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Blinebry gas wells
Blinebry oil wells
TOTAL: WELLS

Gas acreage
0il acreage
TOTAL ACREAGE

1371 Production
oy -

Gas Liquids

Dry Gas N
Casinghead Gas |

TOTAL LIQUIDS
TOTAL GAS

Average daily per well

BASIC COMPARATIVE DATA
BLINEBRY POOL - 1971

OIL AREAS VS GAS AREA

Average daily per 40 acre

8HP Average

0IL AREA

36
3N
347

2,508
12,440
14,948

Q56,314

e

24,713
2,448,217
18,084,688

981,027
20,572,905

7.75
162.4

7.13
150.8

763.5

I. ALLOCATION UNDER VARI!OUS VOLUMETRIC‘FORHULAE

Top oil allow..B/D
Casinghead gas
atlow. MCF/D

0il prod. for oil areas
Gas prod. for oil areas

Gas allow. for gas area
Alloc. to Marg.

Alloc. to N.M. wells
Daily Alloc. to

N.M. 160 acre well
Dafly Alloc to

N.M. 40 acre well

VOL. FORM
99
594

956,314
20,572,905

22,066,955
2,569,968
19,496,987

650 MCF

162 MCF

bbls,
bbts.

MCF
HCF

bbis.

MCF

bbls.

MCF

bbls.

MCF

AC. RATIO

.99
594

956,314
20,572,905

22,675,888
2,569,968
20,105,920
670

168

Submitted by&g_ﬁm

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
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EXHIBIT NO._//
CASENO.L775
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Hearing Date _,[e&_Zéf_/é 22

MCF

MCF

GAS_AREA

103
39
142

14,916

1,560
16,476

197 AL

Ve RUSED)

106,229

16,273,596

2,262,004

233,274
18,535,600

4,50
357.6

1.55
123.3

1185.5

Ly

PULIS,
bbls,
MCF
MCF

bbls.
MCF

bbis.
MCF

bbls.
MCF

AC-BHP RATIO

99
534

956,314
20,572,905

35,208,094
2,569,968
32,638,126
1,087

272
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PROPOSED SPECIAL POOL o 125 - BLINEBRY POCL =~ LEA COUNTY ‘NEN HEXI

(e §

"The pools heretofore desiqnated as the Biinebry 0ii Poocl, Biinebry fias Pool,
and Terry Blinebry Pools are hereby re-desiqnated the Blinebry Pool. The
area of sald pool shall be as shown on Exhiblit A attached hereto and shall
be revised from time to time in accordance with the Commisslion's usual oro-
cedure for non! mamanclature,  Tha vertlical limits af the Rilinehry Ponl
e e —ghg Hl-extend - from-a polnt—75' -above the YBlinebry MHarker't to-a polnt 106 o
above the '"'Tubb Marker''. The Bilnebry Marker shall be that noint encountered
at a depth of 5457' (elevation 3380, sub-sea datum -2077) and the Tubb
Marker shall be that point encountered at a depth of 5921' (elevation 3380,
sub-sea datum -2541) in the Humble 011 and Reflning Company State ''S' Well
No. 20, SW/h MW/h Section 2, TZZS R37E, Lea County, Hew Mexlco.

The Bllinebry Pool.-shall be dlvlded for proratlion purposes into a qas area,
-or gas areas, and an oll area or areas, as described on Exhibit B attached-
hereto and as revised from time to time by the Dlrector accordlnq to the

rules establlshed hereln for._ that pool, .

The qas area of the ‘Bllnebry Pool shall be governed by the general rules-
- and regulations governing prorated gas pools In southeastern Mew Mexico
‘promuigated by Order No. R-1670, as amencded, insofar as sald aeneral rules
and regulations are not lncons!stent with the special rules and raquliations .
hereinafter set forth.

That specfal rules and regulations for the Blinebry Pool are hereby promul-
gated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE BLINEBRY POOL
"(A) WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE REOUIREMENTS

RULE 1: Any well drlilled to the Blinebry formatlon withln; or within
one mile outside, the boundary of the 8linebry Pool, and not nearer to
nor within the boundarles of another pnol producing from the 81inebry
formation shall be spaced, drilled, onerated, and prorated In accordance
with. the rules for the Blinebry Poo! as set forth hereln, .

RULE 2: (a) After the effectlve date of this order, each well drillsd
or recompleted In the areas designated as oil areas shall be located -
not closer than 330' to the outer boundary of any governnental guarter-
quartsr sectlon or subdivision boundarv llne,

(b) Aftar the affective dote of this order, no we'l dritled wIthIn a :
deslgnated gas area shall be located nearerﬁthan 660' to the outer .
boundary of Its proration unlt or of the quarter section and not necarer ‘ :
than 330! to any goverpimental quarter-quarter section I!ne or subdlivision : !
1ine. , '

(c) The Secrstary-Director of the Commlission may grant an exceptlon to
the footage requirements of Rule 2(a) or 2(b) without notlce and hearing
when an applicatlion has been flled for an unorthodox iocation necesslitated
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by topographical condi:‘oas or the recompletion of a well previously drilled
to another horizon. All uperators offsettina the pronosed unorthodox
location shall be notified of the application by reaistered or certifled

~_mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.

The Secretary-Director may approve the appiicatlion upon receipt of
written waivers from all offset onerators or if no offset onerator

has entered an objection to the unorthodox location within 20 days
after the Sarratnru-Rlonsrar has-varnlund tha ~r,\r--.cﬂq

LRSI R AN XY vuv

~ unorthodox Iocation, if approved, may necess!tate an allowabte ad-
justment.

RULE 3(a) Each oil wzl} within the Blinebry Pool shall be located on a-
standard unit consisting of approximately 40 acres which shall comprise
a3 governmental quarter=-quarter section or lot,

(b} . Each gas well within the Blinebry Pool shall be located on a stan-
dard proration unit consisting of approximately 160 acres which shall
comprise a qovernmental quarter sectlon. For purnoses of these rules,

a unit conslst!ng of between 156 and 164 contlguous surface acres
shall be considered s standard unit.

(c) The Secretary-Director may ‘grant an exceptlon to the requlrements
of Rule 3(b) without notice and hearing where an application has been’

“flled In due form and where the unorthodox slze and shane of the tract

Is due to & varlatlion in leqal subdivision of the United States Publlc
Lands Survey or where the following facts exist and the following
provisions are complied with:

1. The non-standard unit conslsts of contiquous quarter-quarter sections
or lots,

2, Thé non-standard unit consists of not more than 164 acres and lies
wholly within a slngle governmental section,

3. The entlre non-standard unlt may reésonabty be presumed to. be-
productive of gas from the Blinebry Pool.

k. The applicant presents written consent ‘in the form of walvers from-
all offset operators, and frum all operators owning Interests In
the quarter sectlon In which any part of the non-standard unit

Is situated and which acreage 1s not Included In the- non- standard
unit.

5. |n lteu of Paragraph 4 of this rule, the applicant may furnish
proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notlfied
by reglstered or certifled mall of Its Intent to form such non-
standard unit. The Secretary-Director may anprove the anplication




if, after a perfod 5. days, no such operator has entered an
objection to the far—ation of the non-standard unit,

6. The Secretary-Dircctor may qrant an exception to Provision | above
1f a completion, re-completion, or reclassification of a Blinebry
well results in dedication of acreaqe to an oll well on a previousiy
approved gas proration unit, and thereby severs acreage contained
'n 5518 wiic from the gas weiy which produced for the unit. in
such event, the previously approved proration unlt shall remaln
Intact, except that the acreage dedicated to the oll well, or wells,
shall be subtracted from the aas proration unit.

RULE 4{a) A gas well in the Blinebry Pool shall mean a well producing
from within the vertlical and horlzontal 1imits of the Blinebry Pool which:

1. .Produces liquid hydrocarbons possessing a gravity of SiOVAPI or
greater, or

2. Produces Hquld hydrocarbons possessing a gravlty'of-léss the 51°
AP but with a producing gas-liquld ratio of 32,000 cublc feet of
gas or more per barre] of liquld hydrocarbons,

(b) A well producing from within the hortzontal and vertical limits
of the Bllinebry Pool and not classified as a gas well, as defined In
Section (a) cf this rule shall be classifled as an ofl well In the
Blfnebry Ol Pool.

(c) The Proratlon Manager, on or before November 20 of each year, shall

review productlon data, gas-oll ratio tests and other pertinent data and

reclass!fy a well under Rule 4 {f production data, qas oll ratlio tests or
other evidence reflects the need for such reclass!fication.

The Proratlion Hanager wlll notlfy the onerator of the ractaes!flzg Wsll of
-such-reclassification at least 30 days before the ‘effective date thereof:
provided, however, that coperator may appeal such reclasstflcatlon to the
Secretary~0lrector of the Commlsslon in writing,

(d) In the event an oll hell In the Blinebry Pool 1s reclassiflad 22 =
gas well, the operator of such well will be afforded the onnortunity to
form a non-standard gas nroration unlt for the well: provided, however,
“that, untl] such unlt Is formed, such well shall be allocated a

gas allowable commensurate with the acreage contalned in the unit
formerly dedicated to the oll well,

In the event such reclassi|fication should cause the occurrence of.
two gas wells producing from the Blinebry Pool within a single
proration unlt, the sum tots!l of the allowahles allocated to the
two wells shall be equivalent to the volume of qas allocated to a
single proration unit; provided, however, that the onerator of such
wells shall have the option to determine the proportion of the
assigned allowable to be produced by each Individual well,

'y:«;;,
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B. ALLOCATION AND GR*NT!'HG OF ALLOWABLES

RULE 5(a) 011 wells within areas designated as oll areas of the

Blinebry Pool shall receive oll and casinghead gas allowables as

provided In Statewlde Rules 503, 505, and 506, The limiting gas-

ol ratio for the Blinebry Pool shall be 6,000 cubic feet ner barrel

of oll. e T

\b) ©Gas weils within &reas designated as oil areas in the Blinebry
Pool shall receive a gas allowable as determined in Rule 5(a) except
that the gas allowable shall be Increased or decreased by the ratlo
that the acreage dedicated to said gas well bears to U0 acres, .. .

(c) 011 wells located within areas designated as gas areas shall
recélve casinghead” ‘gas “allowabies equai to the gas aliowables asslqned
a gas well having a 40 acre proration unit in the gas area.

(d) The provisions of Statewlde Rule lOb Paraqraph (k), shall
not apply to the Bllinebry Pool.

RULE 6(a) The date of ‘7 a. m. January ist shail be known as the
balancing date and the period of time bounded by thls date from year
to year shall be known as the gas bslanc Aj period for the gas area.

(b) The allowable for the gas area of said pool shall be determined

each proration perlod for the six-month perlod in accordance with the
following formula: '

Vequals Qx (AplusAA) x Pg
. (a plus Aa) Po

where:

v :  The gas allowable for the gas area for the slx-month
period. i

Q - : total gas production from the oll area during the latest

P avallable six-month period, MCF,
(A plusAA): total acres dedicated to wells In gas area durlnq the
preceding slx-monfh perlod. )

(a plusAa): total acres dedicated to wells In ofl area during the
preceding six-month perlod.

(Note: "A" and ”a" rapresent acreage dedicated to gas wells and to ofl
wells respectively for the entire six-month period. A A and Aa represent
acreage so dedicated for only a portion of the six-month period. In the
event a well Is compteted or reclassifled during a six-month perlod AA
and/or & a shall be computed as follows: :




F:::‘avx,
-
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A A equals A (d) A a equals a (d)

AAor £Ha: acreage to be adaca to qas or 0il area, resnectively,

A or a _: acreage dedicated. to the well-— oo e e

d i number of days during proration period durinq whlch well
_was completed as gas well or as oil well and was so
classifled.
D :  total number of days In proration period.
Po : average reservolr pressure of oll area based on most

recent bottom-hole survey as provided in Special Rule

28'_.

average reservolr pressure of gas area based on most
recent bottom-hole pressure survey as provided in Speclal
Rule 28,

Pg

RULE 8(a) The pool allowable remalning each month after deducting the
total allowable assigned to marginal wells shall be allocated amonq the
non-marginal wells entitled to an allowable in the pronortion that each
well's acreage factor bears to the total of the acreaqe factors for ail
non-marqlnal wells ln the pootl.

RULE 8({b) Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on
the date of connectlon to _a gas transportation facllity, as determined
from an affidavit furnlshed to the Commlisslon (Box' 2045, Hobbs, Mew
Mexlco) by the purchaser, or the date of flling Form C- lﬁh and a plat
(Form-€~102), whichever date Is the later.

(Also see Rule 29 below.)

G. GENERAL
RULE 22. Mo gas, either dry gas or casinghéad gas, shall be flared,
vented or otherwlse wasted In the Blinebry Pool at any time after

ninety (90) days from the date of completion of a well in sald pool.

Any operator desiring to obtain an exception to the foreaning erovision
of this rule shall submit to the Secretary-Director of the Commission an

application for such exception accompanied by a sworn statement settling

forth the facts and clrcumstances which justify such exception. The
Secretary-Director is hereby authorlized to grant such exception when the
granting of such |s necessary to protect correlative riahts, prevent
waste, or prevent undue hardship on the applicant.

PR




The Secretary-Director shall (a) qrant the excention within 15 days
following receipt of the appllication znd statement, or (b) set the
application for hearing before the Commission at a reqularly scheduled -
““hearing; ﬁrovndcd hawever, that no such aoplicant shall incur any
penalty by reason of a delay In setting the application for hearing.
Public notlce of the hearing on the application shall be published In
Liie manner pruvided by taw.,

Should “the Secietary-Director grant an exception to the provision of
Rule 22, notification of such exceptlon shall be distribiuted to the
Commission's regular maiilng tls:. ,

‘RULE '25. Any well drilled and completed in good faith prnor to

April 11, 1955, which well Is situated within the horlizontal boundarles

of the Blinebrv Pool as herein definad, but which produces qas from a

depth ‘interval exceeding the vartical iumlts of the Blinebry Pool as

herein defined, is hereby validated and shall be classified as a qas

well in the Bllnebry'Pool, provided that said well conforms to the

_definition_of a.gas-well In-sald-pool as sét out in these rules, and

provided that the well Is classlified as a gas well in the Blinebry . ' |
Pocl under the rules, regulatlons and orders In effect on April 10, §
1955, : i

RULE 26. Acreage dedicated to a gas well In the Blinebry Pool shall not
be simultancously dedicated to an oll well In the Blinebry Pool, and

the dual completion of a well so as to produce separate gas and ofl
allowables from the Blinebry Pool Is hereby prohlblited.

RULE 27. Gas~liquld ratio tests and determination of the gravity of the
liquld hydrocarbon recovered from wells In the 8linebry Pool shall b ... ...
“conducted annually during the month of October on all wells located In

and producing from the Blinebry Pool. Results of such tests will be
reported to the Commission on Form C-116 on or before the 15th day of ‘

November of each calendar year.

RULE 28. Bottomhole pressure tests will be conducted annually durinng the
month of October on all gas wells and flowing oll wells producing from
"with!n the vertical and horlzontal boundaries of the Bllinebry Pool,
Results of such tests will be reported to the Commissian on Form C-124

on or before the 25th day of November of each calendar year.

All bottomhole pressure tests, except tests on dually completed wells

producing from the Blinebry Pool, will be conducted In accordance with :
Rule 302 of the Rulés of the Commission. Shut~in period will be 48 hours, S
datuni elevation will be 2400 feut subsea, (-2400), and base temperature '
will be 100° Fahrenheft.




Bottomhole pressures on dually completed wells producing gas from the
Blinebry Pool may be calcualted from a 72-hour shit=1n pressure at-the
wellhead, provided that an accurate determination of the fluid level

in the hole is made employling sonlc or other methods of equivalent
accuracy. The qrevfty of the fluid in the hole shall be that qravity
Antproins:d So mveraging the gravteles of thase Tluids produced on
offlcial test in the Bllnebry Pool during the reqular annual gas-llquld
ratio and gravity testing period next preceding the subject bottomhole
pressure test period. The gravity to be employed In the calculation of
bottomhole pressures during a particular testing period shall be
determined by the Commisslon. All Interested operators, shall be duly
notifled of such determination by the Commission.

RULE 29, The following shall apply to all produc!nq gas wells in the
Bllnebry Pool:

(A) Oistillate from the Bllnebry Pool may be corminaled with other
distillate produced by any other well or wells producing from the
B8iinebty or Tubb Gas Pools followlna [ts separation from the qas In the
separator, provided gas-distillate test facllitles are available and

periodic tests are made,.

|f two-stage separation 1$ used, the low-oressure qas shall be
directed Into a low-pressure gas qathering system, and sald low- .
pressure gas need not be measured separately from other low-=pressure
gas produced on the lease, provided that certaln test factlltles are
avallable and certain perliodic tests made,

(8) In subm!ttlng Form C~115 (Operator's Monthly Report) on wells
producing from the Biinebry zone in which distillate is comminglied
and/or the low-pressure gas Is commingled with other low- “pressure qas
produced on the lease, the operator shall estimate If necessary ths
volume producéed by each well In each pool by using the rattos as re-
‘flected In the most recent test submitted.

. {C) The Secretary-Director of the Commission shall have authority to
grant exceptlon .to the provisions set forth in this rule, where It can
be shown that compliance with these rules -is not economlc or is Impractteal,
Applications for exception shall be submitted in triplicate to tha
0!l Conservation Commisslon, P, 0, Box 2088, Santa Fe, Naw Mexico, with
a copy of each application belng furnished offset oparators,

(Genera! Pool Rules also apply unless In confllct with these Speclal
Pool Rules.) o




EXHIBIT VAM

Area Deslanated as the Blinebry Pool

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION 32: SE/4
33: S/2, NE/A
34:  S/2, NW/h
3?:' S(Z

nwid,

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST

SECTION 24: E/2
25: SE/4
36: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

SECTION 1: Lots 4, 5, 9 thru 16, S/2 i
. 2: All §

3: Al : ?

L Al _ | g

8: NE/b4 i
9: All i

10: AWl i

11: Al !
12: Al

13: Al : . :
Th: Al 1
15:  All !
16: Al

“17: AN

19: Al

20: All

21: At

22: Al

23: All

24: Al

25: N/2, SW/h

26: Al

27: Al

28: Al

29: Al

30: All

32: E/2

33: AlL.

34: Al

35: All

36: Al

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

: Al
¢ Al
: Al

"SECTION

: Al

t N/z :

: N/2, SE/U

: Al ‘ '

10: Al . ’
b AT i
2: Al ‘ ' :
13: All : * i
1h: Al
15: All
16: Al
22: Al
23: AN

1, . ' 24: All
25: Al
26: N/2 NE/U, SE/L NE/h, NE/L SE/b
36: N/2, SE/4

1
2
3
A
5
8

o




EXHIBIT “AM

(Continued)

TOMNSHIP-22-S0UTH, RANGE 38 EAST
SECTION 6: S/2, NW/b

7 W2 .

18: W/2, W/2 SE/4

19: All

20: S/2, NW/h

29: AW

30: Al

31: All

32: Al

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

_ SECTION 5: Nw/h
6: N/2

s
=




EXHIBIT "8

Designation of 01! and Gas Areas of Blinebry Pool

The following areas are designated as oll areas:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION 32: SE/4
33: 'S/2, NE/4
34 S/2, NW/h
35: 5/2 -
36: W/2

TOWNSHIP_ 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST
'SECTION 24: E/2

25: SE/Y

36: - NE/L

_TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

SECTION 1: Lots b4, 5, 9 thru 16, S/2
2: Al
3: Al
4: AN
8: NE/4
9: Al
10: Al
It: AN
12: Al
13: Al
14 A1V
15: Al
16: Al
19: Al
21: Al
22: N/2
23:  All
24: ANV
26: Al
28: N/2
30: ALl
35: N/2

~ JOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH,.RANGE 37 EAST

“SECTION 36: N/2, S&/h

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION 6: S/2, NW/4

7: W/2

18: W/2, W2 SE/h
20: S/2, NW/4h

29: All |
30: E/2 | .
31: All : '
32: Al

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION 5: NW/4 ;
6: N/2 _ ' ,




EXHIBIT "B
(Continued)

The followlng areas are designated as the gas areas:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

SECTION 17: Al ‘ 7 7
20: Al : ’ S
22: S$/2
25: N/2, SMW/4
27: Al
28: s/2
29: Al
32: E/2
33: Al
34: ANl
35: S/2
36: Al

TOWNSHIP 22 SdUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

SECTION "1: Al
2: Am

3 Al

4 AN
5: N/2
‘8: N/2, SE/h

9: All

10: All

11: Al

12: AW

13: Al

14: A1l

15: Al

16: A1l : . : '

22: AlY : : N

23: Al |

24: AN : : ' : . ' : !

25: Al ;

26: N/2 NE/&4, SE/4 NE/A, NE/4 SE/b

‘ TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION 19: Al
30: W/2

‘1.,




Case No. 4775 NMOCC

PRELIMINARY ESTIMATE OF INCREASED GAS ALLOWABLES IN BLINEBRY POOLS

, Continental Gulf
1971%* Proposal** Proposalt*
Allowahlae (and 1971 A?eragc Daiiy Trodacoion) 51,402 105,602 102,891
~ Ability of Wells to Produce - 152,335 ~.129,509 l52,355 :
Number of Marginal Wells . é? : lé? 73
Number of Non-Marginal Wells 129 17 83
e BELC A A

* Wells in Blinebry Gas Pool

** 0il and Gas Wells in Contirental's Proposed Gas Area

s PR

. |- BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
l OIL CONSERYATION COMMI-SION
J/%—ﬁsn NO._ /- ‘

CASENO._ $925 : i Northern Natural Gas
— ' Exhibit No. 1

j
!
} Hearing Date 5,_2,_1:7\-2;
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28 CU Curporanionis Counter-Proposal NMOCC Case No, 4775)

NITEONDY I NS S N S b s
SEFORE LRI ST A0S

on

CONSERVATION COMMI I1ON
EXT No.

wNO. 4718

st b‘z’-éi‘..‘:ﬁ@!é__g:oﬁfé’_

FHearing Date_ __/)u;:_l,3 , _!_ifzg::_

I e Y . © N a S S g ey I ac

SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR THE BLINEBRY POOI.
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

The pools heretofore designated as the Blinebry Oil Pool, Bilinebry Gas Pool, and
‘Terry Blinebry Poul are, effective as of September 1, 1972, re-designated the Blinebry
Pool. The area of said pool shall be as follows:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION

32
33:
34

. 35:

TOWNSHIP 21

36:

SE/4 i
Sf2, NE/4
S/2, NW/4
S/2

W/2

SECTION

TOWNSHIP 21

24:
25:
36:

SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST

E/2

SE/4
NE/4

SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

SECTION

Lots 4, 5, 9 thru 16, S/2
Alil

All

All

NE/4

All

All

All

Altl

: Al

Al

: All
- Al
: All

All
All
Al
All

: All
: A1l

N/2, SW/4
All
All
All
All
All
E/2
All
A1l
Al

: All

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

SECTION

36:

Al

All

All

All

N/2

N/2, SE/4
All

All

All

All

All

A1l

All

All

: All

All

All

ATl

N/2 NE/4, SE/4 NE/4,
NE/4 SE/4
‘N/2, SE/4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

SECTION

6:

T:
18:
19:
20:
29:
30:
31:
32:

S/2, NW/4

w/2

W/2, W/2SE/4
All

S/2, NW/4

Ail

All

All

All

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST

'SECTION

5:
B:

NW /4
N/2




The area of said pool shall be revised from time to time in accordance with the Com-~
mission's usual procedure for pcol nomenciature. The vertical limits of the Blinebry
Pool shall extend from a point 75' above the ''Blinebry Marker" to a point 100° abcve
the "Tubb Marker'. The Blinebry Marker shall be that point encountered at a depth

of 5457' (elevation 3380, sub-sea datum -2077) and the Tubb Marker shall be that point
encountered at a depth of 5921' (clevaiion 3380, sub-sea datum -2541) in the Humble
Q11 and Refining Company State'S' Well No. 20, SW/4 NW/4 Section 2, T-22-S, R-37-E,
Lea Ccunty, New Mexico. = _ o - - o e

RULE 1

Arny well drilled to the Blinebry formation within, or .within one mile outside, the
boundary of the Blinebry Pool, and not nearer to nor within the boundaries of another
pool producing frcm the Blinebry formation shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and
prorated in accordance with the rules for the Blinebry Pool as set forth herein,

RULE 2

(a) Afier the effective date of this order, each well drilled or recompleted as an
oil well shali be located not closer than 330' to the outer boundary of ary governmental
quarter-quarter section or subdivision boundary line,

(b) Afier the effective daie of this order, no well drilled as a gas well shali be ic-
cated nearer than 660' to the outer boundary of its proration unit or of the quarter s¢c-
tion and rot nearer than 330' to any governmental quarter-quarter section line or
subdivision line,

{c) The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception tce the foot-
age requirements of Rule 2 (a) or 2 (b) without notice and héaring when an appiication

_has been filed for an uncrthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or

the recompietion of a well previcdusly drilled to another horizon. All operators oif-
setling the proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by reg-
istered or certified mail, and the applicalion shall state that such nctice has heen
furnished. The Secreiary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of wrii-
tein waivers from ali offset operators or, if no offset operator has entered an objec-
tion to the ur:orthodox location, within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has re-
ceived the application. If any written objection is received, or at the direction )
of the Secretary-Director any such application may be set for hearing. An unorthodox

locatior may be subjeci to an ailowable adjustment if it is directly offsetii ing another
producing well,

RULE 3

(a) Each o0il well within the Blinebry Pool shail be located on a standard unil con~
sisting of apprommateiy 40 acres which shall comprise a governmental guarter-quarie
section or lot.

(b} Each gas well within the Blinebry Pool shall be located on a standard proration
unit couswtmg of approximately 160 acres which shall comprise a governmental guar-
ter section. TFor purposes of these rules, a unit consisting of beiween 158 and 162
contlguous surface acres shall be considered a standard unit.

(c) The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule
3 (b) withoutl notice and hearing where an application has been filed in due form and




L.

where the unorthodox size and shape of the tract is due to a variation in legal sub-
divisions of the United States Public Lands Survey or where the following facis exist
and the following provisions are complied with:

(1) The non- standard unit consists of cohtiguo’us‘ quarter-quarier

-_x'

2y Tﬁ‘é_nGh;s;téhdéfd unit consists of not more than 162 acres and
lies wholiy within a single governmental section.

(3) The entire non-standard unit may reasonably be presumed to
be productive of gas from the Blinebry Pool.

(4) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers
from all offset operators, and from all operators owning ir-
terests in the quarter section in which any part of the non-
standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in
the non-standard unit, '

(5) In lieu of Paragraph 4 of this rule, ihe applicant may furnish
proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were no-
tified by registered or certified mail of its intent to form such
non-standard unit, The Secretary-Director may approve the
application if, after a period of 20 days, no such operator has

- entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit.

(6) The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to Provision 1
above if a completion, re-complelion, or reciassificaiion of
a Blinebry well results in dedication of acreage to an oil well
on a previously approved gas proration urit. and thereby
severs acreage contained in said unit from the gas weli which

¢ produced for the unit, In such event, the previously approved

proraiion unit shall remain intact, excepl that the acreage
dedicated to the 0il well, or wells, shall be subtracted from
the gas proration unit.

RULE 4

(a) A gas well in the Blinebry Pool shall be a well producing from within the

vertical and horizontal limits of the Blinebry Pool witrhrproguces Hquid-hydreecarbons
WWM%WMWW
sesging-a—pravitycfless-themrS-—APr=bwt wiih a pruﬁ"cmg gas-liquid ratio of

100, 000 cubic feet of gas or more per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. Provided, how--

ever, that any well which, on the effective date hereof, was classified as a gas well’
in the Blinebry Gas Pool shall centinue to be classified as a gas well as long as it
shall continue to~phedtcodigrid=HTirocrrIoMS PUT U Sirpa=pr et it O ~ Tos T AT o1 ©
rid-aad-a producing gag-liquid setto-of 32, 000 cubic feet of gas or more per barrel
of liquid hydrocarbons.

: (b) A well producing from within the horizontal and vertical timits of-the Blinebry

‘Pool and not classified as a gas well, as defined in Section (a) of this rule shall be

classified as an oil weli.’

~ {c) The Proration Manager, on or before November 20 of each year, shall re-
view production data, gas-oil ratio tests and other pertiinent data and reclassify a
well under Rule 4 if production data, gas-oil ratio tests or other evidence reflects
the need for such reclassification. In such event, the Proration Manager will

s




notify the operator of such reclassification at least 30 days before the effective date
thereof. Any operator so notified may request a hearing if he has reason and evi-
dence to object to such reclassification and such request is filed not later than 10 days
after such notification of reclassification,

- MR on LR .
(d) In the eveont ~ 211l welltin +h" p‘!n!\h?‘y Peonl iz roclassiflicd ao o BGs Wi, ihe

operator of such well w111 be afforded the opportunity to form a non-standard gas pro-
—ration unit for tiie well; provided, however, that, until such unit is formed, said

well shall be allocated a gas allowable commensurate with the acreage contained in
‘the unijt formerly dedicated to the oil well, In the event such reclassification should
cause the occurrence of two gas wells producing from the Blinebry Pool within a
single proration unit, the sum total of the allowables allocated to the two wells shall
be equivalent to the volume of gas allocated to a single proration unit; provided, how-
ever, that the operator of such wells shall have the option to determine the propor-

tion of the assigned allowable to be produced by each individual well.

RULE 5

(a) Oil wells within the Blinebry Pool shall receive oil and casinghead gas allow-
ables as provided in Statewide Rules 503, 505 and 506, The limiting gas-oil ratio
for the Blinebry Pool shall be 3, 000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil,

(b) A standard gas well within the Blinebry Pool shall feceive a gas allowable
equal to 3, 000 cubic feet of gas times the number of barrels of oil allowed for ‘a top
allowable Blinebry oil well times four, it being provided that the said gas allowable
shall be decreased for a non-standard unit by the ratio that the acreage dédicated to
said gas well bears to 160,

- (e) The provisions of Statewide Rule 104, Paragraph (k), shall not apply to the
Blinebry Pool.

RULE 6

There shall be no purchaser nominations covering gas wells in the Blinebry Pool.
If for any reason any gas purchaser is unable to take the full allowable fixed for any
‘well without waste such fact shall immediately be reported.to the Secretary-Director
and to the operator or operators of the well involved and the matter shall be set for
a hearing to ¢onsider whether an adjustment of allowables is deemed necessary or
advisable, The CommlsSmn may in addition enter any emergency order deemed
approprlate.

RULXE 7

No supplemental nominations from purchasers shall be entertained by the Com-
mission,

RULE 8

Allowables to newly completed or 1'ecla<;s1f1ed gas wells shall commence on the
date of connection to a gas transportation facility, as détermined from an affidavit
furnished- to the Commission (P. O. Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by the purchaser,
or the date of filing Form C-104 and a plat (IForm C-102), whichever date is the
later,




RULE 9
(a) and (b) [No change from General Pool Rule No. 9 defiriing "Acreage Factor'
and prcviding for increased allowables under certain circumstances, ]
RULE 10

(a) [No change from General Pool Rule No. 10, providing thal a marginal well
shall be assigned an allowable equal to its maximum production, ]

(b} There shall be no reallocation of unprodiced allowables among the non-
marginal gas wells in the Blinebry Pool.
RULE 11

Minimum allowables for gas wells in the Blinebry Pool need not be assigned,

RULE 12

the said intevrm diate or

W présSsuare gas ili i i Lovisions
of Rule 26 below) ~

RULE 13

The date of 7:00 a. m. January 1 of each year shall be known as the balancing
date and the period of time bounded by this date from year to year shall be known as
the balancing period or the gas proration period for gas wells in the Blinebry Pool.
There shall be no balancing of production of oil wells in the Blinebry Pool other than
the daily and monthly tolerances provided in Statewide Rule 502,

RULE 14
(a) and:(b) [No change from the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated
Gas Pools of Southeastern New Mexico which provide for carrying forward of under-
production, | :
RULE 15
(a), (b), (c)and {(d) [No change from the General Rules regarding overproduc-
tion. }
RULE 18
(a) and (b) [No change from the General Rules regarding classification of welis
as marginal or non-marginal. ]
RULE 17

[No change from the General Rules which provide that marginal wells shall not
be permltted to accumulate underproduction. ]

-5-
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RULE 18

[No change from the General Rules regarding reclassificaiicn of ncn-marginal
wells, |

RULE 19

[No change from the General Rules prov1dmg that a reworked or recompleted
well may be reclassified under certain circumstances.]

RULE 20

[No change from the General Rules which provides that any well not classified
as a margina? well shall automaticaily be classified.as a non-marginal well,

RULE 21

(a). (b), (¢} and (d) [No change from the General Rules requiring the reporting
of preduction. ] ‘ ' ” ' ' o

RULE 22

No gas, ‘either dry gas or casinghead gas, shall be flared, vented or otherwise
wasted in the Blinebry Pool at any time after 90 days from the date of completion of
a well in said pool. Any operator desiring to obtain an exception to this rule shall
submit to the Secretary-Director of the Commission an application for such-excep-
tion containing a sworn statement setting forth the facts and circumstances which
justify such exception. The Secretary-Director is hereby authorized to grant an
administrative exception when the granting of such is necessary to protect correla-
tive rlghts, prevent waste or prevent undue hardship on the applicant or he may,
at his discretion, set the application for a regularly scheduled examiner hearing.

RULE 23
[No change from the General Rules providing for cancellation of allowables for
failure to comply with rules. ]
RULE 24
~ [No ¢hange from the General Rules or pohcy statement requiring gas trans-
porters or users to file connection notices promptly.
RULE 25
Acreage dedicated to a gas well in the Blinebry Pool shall not be 31mu1taneously
dedicsted to an oil well in the Blinebry Pool, and the dual completion of a well so as

to produce separate gas and oil allowables from the Blinebry Pool is hereby pro-
hibited.
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RULE 26

(a) Distiliate from any gas‘w‘bll in the Blinebry Pool may be commingled with other
distilldte produced by any other gas well or gas wells producing from the Blinebry Pool

-—-or Tubb Gas Pool fellowing its separation from the gas in a separator, provxded gas-

distillate test facititice ~rc available and the required tests are made in accordance with

Statewide Ruie 309 (B) (2).

.arately from other ~pressure gas produced of\the lease, grovided that certain test

facilities are available and certain periodic tests m

(b) In submitting Form C-115 (Operator's Monthly Report) on wells preducing from
the Blinebry zone in which distillate is commingled and/or the low-pressure gas is com-
mingled with other low-pressure gas prcduced on the lease, the operator shall estimate
if necessary the volume produced by each well in each pool by using the ratios as re-
flected in the most recent test submitted.

(c) The Secr’otary Director ¢f the Commission shall have authority to grant ex-
ception to the provisions set forth in this rule, where it can be shown that compliance
with these rules is not economic or ig impractical, Applications for except1on shall
be submitted in triplicate to the Oil Conservation Commission, P. O. Box 2088,

Santa Fe, New Mexico, with a copy of each apphcahon being furnished offset operators.




BASIC COMPARATIVE DATA

BLINEBRY 0iL, TERRY-BLINEBRY AND BLINEBRY GAS POOLS

BLINEBRY OIL TERRY-BLIHIEBRY ~ COMBINED  BLINEBRY GAS

WELLS 249 101 a5n 170
ACREAGE 9,560 i, 040 - 14,000 17,424
PRODUCTION - 1971 o — _
011-Bbls. 831,295 227,359  1,058,65 130,943
Gas-MCF 16,262,627 4,084,065 20,346,692 18,761,813
GOR 19,563 17,963 19,219 143,282
Dally BOPD/wel) 9.15 ' 6.17 - 8.29 2.58
MCFGD/wel ) 178.9 110.8 159.3 369.8
Daily BOPD/Ac. 0.23 . 0.15 0.21 0.021
MCFGD/Ac, h.h7 2.77 3.98 2.95
Daily Tob Allowable/l0 Ac.
0i 1l 99 99 99 -

Gas 594 594 594 126

Weil Status

Top Allowable 0 : 0 _ 0 105

Penalized 22 L 2 2 0
intermediate 83 27 110 1]
BHP Average 960.5 607.4 789.8 1150.7
Humber Wells 31 29 60 18

1571 THEORETICAL TOP ALLOWABLE

0i1=Bbls, 8,997,615 3,649,635 12,647,250 - -
_ Gas-MCF 53,985,690 21,897,810 75,883,500 20,033,390
2 OF TOP ALLOWABLE PRODUCED v

01 9.2 6.2 8.4 -

Gas 30.1 18.7 26.8 93.7

Exhibit No., 2
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BASIC COMPARATIVE DATA
BLINEBRY POOL - 1971
0IL AREAS VS GAS AREA

OIL AREA GAS AREA

Blinebry gas wells : 36 : 103
Blinebry oil wells 311 ' 39

- TOTAL WELLS 347 TQZ ’
Gas acreage | / 2,508 14,916
011 acreage . 12,440 1,566

TOTAL ACREAGE 14,948 . 16,476
1971 Productien -
ot 956,314 bbls. 127,045 tbls.
Gas Liquias 24,713 bbls, 106,229 bbls.

Ory Gas 2,448,217 MCF

, 16,273,596 MCF
Casinghead Gas 18,084,688 MCF

2,262,004 MCF
TOTAL LIQUIDS

981,027 bbls. 233,274 bbls.
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A/, v BIT NO._ 2/~
NO. _Lf 773

Submiited by _

Hearirg Date 7—/ 26 "7&-_{
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ety 4

Exhibit No.

TOTAL GAS 20,572,905 MCF 18,535,600 MCF
Average daily per well 7.75 bbls. : k.50 bbls,
o 162.4 MCF 357.6 MCF
Average daily per 40 acre 7.19 bbls. 1.55 bbls,
: 150.8 MCF 123.3 WMCF
BHP Average 763.5 - 1185.5 ‘
l. ALLOCATION UNDER VARIOUS VOLUMETRIC FORMULAE
©voL. FORM AC. RATIO AC-BHP RATIO
Top oil allow. B/D 99 99 99
Casinghead gas
allow. MCF/D 594 594 594
011 prod. for oil areas 956,314 956,214 956,314
Gas prod. for oil areas 20,572,905 20,572,905 20,572,905
Gas allow. for gas area 22,066,955 22,675,888 35,208,094
Alloc. to Marg. 2,569,968 2,569,968 2,569,968
Alloc. to N.M. wells 19,496,987 20,105,920 32,638,126
‘Daily Alloc. to .
N.M. 160 acre well 650 MCF 670 MCF 1,087 MCF
Dally Alloc to
N.M. 40 acre well 162 MCF 168 MCF 272

MCF

11




BLINEBRY POOL
m<>rc>4_oz _OF PRORATION CHANGES - BY ovmx>4ow

CHANGE 1971 TO ncmxmzq CHANGE CURRENT TO PROPOSED POSSIBLE .

POTENTIAL ‘ BBLS. PLUS FROM " POSSIBLE

OPERATOR WELLS  OIL GAS 3T GAS olL GAS (DOUBTFUL) EQUIV. BBLS.  -PRAB. WELLS mmmemq - 83LS.
oy

Acoma 2 %MMMMMQFN y) e.?o.\\ WK o
Amerada Hess 1 ,£ 13,020 50,151 Y4 .a<n\krr.d¢4_ SU I8}
Amer, Petr./Texas [ v g bock o sur’) :
Amoco i9 (2,625) (85,161) (i,401) 1,565,775 164,250 68,675 m 883 75,558
Antwei® 2 512,460 k79,610 1,642 3,642
Aglantic-Rich, 20 {1,230) (26,901) 1,040,703 411,078 31,48} 21, 48%
Aztec 3 62t} (i27,977) (3,574)  (123,868) 621 127,977 7,020 9,767 V6,787
Campbeii-Hed: ick 3 mww,fwo 565,020 3,363 1,363
Cigies Service 7 .
Cone 4 {£,975)  (145,750) , 2,975 145,750 10,262 _ 10,262
Lonees 87 {12,520) {749,257) (15,451) (857,594} 6,785 2,372,125 515,745 99,604 58,33! 157,935
Crown Central H .
Depco '
Eliiote 8
Fundamentai }
Cetty 20 (19,539)  {880,999) 6,907) (290,634) 12,652 658,583 45,581 21,438 £7,0:%
Gyt f 89 (5,557} (195,002} (1,254) 5,964,830 1,703,009 211,837 15,307 227,00
Hanson - S R - (7,038) ,,._._c._,c 53) {12,910] z,5i8
Harper 2
Hendrix .2 . lo,855)  v12,233 o \5,283) B L2535
Humbie 20 (1,658) 1,987,868 285 omm ‘mw.xmw 83,482
Humt 5 m_N,pmo, “mm.pwm 3,230 3,230
imoecsial-American g
HMabee i
M3raTh0n 12 (4,364)  (165,060) (2,956) 1,946,100 354,,80 12,957 12 617 25,571
Moo 15’ 1,556,360 470,495 54,294 : 5%, 294
Moranm OPL 4 , . \
£. F. Moran 1. {v.018)  {170,820) ,018 170,820 9,559 , 2,586
R. M. Moran, [ .
Peery 3 106,586 5,329 5.32%
Penrose I _ . 159,870 7,994 7,584
Phiilips 3 319,740 15,987 15,887
Samedan 2 426,320 N..u_m 28 3%
Shell 52 (18,091) * (935,181). 1,611,110 443,375 58,382 64,850 123,232
Skelly 3 479,610 23,980 23,960
Soirio 3 426,320 15,695 20,531 20,53%°
Summit Energy 10 (1,028) (77.,103) (626) (179,938) 343,552 . 17,178 9,623 25,303
Sun 10 (1,734) (78,840) 1,734 401,833 21,826 . 21,826

Page i
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BLINEBRY POOL A
EVALUATION -OF ‘PRORATION CHANGES - BY OPERATOR

CHANGE 1971 TO CURRENT

CHANGE CURRENT TO PROPOSED _ POSSiBLE TOTAL
PCTENTIAL . BBLS. PLUS FROM POSSIBLE
OPERATOR WELLS  OiL GAS *HY GAS oiL GAS. {DOUBTFUL) EQUIV. BBLS, PROE. WELLS BENEF!T - BBLS
Tenneco 3 _ i .
Texaco 30 {220} (18,504) . 338,244 16,912 "6,8%2
Texas Pasci®ic 15 {2,240;  {132,8'%) (710} {27,229} 2,340 2,191,121 378,340 92,589 2,07% - 55,090
Un:on Texas i o 213,160 10,658 0,658
W.ser _ Cot 53,290 5,110 2,409 _ 2,509
“olet Poot 497 - 143,225) {2,388,962) (47,905} {2,859,667F 2,967 27,262,564 5,980,897 990,476 , Noe“www BECRETS
i
Page 2 .
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. NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 STATE LAND OFFICE
’ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
g} 3 Wednesday, Auqust 23, 1972 at 3:00 P. M,
4 EXAMINER HEARING
B ox 6
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. h . . . .
i 8 Application of Continental 0il Company )
’ PR 8 for amendment of special pool rules,: ) Case No. 4775
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_Hunt Oil Company, Texas Pacific, Mobil, El1 Paso Natural, Sun

PROCEEDINGS

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please,
At this time we will resume the hearing of Case Number 4775
which was originally commenced on July 26, 1972 and continued
to Loday. At the original hearing in the case appearances
were made.

MR. HATCH: cCase 4775, Application of Continental
0il Company for amendment of special pool rules, Lea County,
New Mexico.

MR, NUTTER: At the original hearing of this c;ée
appearances were made by Jason Kellahin for applicant,
Continental 0il Company, Gulf Oil Corporation, Waffen Petroleun

Corporation, Northern Natural Gas, Texaco, John Hendricts,

0il company and I believe that's all.

Are there any further appearances to be made at this
time?

MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, Mr. Buell will be here on -
behalf of Shell 0il Company to maké a statement at the end of
the hearing, I believe.

MR, NUTTER: I think you did make an appearance for
Marathon the last time, Ebo.

MR, LOPEZQ That's right.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other appearances?

Then we will proceed.
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MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, Bill Kastier appearing
on behalf of Gulf 0il Corporation and Warren Petroleum Compahy.
We have two witnesses we would like to éresent, namely Mr.
Ralph Viney and Mr. C. L, Robertson.

(Whereupon, ipir. Rkalph viney was called to the

stand and sworn.)

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,
testified-as follbws:

DIRECT EXAMINAT ION

BY MR. BILL RASTLER:

0 Please state your name and address.

A My name is Ralph Vinéy, Viney and Associateg, Midléﬁd‘
We are»engineering-consultants primarily in the oil and
gas industry.

Q- Have you previously qualified as an expert witness
petroleum engineér in appearances before the New México
bil conservation Commission?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, are the witness's

‘gqualifications admitted?

THE EXAMINER: Yes, they are.
Q {(By Mr. Kastler) Mr. Viney, have you recently conducted

engineering studies of various o0il pools in southeastern




11 - New Mexico?
b
{ 2] A Yes, sir.
be 3 ¢ Where and on whose behalf?
! .
4| A Warren retained us to do a study of some 40 plus pools in
%
b A g svucheasi Lea Counbly {0i lue purpose of making a complete
;ﬂ & 6| survey of gas availability and reserves.
e g 7 Q .. Did you form a general overall conclusion as to that study?
M S5 1 -
E 8 8 a Yes, sir. One predominant aspect shows up, namely a very
F od 9 severe decline starting in most pools in this part of the
. > et Io
W D i county. -
F = 1 . : . . -
. = Q- Was the Blinebry o0il pool as being consolidated now .
E E 2 12 included in your study?
g |
o 83 1| 3 Yes, sir.
LR ;g 147 ¢ In your opinion would the adjustment of the consolidated
z 3z : } )
i -gé 15 Blinebry pool rules have any affect on the economic lives
B a’ :
- @ uw
- 38 16 of Warren's gas processing plants?
YRS >u ’
E 02 \ . . ] ) . '
@ f§ 17 A Yes, sir, not only on Warren's but on other gas processorg
E -
L S . .
s b 18 in the immediate area.
B 3
w Y .
v 59 19 Q Might the outcome of these rules in turn have another
B g s Ir ;g
, $e ,
& E g3 20 further affect on whether other pool rules should be
-
o 23
: E a: 21 revised in New Mexico?
- & 00
. [
e 7 2} A vVery possibly this could be beneficial.
| E ST ,
L= g 23 Q Or detrimental?
. zz
Q 3 24 A At this stage of depletion on most of those pools I say
i 25| that the application would probably be beneficial. |

o .«
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_Volumes of o0il indicate to you an advanced state of

- Not necessarily. Good wells in early completfon in poor

According to your recent study, would you say that com-
bined Blinebry Pool has reached an advanced stage of
depletion?
No, Sir? I don't say<advanced. I say it is middle to

late. If we use thérpréssures that have been reported,
55 to 60 per cent pressure depleted.

Does the fact that many of the wells are producing low

depletion? , &/3/7/34.&!1.

formations have low volumes. I don't think this is a
necessary correlation. A
I take it you woﬁld not do away with the,proratioPé or ?7
abandon oil acceleration? *
No. I would not place favor over gas towards,oil or oil‘
ovér gas. In New Mexico Oil Commission's Order Number
R~610 on April 11, 1955 the Commission made a finding of
fact in connection with the Biinebry which states:
“Number 8. That prdduction of o0il from the Blinebry oil
pool is a éalvage Operationvand should be administered as
iy , _

Do you subscribe to this finding of fact?
Mr. Kastler, I can't subscribe to that fact until you can
define for me what they meant by salvage.

Perhaps if I ask a gquestion or two I might make it clear.




Fa; ) PAGE 7

—~g

1r- Would you concede that from its very ci:eation the

fsﬁ ' 2 0il Commission has been charged with a duty of preventing

fﬁ o 3 waste? |
: ; 4] A Yes.
» F . 5 Q Would you also agree that the statutory definition of

F % 6 protectién of correlative rights expressly includes the
: E 7 conservation of 'resérvoir energy? -
f:' E § 8 A Yes, sir. This has been spelled out.
E S 9 Q = Can you accept then that what the Commission apparerjﬁt/;ly
1 g 10 meant by salvage operation had to be in the legal context
? i 11 that if not administered properly the production of
] % . 12. Blinebry oil would not be safe but wasted? _
5 = 2 ? :
; é gé’ 13| A Under this context, I would have to agree with the order.
@ %E 14 Q In other words you.believe, do you, that the Commission
W , : :
g ;g 15 intended to justify--you don’t believe that the Commission
2 z ,
“ §§ 16 intended to justify writing off the Blinebry oil produc-
E 4'3% 7] - tion as being depleted or hopeless or beyénd further
§ E %f 18 recovery?
L &<
:::; 19 A I don't think that that was their intent, no, sir.
g é; 20 Q Do you calculate that the salvage or the need to exercise
; ° g .
E §;’ 21 administrative control over the Blinebry still exists
6o ' ' -
X EE 22 today?
-t; ar
E g% 23 A Administrative control exists in every oil pool today or

E g& 24 anywhere else and so that I think yes, sir, we need
5| continued policing and enforcement and proration.
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_intérpose an objection to this line of testimony and ask that

Q Would you be satisfied with the present Blinebry pool
rules as they are being extended to the consolidated

Blinebry oil pool?

A No, sir, I would not.
2 Yiu are awarce cf the special Blincbry poocl vule which

allows a gas well to be classified when its ratio becomes

32,000 to 1?

A Yes, sir.
Q Would you recommend a continuation of this rule?
A No, sir. I would recommend the adoption of the lO0,000 td

1 state-wide rule with the allowables to be established
for both gas and oil proration units on the basis of the
current 107 barrels of oil per day times 3,000 to 1.

MR. KELLAHIN: TIf the Examiner please, I want to

the guestions and answers be stricken for the reason that this
is going beyond the call of the hearing in this particular case
There is no call issued by the Commission nor did the adverti-
sing cover the adoption of gas-oil ratios/or the adoption of

ratios to determine gas wells and o0il wells as is being

proposed by the witness here.

MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, it is my opinion that th¢

call of the hearing cpens up the guestion of what special rule#
are needed in the extended Blinebry or consolidated Blinebry

oil pools.

o | ]
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PAGE 9

MR. HATCH: I think undexr the call here that it
should be permitted.
THE EXAMINER: I think, Mr. Kellahin, that we will

overrule your objection because we have advertised the case

) L] -~ - =

£ - A . .. PR | L.
-~ Lol L v Ll puvd andg

PR o P R P P |
[V S D .

< Quiendiisn L
I think that since Gulf's proposed pool rulgs here involve--he
has started to testify as to a different GOR limit than we

presently have. I think this is certainly within the scope of

the pool rules. If Gulf insisted on going ahead with their

proposal they would simply file an application and we would
have to'revise the case. I think it wiil be heard one way or
another., "I think in the interest of expeditious handiing of
the matter we should go ahead and hear what they have to offer
today. “
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, of course you
have ruled on it in the record but I'would like to point out
that the advertising in this case is for the amendment of the
special pool rules and regulations to provide for specific
matters and to provide for annual bottom hole pressure gas-oil
ratio and gas liguid tests in the pool with designation of oil
areas and gas areas and other matters as stated in the applica-
tion and it certainly does not extend to open up the pool~--

entire matter of the pool rules to permit presentation of

testimony on any matter covered by the rule. We restate our

objection.
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. heretovofore granted have to be protected and recognized,

' allowables and other proration factors that ga# wells

MR, KASTLER: Is the objection overruled?

THE EXAMINE?: Yes, sir.
{By Mr. Kastler) wQuld you agree to the wisdom of a
grandfather clause with respect to a proposal to extend’
ks gas-oll racic lest meyoud 52,00u Lo 1 ana Lo 10U, 000
to 1?2

I think under the circumstances the proprietary rights

yes, sir.
Are you familiar with Mr. Victor Lyon'!s testimony on behallf
éf continental 0Oil company in thié case?
Yes, sir.

Do you concur that due to small nominations for gas

have suffered a drainage?

Yes, sir. I would have to concur that some gas wells havd
been drained, yes, sir. |

what would you propose to provide more eguitable takes in
beﬁ@een gas wells and oil wells in the future?

I would propose that as we attempted to state earlier that
a top allowable gas be set for each 40 acre proration unit
based on 107 barrels of oil per day being tﬁe“tép 40 acre
oil proration unit allowable times 3,000 cubic feet per

barrel. All gas wells then would be allowed the factor

which their total area bears to a 40 acre proration uniE;J
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Q " Wwhat would you recommend as to the 0il Commission holding
this case under further advisement or recalling the case
after some rules have been put into.effect?

A Mr. Kastler, I think that much éf the pressure informatior]
and data is very nominal and nominal in the terms that it
is not--I think that in the short time that we have ﬁad tq
review thi§ case that I would suggest a six to twelve
month periodrat which time the operators would have the
Opportunity to appeal and presen£ or ;ppear and submit
additional information.

Q = You believe at that time production experience would be

~had under whatever new rules the Commission might--

A Yes, sir, and I do believe that the ‘Operators might
seriously gather more proficient information.

Q In reducihg or proposing the reduction of a producing gas-
o0il ratio from 6,000 to 1 which is presently in effect to
3,000 to 1, would this appear to have any adverse afféct
on Warren Petroleuﬁ?‘

A  Yes, sir. The proposed reduction adversely affects our
client. They have been advised of the loss that they will
suffer. Theg, together with other processors, could have
a daily reduction in avail%ble gas volumes.

MR. KASTLER: Thank you, Mr. Examiner. This concludgs

my questions on direct from this witness and our next witness

is Mr. C. I,. Robertson of Gulf who will introduce our exhibit
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which is in the form of a proéésed rules offer or counter-
proposed rules and Mr. Viney has merely been put on to present
his recommendation on behalf of Warren Petroleum Corporation.

THE EXAMINER: Mr. Viney, I want to clarify one thing
You are proposing a casing head allowable for the oil wells of
107 barrels times 3,000 éubic feel?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE EXAMINER: You are proposing an allowable of gas

' &
wells of 107 times 3,000 timese=omeracreage factor?

THE WIfNESé: Yes, sir.

THE EXAMINER: Being the acreage that the gas well
has dedicated to it oﬁer 407

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

THE EXAMINER; Then these proposed rules that the
other witness will go iﬁto propose that nominafions would be
eliminated and all that this would be is the gas wells allowabl

THE WITNESS: This is the presentation and this
pféSents'the bést or closest form of equity that we can arrive
at as far as reservoir vdidége is concerned.

THE EXAMINER: Are there any guestions of Mr. Viney?

e?
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JASON KELLAHIN:

0

o]

Have you made any studies as to how many oil wells will

be curtailed as a result of your recommendations?

Yas, sir, 1 have,

How many?

In the Blinebry field there will be 48 wells. Ten of

these in 1971 produced with gas volumes in excess of
volumeg that would be calculated using the 107 barrels
times 6,000 to 1. Thirty-eight produced withvvolumes
calculated with ratios between three and six thousand.
Yeg, sir, we have made those studies,

Now, you said your client would suffer a loss of produc-—
tion. Are you testifying solely for Warren?

Yes, sir.

And the examination you have made has been from the point|

of view of Warren Petroleum?

Yes, sir. Our specific examination has been fot Warren.
So what you are talking about is casing head gas; is this
correct?
' | well
casing head gas and wWarren also has some gas-e+¥31 gas.
It does have some gas wells?

Yes. M,'-f

To what extent 4e~it gas well gas in this pool?

I will have to refresh my‘memory. Mr. Kellahin, 1 have J,,f
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gone through half the report and there are eight or ten
wells already. I do not have the exact figure but there

axe some.

‘'You would guess 16 or so?

1 would say as a guess, but do not hoid me to it as beiny
a fixed value without allowing a little more*investigation
You testified in regard to the;adOption of Order R-610.

Do you know how many oil wells there were at thét time?
No, sir,:I do not. |

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, CHRISTY:

Q

Mr. Viney, you said you were familiar with Mr. Lyon's

testimony and his configuration of the oil and the gas

areas?

Yes, sir.

From your investigation,rdid'that line dividing the oil -
area frém the gas area follow any known éontour line on
the Blinebry?

No, sir. Tt did not appear to do so, Mr. Christy. The

contours of the gas-oil contact in the number 1 zone
varies somewhere between thirty twenty-one twenty-five
twenty-one fifty and the proposed gas outline area as

submitted by Mr. Lyon tended to be considerably east and
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o orms —— s Pt e e o i R e & e & T i o b e rmean e

1 down dip from this contour.

2 MR, CHRISTY: Thank you, sir.
{ 3 THE EXAMINER: Any further ¢uestions?
4
- LRUSS IBXAMINATION
b4 &5 6 BY MR. STEVENS:
be [ .
ok E 7 Q Mr . Vinoy, have you made any study as to how much the
b ot 8 total gas allowable would be increased under Gulf's
. B
, ;” od 9 formula or may I ask will this come out, Mr. Kastlér, in
" % 10 further testimony? ‘
v E: i MR. KASTLER: I think you may ask Mr. Viney. .
;f % 8 12 THE WITNESS: Mr. Stevens, gas allowable——ther:e may -
' -g é‘,’g 13 ¢ be some increases but on total volume. basis it -appears there
:?‘ gg 14| will be a considerable reduction.
%{g ;% 18 Q (By Mr. Stevens) _This is 0il wells or oil and gas Qells
- gé 16 or just gas wells?
‘ ?gz %g 17] A Let's say on the casing head gas.
s =3 :
[s EE’. 18 Q- Have you made any studies as to the gas wells or as to.
i &3
. %; 19 their increase or decrease in allowable?
o J .
fig %g 20 A Not_thét 1 can say definitely.becauéé at this tiﬁe there
i L] - .
g §§ 21 are many wells with ratios right at the 100,000 to 1 that
T o0 ’ < '
5 , ég 22 could be classifiead immediately. X wouldn't want to say
; E gg 23 that I couid definitely tell you how many.
: 52 \
E gg 24 Q The overall field then, the cowmbined pools, you don't

25 know whether gas will increase or decrease?

e
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The total gas well allowable will increase, Now, whether

the actual physical deliverability of gas from this field

increases, unless gatherin§ facilities and equipment are
installed to do so, the physical movement may not change
at all,

Does this mean that you might have a higher allowable thaj

the ability of the wells to produce?

No, sir. You might ha&é“a higher allowable than the

ability of the transmission companies to gathexr or willing
neés to gather, |

Bﬁt you don't have exact figures on this?

No, sir.

Do you know how many marginal welis in the gas area might
be--we might have under this proposal of Gulf's? &

Let me bring out something just for review éf last year's
facts. I hate to deal with 1971 figures, but these seem

to be the best basis for making comparisons with what

Mr. Lyon used as these are the same figures and naturally|

I cbpied them down the same way he did.

Let's just take a look at what happened. We are

talking about the Blinebry oil reservoir casing head

gas wells. We differ in the number of wells, Mr. Lyon.
I took the figures right out of the annual report as of

1-1-72. It is insignificant, but of a total of 244

r—

producing wells shown effective as of 1-1-72 twenty-five |
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1 per cent; or 48 of the wells produced ir excess of 60 per
‘ 2 | cent of all the casing head gas in the field. Now, 196
x 3 wélls, Mr. Stevens, maybe this is basically how you defind
| 4| a marginal casing head gas well.
5 Q My unestion actually was related- to the gas wells. I
_¥ 6 wasn't asking about the casing head gas we_lls.
; -E 7 A All right. Here we have 196 wells in the Blinébry' 0i.l
: § 8 ~ pool that produced a total production last year of seven
X S 9 , billion or éeven million MCF deper?ding oﬁ how you like to
. % 10| handle the figur_és.  For an average daily take of 98 MCF
i 11 o a day 48 wells produced 9,200,000 MCF or a daily take of
E g 2 12 525 MCF a day. Now, not that my average came out to
g g gg 13 112 but Mr Lyon's came out to 109 or something--182 and
f{ﬁ gg 14 ) his came out to 179. On the ‘average situation it Yooks
E §§ 15 - like they aré in balahce. However, this tends to support
3 %Z” 16 ~ Mr. Lyon's case that you asked earlier.
o F 28 . T
;g gg 17 MR. KASTLER: That there has been some inequities
54 . ' .
§ 3’?. 18 | in drainage by producing—-—thése figures you were giving, diad
oobe ~ < .
(4 ég 19 -i/':‘hat ‘inclhde gas wells?
K é% 20 | THE WITNESS: Blinebry oil.‘
E §§ 21 MR. KASTLER: That is oil wells? k
90 , :
5 EE 22 THE EXAMI&ER:' I think his question was still directTd
2L 23 toward gas wells.
; z 3
E %" 24| MR. KASTLER: Are you going to tie this in with gas
E 25 | wells?




= _ v race 18

1 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
h 2 In the Blinebry gas well pool, Mr. Stevens, out of
- %% 3{ a total number of wells T am going to have to call on Mr.
| 4 Lyon to give me the number of wells that he haa in that total- 4
3; s ca hlic sheetf
- ;; 6. We have 32 maximum value wells that would produce or

7 adid produée last year 1971 volumes in excess of what would be
8! calculated using the proposed formula of 107 barrels times

9 3,000 to 1 times 160 acres. The annual take for a well--let's

i
Y. MEIET & MC COrmic

16| go down the line. The monthly take for a full proration gas

u well Aander the rules proposed would be approximately 39,000

égf €§,3 12} MCF a month or roughly one million three a day. We had 32

F S | =

é;’ $§ 52 13 wells last year that produced in excess of this figure. I did 7
?ij - gg 14 not average them. The range of recovery that these Qélls had

wu .

{"' ;% 15| on the 1w side was 40,000 and on the high side was 88,000.

¢ ke a . oy

gem gg 16 Q (By Mr. Stevens) Those are your maximum value wells. Do

%i# 'gg 17 you have any wells or do youfﬁave any numbers as to wells

%'ﬁ %é 18 which would nétvproduce the allowable that the Gulf formula
i

E“’ ég 19 would recommend?

g‘” %% 20 A Well, if we use 1971 figures the rest of the wells in that *
E&T §§ 21 field wouldn®!t produce or did not produce.

e G o

- EE 22 0 Do you have that figure, roughly?

¢ 0

%”‘ g%x 23 A I do not have that figure per se, no, sir.

i 5z N I
2 1 gg 24| Q My only other question is, you testified that this field o

25 | - is in middle to late age. I realize you can'tiéet an ‘J
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31

exact date of when it would stop producing but do you |

have any figure as to what percent, very, very roughly,
might be produced of the remaining reserves in say the
next threé or four years?

JUTON Stevens; neise agaln we are dealing with a relatively
complex series of reservoirs and depenéing”an what
nomenclatdre you wish to use, we have five, six and eight
depending on how the companies want to label the zones.

We have pressures from wells or reported pressures from

wells. 1In most cases the pressures of wells that are

easily accessible or easily shut in without loss of pro-
duction and probably in most cases they are gas wells, so
the pressure information is definitely not reliable,’but
at the same time it provides us withfthe only basis for
mak ing éome estimate of this complex reservoir as to the
amount of depletion. Therefore, we have to base it as
related to pressure dépleticn. Now, as to what percent of
the o0il is in place at the present time, I don't even know
what the oil in place is.

How about the gas?

There again this would take considerable study.

So you have no figures as to the reserves totally in this

field nor as under each individual tract?

No, sir. We did not so investigate.

MR. STEVENS: No further questions.
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1 ' THE EXAMINER: Any other questions of Mr: Viney?
2
i 3 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
4| BY MR. BILL KASTLER:
) S Q flr. Viney, I assume you have sought the figures that you
L _¥ 6| are not able to testify to and you have been unable to
b9 : |
o N — 717 - find them; is that correct?
=
A = |
L 8 8| A No, sir. 1In the lack of time we did not do them. .
g r? 5 9 ' MR. KASTLER: Thank you.
H Y ; ’
% 10
ﬁ i 11 CROSS EXAMINATION
2 y |
F c 12| BY MR. DANIEL S. NUTTER: ;
& PR Bame - . A .
s Q =, L , ) .
_ﬂc’ 92 . 13 Q Mr. Viney, according to Mr. Lyon's Exhibit 2 he showed .
5 x ® 4
oo . o : :
g z2 14 that there were 139 Blinebry gas wells in the pocol in
i3 W W
‘. z3z ) .
‘t‘ ii 15 19717
i 3 o
. @5
B 3¢ 16| ~a Yes, sir.
A <3 Now under the proposal of Gulf's, how many of those 139--
& ol |
< :
t'g iy 18 would we still have 139 gas wells or more or less gas
i ’ '
zZo 19 wells?
= M z5
; ‘o : .
E 3% 20 A We should have 139 plus what any additions or subtractionj
E 2 < : ‘
Lo x ® . '
S 22 21 could occur either by reclassification or abandonments or
5 . Z :
% co ’ . N Ty
&.E 22 droppage. I would say that you have-~-you would have the
i $1 (L]
4 3 : - ‘ 4 N
it i °T 23 same number of wells but of those 139 wells only 32
4 Z o
P 2o
i s 24 actually showed or demonstrated production last year at
25 a volume that would be in excess of that we proposed
}'r"‘r';.'- ‘

i
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‘proration units but it would not necessarily mean that

23 |

guideline we tock the maximum rates for any one month of

cg}culatiﬁg under the submitted formula. - W
These 327gas wells in 1971 produced more ﬁhan your
proposed 107 times 3,000 times 106 over 40?

Yes, sir.

io0 over 40,

That is correct.

The other 107 wells produced less than that amount of gas?
They were all within the proposed allowable volume limits;
So apparently what in effect would happen is»your proéosal
would reduace the total take of gas from the gas wells?
The total take, yes. Mr. Stevens mentioned allowable.
But the take from these gas wells would go down becaunse
presumably those 32 wells would be reduced to this allow-
ablgifhat you pr0pose?‘

This is right, but in answer to Mr. Stevens! queétioﬁ the

allowable would be assigned to those wells on the basis ij“V

thosé wells could make it. The only ones affected by
this allowable would be these 32 excess wells,

The other 107 wells, were the§ prodhcing at capacity or
were they producing up to allowable in the pool that was
lower than your proposed allowable?

They appeared to be producing at maximum. Just as a

the year. This does not mean that these figures that were
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©

supplied last year were taken on any one monthly basis
represent théfTrue capacity of these wells. It did
represent what the maximum take had been in any one month
from one of these wells,

inils swas the well'é best month in the year?

This was the well’s best month. Normally you would think
the take would occur during the winter months, Nbvember;
Decembér, January or February. This is not the case.

Apparently transmission companies  are using other months.

Are there further questions of Mr. Viney?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q

Mr. Viney, would the correlative rights of these 32 aas
well producers be moré eqﬁitablyrprotected if raised -
3,000 to 1 to say 4,000 to 1? How many more wells would
we protect?

Mr. Chxisty, I don't think the raising or setting of the
ratio at any different level would affect the reSpectivé
correlative rights of operators. It would still be in"
the same straight line position and still be protected
becauée if you set the ratio then you are going to allow
the casing head gas wells more gas and you could just

have the condition--the reason for setting the 3,000 or

requesting the 3,000 to 1 is for conservation purposes.
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BY MR. STEVENS:

Q

only.

Of hydrocarbons or the Warren plant?

Of hydrocarbons. I appreciate your guestion. We do not
know how much oil would‘or would not be recovered from
Lhis reservoir withicul. 3 detailed scudy.  1oLniann omuost
reservoir people in this area would have to admit that it

woulgd take a good stddy to come up with a reliable figure.

MR, CHRISTY: Thank you, sir.

RECROSS_EXAMINATION

In that‘connection, Mr. Viney, you said that 3,000 to 1

to protect correlative rights and save gas. On that basis
if you made it 2,000 and 1, wouldn't that accomplish this
purpose even mofe?

It would for the sake of prevention of waste and utiliza-
tion of reservoir energy, yes.

On that basis, wouldn't it also, énd I don't have exact
figures but in your opinion would it tend to decrease

the total amount of allowable that the field would make
under your proposed allocation?

If you use the,z,dbo to 1 as(your 1i§iting ratio you woui&
cut down your total volumes.

Whexreas if you went to 4;000 then it wounld increase?

Yes, sir, but the corfélative rights, to answer Mr.
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Christy's, it doesn't matter what ratio you set, under
the proposed formula of offsetting leases and proration
units, correlative righés would be protected up or down
as it were raised. |

fou would have icss waste with 3,000 than 4,000 and less
with 2,00¢ than 3,000?

Yes,

Isn't 2,000 to 1 a more normal gas-oil ratio? Let's séy
‘more common than three or four or six? o
I don't know whether you would say it is more common, Mr.
‘Stevens. It has had earlier and more preferential use.
Now, whether the basis for 2,000 is ‘any more &acceptable
or less acceptable than 3, I don't know. The‘feasoﬁ for
using three in my recommendation was thaf thisvis oné thaf
has been generally in effect in this pool and wotld tend
to serve the.thinking of most operators in this pool a

without making a very harsh or harder adjustment.

" THE EXAMINER: Mr. Kellahin, it is your turn.
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1 | : RECROSS EXAMINATION ]
‘ . 2] BY MR. JASON KELLAHIN:
- §1 ] 3 Q Mr. Viney, you are aware of the fact that the current
4 | ratio of this pool isv6,000 to 1?
"\::‘ B S| A yes, sir.

- % 6 Q It has been since 1951 or thereabouts?

; E T{ A Yes, sir. .

". 8 8| Q You also £a1k about the advantage of keeping these wells
[""‘ ogd 9 classified as oil wells. This is an advantage to Warren,
'3 'g:_: 10 is it not?‘

e

i E: n| a T would say it wouldn't be any more of an advantage to
{A % . 12 Wari‘en than it woﬁld be o any processor in the area.
: T
* _g §§ 3] Q What advantage is there to the operator?
ﬁ g?—: 4| A The only advantage to the operator would be possibly
w . ;
fﬂ ;% 15 better utilization of the reservoir energy or maybe the
% §§ 16 disuse of and loss of reservoir energy from offsetting
E gg 17 wells if his wells were not as good or d1d not have as
Es %é 18 ~ favorable characteristics as maybe the 6ffsetting.
% ’ g: 19 0] | If his wells were as good, he has no advantage‘?l
t% :;:% 20 A No disadvantage or advantage.
§ §§ 21 Q 'Is there a disadvantage on price he gets for the gas?
T o0 .
) EE 22 A As I understand it, Mr. Kellahin, ‘the commission is not
E o F :
E é% 23 involved in establishing or setting of prices.
: 37
E gg 24 Q I am aware of this, Mr. Viney, but you were talking about

F | B o ﬁ 25 -advantages. Price entgrs into ‘the advantage or disadvant'tg‘;e
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of the market a man has.

A Well, I would say then that possibly from reviewing of
what records we did, that maybe many of the gas wells
that are now connected to transmission lines wefe at a
distinct disadvantage last year.

MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, I would likg to obhject
begs an assumption of what the prices are between casing heéead
gas; dry gas and so forth. I submit the Commissioner can take
judicial notice of what the price of gas is.

THE EXAMINER: I think we will overrule your objéc—
tion, Mr. Kastler, but on a different basis. We are not
interested in price, but we are-interested in whether a well
is classified as an oil well or a‘éas well,

mAny further questions?

MR, LOPEZ: Mr. Viney, I was wondering——it is
difficult for me to conceive how you are protecting correla-
tive fights by reducing gas-oil ratio from 6,000 to 3,000 to
1 and I was w0ndefing'if you could explain this to me.

THE WITNESS: T don't think we implied that we were
protecting or trying to give any more protection to correiative“
rights‘by the reduction of the proposed ratio from six to thred:
All we said is‘that we were trying to better utilize the“ |
resexvoir energy for conservation and greater ultimate

hvdrocarbon recovery.
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1 /#MR. LOPEZ: Do you believe it will have the imme=
2 'éiate effect of reducing gas production?
e 3 THE WITNESS: Yes. It will have an immediate effect|
4 MR, LOPEZ: Do you thiﬁk we will have a long range

5 ettect?

k-

> THE WITNESS: No, sir. I think there will be some

.EE 7 adjustment period but'deliveraﬁility is going to be a function

EE 8 of pressure in these reservoirs and in the wells.

Ei 91 MR. LOPEZ: No further questions.

;gg 10 THEvEXAMINER: Are there further guestions? Mr.

E% 11 Viney may be excused.

= A

EE 12 MR, KASTLER: géll Mr. Robertson, please..

ég 13 (Whereupon, Mr. Cecil L. Robertson was called to
14 the stand ané sworn.) g
15 ‘
16| | MR. CECIL L. ROBERTSON

17 | having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

18 testified as follows:

19 DIRECT EXAMINATION

20 BY MR..BILL KASTLER:
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21} o State your name, please.

2] A Cecil L. Robertson. |

23 Q By whom are wvou employedand in wha£ position, Mr.
24 Robertson?

25 A I am employed by Gulf 0il corporation as senior

2{2»".’;»- A :
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petroleuﬁ engineer in the reservoir engineering unit,
Midland, Texas.

Have you previously appeared as é petroleum engineer -
beforebthe New Mexico Oil Commission?

v, sir, I have unut.

Would you please give a brief resume of your education,
what degrees you have been awarded, and your employment
since éraduation,

I received a bachelqr of science degree in petroleum
enginee;ing from the University of Texas in 1955. Since
that time I have beenremployed by Gulf Oil'Corporatioﬁ in
West Texas. Two years of £his time was spent in the
field as a foreman. The last two years have been spent
in the Midland reservoir secétion and the past year has !
been spent partially on New Mexico studies,

MR, KASTLLER: Mr. Examiner, are the witness's

qualifications écdeptable?

Q

THE EXAMINER: Yes, they are.
{By Mr. Kastier) Mr. Robertson, are you familiar with
the application of Continental 0il Company in case 4775
presently before us?
Yes, sir, I am. T was not present at tﬁe hearing oﬁ
July 26, 1972, but I have had a copy of the transcript
and studied it.

From your familiarity with the Blinebry pool area, what
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is ydur opinion regarding Continental's proposed rules?
First, I concur with Continental and wiﬁh the éommission
on the fact that the Biinebry and Terry-Blinebry should be
prorated and operated as a single pooi. 'I also aéree with
Cuirvinental that Lhere'i$ need fox an amendmentrof the
existing or extended pool rulés in an effort to reach a
more equitable solution but there is no question that:
inequities have occurred in the past and that greater
inegquities would oécur by the extension of the Blinebry
pool rules. However, I feel there are several shortcoming
to Continental's proposal, the strongest of which is the
arbitréry designation of oil and gas areas with each.to
have a separate set of rules. Furthermore, the antiﬁén—,
tal rules would require an immediate reclassificétion of -
a number of oil weils to gas wells in the Terxry-Blinebry
pool area, and after the immediate reclassification was
over there would be much work and reshuffling of wells
which would take piace later and the conseguence being
termination of casing head gas éontracts and negotiations

of new gas well contracts. However, the mosk important

“ criticism is that inequities would occur across boundary

lines between the oil areas and the gas areas with each
injured party claiming that his correlative rights have

been impaired.

Have you made a study and arrived at a conclusion as to

Jl




b4 ' - ' ' eace 30
2 1 how to eliminate the shortcomings you foresee with
{‘a e : 2 Ccontinental's proposal?
b ;:n 31 A Yes,
! 4| O Would you ple‘ase,tell the Examinexr the néﬁure of your
H 3 studies and concluvsiox}s? |
i _¥ 6] A Well, first of all the time did not permit a comprehensive
M E 7 reserfroir study of the pool, so I used the similar approach
i § .8 te what Continentdl had done earlier evaluating the effect|s
r S ~ 9 :df a straight ’volumetric&c)idage formula. I found that
fﬁ % , 10§ using an assumed bottom-hole pressure of 1,000 PSI, PVTD
b i 11 : ."data from well, a Terry—Blinebry pool, that reser\}oir
{: 'Eg 12 - voidage top allowable oil well producing with a 3,000 to
fﬁ é ;_’.:E 13 1 GOR was approximately 801 barrels while a gas well with
5o % ® ]
b gg 14 the same daily gas limit of three to one MCF per day would
;: ;% 5] void approximately 779 barrels or if this reservoir
: 32

' . %é 16 '\‘Ibidagé is made equal for the oil well or the gas well,

: ti :::3 17 _ the results would be to assign 330 MCF per day to the gas
H %é 18 well rather than the 320 MCF per day. Then, sinceé these
R 4 .

: E; 19 volumes were so close, we decided why not just give the

. T

;4 ;’:; 20 321 MCF per day allowable to each well saying this would

-z

?‘ §§ 21 be in the daily gas limit. Then, it would not be necessarny

S 5 ‘

t‘ g% 2| . to go through the complexities of recalculating thi>s

Li §§ 23 formula and having to acquire data whereby the gas well
: f; 25 24| allowables would have to be recalculated periodically.
b ~ ' -

25| Q On the basis of this conclusion, what does Gulf propose?

e
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i 1; A Gulf proposes that all wells in the Blinebry pool
? . 2 | regardless of their location should be permitted to
M 31 R 3 produce the same volume of gas on a per acre basis.
’w : | 4 o Then the néed to have a de’s’ignated 0il area and desig-~
P $ nated gas area is not any longer necessary; is that
}Fﬁ _5 6 correct?
E 7! A Tﬁat is correct. B
B S |
3 b 8 8| o Undex Gulf's proposal, will there be any need for bottom-
{f . S 9 hole: pressure tests, gas~oil ratio tests, or gas liquid
v - '
H -2 10 tests?
b E.. i a No, other than for the producers' benefit alone.
EE %::, g 2] o Now, referring to what has been marked as Gulf's Exhibit
“ .§ §§ 13 Number 1, will you please identify that exhibit?
° 5 _
§§ 14 A Exhibit‘Number 1l is Gulf's proposed speciai pool rules
g ;g 15 for the Blinebry pool, Lea Ccounty, New Mexico.
EAR 7 [7
gg 16 Q Refer to Exhibit Number 1 and will you e:fplain whether
5 W
§ %% 17 the description of lands, the introductory porticn or
E %i 18 preamble and rules 1, 2 and 3 are identical or substan-
B p
i,, ‘ég 19 | tially similar toc the pool rules proposed by Continental,
g :c..: g 20| A " The preamble has been changed anq slight changes have been
E §§ 2t made in Coﬁtinental's rules 2-A and 2-B. We do not
& s ‘
35 22 propose to segregate the pools into o0il and gas;areas.
P - o
( E gg 23 - THE EXAMINER: How about vertical limits?
. z -
i gf 24 “THE WITNESé: Same as Continental's. As a result
) 25] our rulss do—n_otneéci an Exhibit B to describe the oil and
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gas areas. We also eliminated the need for Exhibit A by
incorporating the combined pool description in the preamble on

page 1.

Q

ey

It provides two things. First, it provides for 100,000

(By‘Mr. Kastler) WwWhat does Rule 4-A provide that is

-~ o~ . . e . P - 1 4 e - -
cirifecent fiow Conlinéntal’s proposalry

to 1 to be the point of classification of a gas well rathe

than 32,000 to 1 as proposed by Continental and as would
be the result if the rules were not amended when,Order-
Numbex R—4304,takes effect. 1In the second change we have
written a grandfather clause in Rule 4-A so that any
32,000 to 1 gas well that was classified prior to
September 1, 1972, will continue to be a gas well as

léng as it continues to. produce 32,000 or more cﬁbic feet
of gas\to one barrel of oil having less than 51 degrees
API gravity.

Are Rules 4-B, 4-C and 4-D the same or substantially
similar to Conoco's prOpésai?

Yes, they are.

How about Rule Number 5?

Rule 5 is substantially similar to Continental’s except
wethave made the necessary changes to provide oil and gas
allocations for the entire pool rather than differentiaﬁ—
ing between oil area and gas areas. The important change

here is that we have cut the producing gas/oil ratio in
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1 half., Wwe originally intended to apply the same 6,000 to
_ 2 1 producing gas/0il limitation ratio, but this was
- i‘} 3 reduced to 3,000 to 1 after we saw that we were buying
4l . problems—-questionable ability to establisim a ratable
L Luie on the gas plua wore fapid Gepleilion O the reseilvoil,
- .:4 6 meaning possible accelerated abandonment of wells. We
. () .
‘( E 7 felt that if there were an error committed, it would then
; u 8 : ‘8 be best to be on the safe s'ide.‘
e od 9| ¢ Going on to Rule Number 6, will you explain why there
Eo ,
. % 10 should be no purchaser nominations?
! i ’11 a All right, because the allowable is to be fixed on the
‘ "?::J 2 12 basis of the daily gas of 321 MCF per day pexr 40 acre uni’c.ri
a g ég 131 o pPlease explqin Rule 7.
(? §§ 14 A Since we ére not on puféhaser nominations there is no
i{”’: ;% 15 reason to provide for supplemental nomin:at'ion's.’ There-
S o °
: . gg 16 fore, in order to distinguish these spécial Blinebry pool
i ts ‘3§ 17 rules from the general rules and regulations for prorated
i S :
H %é 18 gas pools in southeaétern New Mexico, it 1is necessary to
X n g
i :2;; 19 write a special rule such as we have done. :
: I3 : -
B ‘H é% 20 Q How about Rule 8? ‘
A §§ 21 | A Here again, since we are deviating from the general rules
- ¥ 6o ’
L EE 22 a short alternative provision is necessary.
Cobe o :
tl g% 23 0 What did you do for Rule 97
ic
gg 241 A Since Rule 9 of the general rules is compatible with
25 Gulf's counter-proposal, we simply noted that it would bé
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© of unproduced gas allowables from marginal gas wells.

" to apply we have written a substitute provision.

unchanged by the special Blinebry pool rules. Inciden-
tally, we followed this same procedure for ﬁule 10-A;
Rules 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 23 and 24.

In other words, all éf those rules you have jﬁéﬁ named
aLe golng to be unChanged from the general rules by the
Gulf special rules? |

Right, the special Blineﬁry rules.

what is different in Gulf;s proposed Rule Numbéf 10?

We changed this because we do not propose any realldécating

The unproduced gas allowables for thgse marginal wells
would‘simély*be cancelled.

Why is this so?

Because we are trying to arrive at an equitable take and
this reallocation cf allowables would have permitted sone
wells to receive a bonus allowable which would again causs
ineqﬁities.

What is your comﬁent pertaiﬁing to Rule Number 11?
Here again,‘thefgeneral rule is not applicable or con-
sistent with the special Blinebry pool rules we are

proposing. Therefore, in order for the general rule not

How about Rule 127 ‘

Well, here and in special rule 26, like Continental, we

feel that staging of liquid hydrocarbons ought to be

o,

PN AN AT e
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:
1]. permitted, but it should not be mandatory when staging is
? 2 resorted to in the interest of more efficient realization
F e 3 of by-products and low pressure gas. We have provided
4 . by Rule 26 a method which is different from the general
" ) :
! ’: 5 sLate~wide rule requirement. This is the reason an
fg :é 6 alternative rule for numbers 12 and 26 were prepared.
] .
Eg y Q Please explain Rule Number 13,
H o) . < qs
S E Q 8 A As I said earlier, like Continental, we feel that the
. (&) ,
L E§ 9 utmost flexibility ought to be granted to gas purchasers
Rk - , :
: LD 10} to balance out their takes. While ordinarily they would
s ] : ‘
Sl £ 11 be expected to produce this pool at a constant daily rate,
: > , .
;e fg " 12 it is fundamental that they are forced with seasonal -3
L _- 2 '
B {g 3§ 13 demands, and if Ttheir ability to take is reasonably
L H x o A -
jt§ Eg 14 assured they ought to be encouraged to leave the gas in
7 W
; zs o
il & ¥ & 18 storage in this reservoir where it is useful energy
f g
I o
; §3 16 providing that the purchaser is reasonably able to producq
it o :
# [ -] < -
;Ei 29 17 it before balancing period ends.
o e 0
; b
i 3« . .
e g 18 Q Since Rules 14 through 21 are unchanged, will you now go
: zZg 19 to Rule 22,
T 5
S So . :
L1 g x 20 A Well, Rule 22 is unchanged from special rule number 22,
£ 2< :
: ‘e . . .
e §i 21 Q Well, since Rule 23 and 24 are also unchanged, would you
‘W s ,, : .
- ig 22 please now go to Rule 25 which provides against double
EoL 3
gi’ o+ v
b fg 23 dedication of acreage.
v 2 o '
H 3 =
vyl s 24| A This simply re-numbers special Blinebry pool rule number E
Y ~ |
25 30.- J
(o T ]
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i
1| Q Other than that it is copied verbatim?
bh :
[ 2! a Right.
b :. 3| o Do you have anythingﬁfurth'er to add regarding Rule 26
. 4 other than what you have already said?
(o ,
* 31 & NO.
;“ _g 6| Q You commented on that at the time you discussed Rule 12?2 -
()
. E 7| a That'g correct.
b § 8| o Do you believe these rules to be in the interest of the
| ? 0E6 9 ’p‘freventiOn of waste and the proteci;ion ‘of correlative
- ﬁ g 10 ‘rights?
b i 11| A ‘Yes. What we based our belief is more or less the basic
| % -3 12 principles o’f reservoir engineering using the soméwhat
o i _g gg 13 scarce data that was available to us. We bel‘ievg that
E gg 14 these rliles ought to be put ‘into effect on a sixk month's
@
E’: ;% 15 ' ‘trial basis and after that time the operators, the gas
§§ 16 purchasefs and the commission would all be in a better
g ig 1 ', -posi’tién to fix a higher rate of productibn if it then
. t§ %:f 18 appears warranted.
¢ K
‘ gg 19| Q Were the proposed special rules drafted by you or at your |
Eg ‘ §§ 2 request, with your a’libfbval and endor sement?
.o |
4 3 % 21| A Yes, sir.
5 & Y ) ;
EZ 22 MR. ¥ASTLER: This concludes our direct examination,
© ol ar |
E gf 23| Mr. Examiner. At this time I move that Gulf's Exhibit Number ]
i 32 :
ﬁ gﬁ 24| De "a}drﬁitted into evidence. ~
: 28 ‘ : TH;E EXAMINER: Gulf's Exhibit Number 1 admitted into

T




.

&

e

N AT ey el R et e S AT T L e e A
mE ONE O TR TR O TR

o

# PR

-

NSy

cormick =~

y, meier & mc

dearnle

200 SIMMS BLDG.e P, O, BOX 1002 PHONE éu-oehoALauauEunz, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

PAGE

10
1
12
13
14
15
16

B
18

19

21
22
23

24

25

evidence,

Are there any questions of Mr. Robertson?

CROSS EXAMINATION

L nhal

DY MR, UANIEL S, KUTTRN:

Q

Mr. Robertson, over here in your Rule 4 you provide that
a gas well shall be a yeillthat produces hydrocarbons-~
ligquid hydrocarbons--at a gravity of 51 degreesg API or

greater or less than 51 with a producing ratio of 100,000;

‘Then you go ahead and grandfather in a gas well that

produces hydrocarbons of less than 51 and a GOR of 32,0007
Yes, sir, that's correct.
You are not grandfatheriﬁg in any--
Well, noﬁ, we are proposing that higher than 51 gravity
chould stay.
If this well increases its GOR to say 60,000, it would
still remain--it would be a gas well regardless of its
GOR?
That's correct.
T mean regardless of its gravity?
Right. In other words, this is just protecting the wells
that are already classified. There would be no change
there. |

(Discussioq held off the record.)

(By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Robertson, would you explain Rule 4,
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- In other words a well that is producing at a GOR of 60,00#'

"to 1 and less than 51 degrees oil would not be a gas well

and redistribution. You are eliminating that?

25

please, and what effect the grandfather clause has?
The grandfather clause would provide for all gas wells
that are currently classified as gas wells to remain that

way. Those with the gravity greater than 51 degrees API

wanld o+311 eit+ in under tha new rules yws

-~ o~ e Y
B e u&)u;;,.u‘.'\_j .

Those with less than 51 degrees API and greater than
32,000, being the classification, would remain and it
would not be necessary to change connections classificati4

back from gas well to casing head. .

under your new rules, would it, except under the grand-
father clause?

It would Have to be classified as one before September 1lsty.
Without the grandfather clause under your proposed defi-
nition it would have to make 100,000 to 1 in order to be
classified as a gas well?

That's correct.

If it had less than 51 degrees 0il?

Correct.

Are there any further questions'of Mr . Robertson?

“"You don't propose any redistribution or cancellation

We propose a set allowable.

You still would have the rules--general rules--pertaining
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BY MR, UTZ:

Q

to making up underproduction and making up oveyrproduct:ion‘>
That's correct, for capable wells,
The only thing you wouldn®t have is any can¢e11ation.and
redistribution in your balancing?
That's correct.

THE EXAMINER: Do you have any gquestions, Mr. Utz?

MR. UPTZ: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

Do I understand that your proposal is to carry underage
and overage forever?

No. It would héve the one year balancing.

I see. At the end of one year you would have one period
to make overage and be shat in and underage to be
cancelled?

That!s correct.

Then you do recommend that you have cancellation és it is
now but not redistribution?

That's correct.

THE EXAMINER: Are there any other gquestions?

.
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, STEVENS:

Q

I just don't know the answer and I probably should. How
much tolerance is there on this Rule 13 under the usual
rules for the underage and the cverage? Is it any amount|
during the year?

Under the old rule and we are restating the same as the
0l1ld general rule 13, it would still remain the same. We
will have the one year balancing date rather than six
months.

In my ignorance, could you explain to me, in a gas well,
how much can that well be underproduced during the year
and still make it up before the eﬁd'of the year or is
there any per cent?

That would depend on the capabilities.

Then is this a fair statement that it is really up to the

'phrchasing company as tc how they are going to take that

during théAyear?

That?s correct.

You don't have any figures as to how much your proposed
allocation and allowable would increase the gas allowable
for this entire field, do you?

No, sir, because I felt like there would be so many

marginal wells that it really wouldn't be meaningful.

vYou made no evaluation of the reserves in the pool?
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BY MR, JASON KELLAHIN:

Q

this pool with identical characteristics, one classified

as an oil well with a 40 acre unit and one classified as

Would you repeat that again, please?

No, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

Mr. Robertson, I am still a little bit confused about youy

Rule Number 4. Would that not result in two wells in

a gas well with 160 acres?

Wouldn’t your Rule Numbep 4 permit two wélls with identicy
characteristics to be classified, one as an oil well énd
one as a gas well?

It would, vyes.

Would that make for equity in the prqduction?

It woiild not from this point on, but we are trying to--
Aren't we trying to make equity from this point on or are
we not? |

We are trying, right.

FThat doesn't make for equity? _

It‘doesnit prohibif equity because your allowable is still
the basic-- |

What allowable are you taiking about?

Under our proposed rule which is 321 MCF per day for each

40 acre unit.

AT




PAGE A2
: 1 Q But we have one well that, let's just take some figures
R 2 here, say is producing with less than 51 API and it is
» |
%: K producing 60,000 cubic feet of gas and is classified as a
4 gas well. We have another well with the same identical
S cnaracteristics which is classified as an o0il well. One
& 6 gets the allowable that would be assigned to a 40 acre
Q .
§§ 7 tractland one the allowable assigned to a 160 acre tract.,
Q - ’ ‘
23 8 Is that not correct?
= ¢ | ,
o A It could be possible, vyes.
h - B - <
% 10 Q I believe you testified that your rules would permit oil
Ei 11 ‘wells to produce the same volume of gas on a per acre
= 12 basis. That is one instance where that would not be true.l
- : .
-3 13 A That is true.
14 Q Just as a general contribution, was that statement based
15 on the assumption that the bottom-hole pressures were
16 1,000 pounds?
17 A That is juét taking that particular pressure. We could
18 have used some other pressure.
19 Q You had to assume a uniform pressure?

20| A  Right.

21 Q That is not the case in this pool, is it?

209 SIMMS BLOG.0P.0, BOX 10920PHONE 243-060010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTCALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

22 A No, it isn't.

23 Q It rahges anywhere from 100 PSI to 2,006; does it not?
24 A Possibly so. |

28] 0 You say you read Mr. Lyon's testimony. Do you recall that

-
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: 1 statement?
) 2 A Not necessarily. T believe there were 422 pounds
%i 3 difference, as I remember.
| 4] Q Don't you recall the testimony that he gave saying that

Luey range up to <,000 pounds on some gas wells down to

M 6 200 gas pounds on some oil wells?
s
7 A Not at the moment.
!c‘ ’
i 3| Q You wouldn't disagree with that?

9 .A No-

Y. meier & mc cormic

‘ . 10 Q In connection with your Rules 12 and 26, could you explain-

N < | o

S 11 the meaning of those two rules, please, and how they tie

B =, 12 together? -

bt _ 7 ;

: e © 5, _ o . _

; 8 sz B A Rule 12 is the same as Rule 12 of the special rules.

EN % | x © o

“ . w o

1;3 i 14| @ How about Rule 267?

o W W '

co zz2

;{3; gé' 15( a 26 is essentially the same as Continental®s Rule 29.

T o :

: x uW

: ; §§ 16 Q Under your rules, would low pressure gas be charged :

L F S : . ;

Ay ] . - . ;

'irg gg 17 -against the allowable? :

3z x

; {‘ 22 18! A No, sir.
L ¥

2 Eg 19 Q Doesn’t the carrying over of underproduction for gas wellg 'f

e ad : ) ‘

?éi' §r 20 . give them an advantage? i

- - d B

o x @

?Eﬁ 33 21| A It gives them an advantage in one sense in that they do ;

- i g9 , i

: Y have a chance to catch up later, but at the same time >

e 8 o *

K e 23 the oil wells have more assurance of a continuous pay. :

: 20

K%ii s 24! Q They wouldn't carry anything forward? 1

25 A No, sir,

e
W
o e

1
v
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In the way of an allowable, either gas or o0il?

No, six.

If they were one of those grandfathers in there again, you
would have an inequity, would you not, on the basis of my

previous question where you have two wells of identical

‘characteristics. The gas well carries forward its under-

production and the o0il well does not?
Possibly this is so.
MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Mr. Robexrtson.

THE EXAMINER: Any other questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, CHRISTY:

Q

Mr. Robertson, as I under stand you are proposing these
rules be éémpbrary for a six month pericd so that the
operators have a time to gain information and come back
to the Commission?

That is correct.

Now, I believe Mr. Kastler stated.and Mr. Viney confirmed | i
that the 6,000 to 1 GOR had been in for approximately tén l
plus years. Do you know about that?

Yes. /

I am wondering why if you are only having a six month

test period you want to have such a radical change. I

believe Mr. Viney said half during this period. Why don'g
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21 under your rules, might you not?

-
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3
o 1 you leave it at 6,000 to 1 during the six month period
N 2 and then if you find that-it does adversely affect the
i :
Q> 3 reservoir, reduce it to four or three or perhaps to--
4| A At the same time you have this purchaser problem as far
;f ‘ 5 as taking those largexr gas allowables at 6,000 to- L,
r» .z 6l @ They have done it for the last ten years at 6,000 to 1.
u P
' = 7| A No. They haven't been doing it. |
N o E . . |
E tg 8| Q Because of the pipeline proration? :
;f” Eg 9 A Not at the 6,000 to 1, that!s correct. The purchaser has. -
b |
o e ' : .
) %3 19 not been able to take or has not nominated for these.
ff? ,
b E% 11 Q Do you feel that the purchasers will nominate at 3,000
. B |
Bo= 12 to 1 all of the gas?
b © -
: ] 3 38 13| a We have hope for a better chance at it with 3,000 to 1.
/ x © ,
L wo : . s '
;ri iz 14 MR, KASTLER: You eliminate nominations, do you not? -
3 ¥ u "
- z = 3
_§ri iw 18 THE WITNESS: ~That®s correct. The allowable would be|
.o 2z .
L T u
: gé 16 set.
1 24 | | . o
L Y MR. KASTLER: But we still get the pipeline
3 e B
+® . :
5{* ;E 18 purchaser who still doesn’t take any more than he can take. -w
K 3% - |
| %Z 19 THE WITNESS: That's correct.
CH I .
§t§ -ég 20 MR. KASTLER: You may still have pipeline proration
3
‘e ¢ § |
: :E 22 THE WITNESS: That is correct.
Eﬁ 5y o -
- 2L 3 MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, I would like to state
20
5 -

24 that we beliebe an amendment should be made in Rule 4 which

ﬂwhw,

25 | would eliminate any reference to 5l degrees API and then the
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rule would read as follows: "A gas well in the Blinebry pool
sﬁall be a well producing from within the verticai and hori-
zontal limits of the Blinebry pool”--delete the next words~-
"which produces liéuid hydrogarbons possessing a g;avity of
51 degrees API or greacex, or produces liquid hydrocarbons
possessing a gravity of less than 51 degrees API"--stop dele-
ting and the rule will continue-~"with a producing gas-liquid
ratio of 100,000 cubic feet of gas or more per bérrel of liquid
hydrocarkons. Providéd, however, that any well which, on the
effective date hereof, was classified as a gas well in the
Blinebry gas pool shall continue to be classified ‘as a gas well
as long as it shall continue"~-delete the next words--"to
produce liguid hydrocarbons possessing a gravity of less than
51 degrees API"--and now stop deleting and leave the word
"producing" and then delete "gas liquid ratio of" and the
remainder of the sentence would read--"32,000 cubic feet of gas
or more per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons."

Now, if this rule can be amended in this manner it
will have no reference to thé graviﬁy of the gas liguid and
will: be simpler to ﬁnderstaﬁd for sure and simpler to administe

THE EXAMINER: You are amending your proposed rules

at this time to delete all of that?

MR} KASTLER: Mr. Robértson, is Gulf willing to amend
the rules in this mannex?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

T,
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MR. KASTLER: I offer this as an amendment.

THE EXAMINER: You will still have the grandfather,
though?

MR. KASTLER: Yes,.

THE EXAMINKR: You would still have the situation
that Mr. Kellahin was talking about where you may have two wells
with identical ratios and one would not be classified as gas
well?

MR, KASTLER: fhat's correct;

THE EXAMINER: Are there any furtﬁer guestions of .
Mf. Robertson?

MR. STAMETS: ’Oﬁ this same point, why does Gulf feel
that there should be two different GOR deterﬁinations for gas
wells in here?

THE WITﬁESS: In order to prevent reclaséifyihé wells
that have already been connected to a transmission system.

MR, STAMETS: oOkay.

MR. UTZ: Doesn't this occur anyway with your 100, 000
rule?

THE WITNESS: Not with this grandfather clause. We
are providing for all those that are classified as of Septembeﬂ
the lst that had gas wells with this 52;000 ratio. They would:
remain.

MR, UTZ: By using the grandfather clause, then, you

would seek to ‘eliminate the changing of gas—-or wells from gas
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- be 32,000.

“that in his opinion to have to reclassify these wells would

week you reclassified some 40 wells. Did that impair contract

to o0il and oil to gas?

THE WITNESS: Right, but of course if they happen to
fall below the 32,000--

MR; UTZ: ©Ox the 100,000--

T'HE WLENESS: $f couxse the grandfather clause would

MR. UTZ: All the other wells would be 100,000?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

MR. KASTLER: Mr. Nutter, méy I make a statement?
HeAhas'maderstatements’here which I don't think should stand

in the minds of the Examiner and staff because he has stated

impair ccntract riéht which is a violation of constitution.-

-

In my mind this just is untrue. As Mr. Lyon just stated last

rights? The rights of this Commission for the conservation of

oil and gas are paramount in this field and every contract that|

was ever written has a ciause in it whiCh makes provision thét

it is subject to the local Order's fules and regulations of th%s :

commission oy’ any governmental body. I just don't want that

statement to stand, even though it may not e in the recotg.
THE EXAMINER: It is not in the record.

Are there further questions of Mr. Robertson?
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BY MR. UTZ:

Q

RECROSS EXAMINATION

Do you have any idea as to how many wells in thérBlinébff
péol and the new Bliﬁebry pool including thé Terry-~
pilnebry that are two-slage?

No, sir, I do not.

Do you have any opinion or any knowledge of what the
difference in gatheiing line pressure is between the
second stage separator and the first stage separator?

No. I don't have any idea. I believe the line pressure
is approximately 150 which would be first‘stage but I am
not real sure of that
In your system you gather some second stage gas, do you
not? |

I am afraid I cannot answer that,.

But you don't know what your gathering line pressure is?
Well, like T say, 150 pounds is the pressure that I was
told but I am not sure how accurate it is or how many well
it applies.

That is from the first stage separator or‘the second stage
separator?

Well, I assume that would be the first stage and probably |

the only stage.

' I gather that by retaining Rule 26 that you agree that

second’s stage of gas should not be charged to a gas well
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1 - allowables?
2] A That's correct. I feel that the amount of oil or the
a 3 amount of gas that could be involved from this small
4 amount of oil on the second stage would be so small that
: S 1t would be hard to account for. It would be too small
4 % 6 to measure.
§ 7 Q wWould you have any suggestions as to how to administer
=3 ) '
L 8 8 this sort of a rule where you charge gas well gas from
; ) _E . .
. o 9 first stage and don't charge it for the second stage?
"
43 — ~ ,
: R 10] A Wwell, it would just be a matter of the original measure-
E E: 11 ment being that that would be applied against the allow-—
B
1 c = 12 able.
L | o
: % g¢ 13 Q We would have to have knowledge of whether it is first
%S :
P b Wo B : -
f - 14 or second stage in order to know whether or where to
P b 15 | charge it.
L £ 3=
i x W
53 16| A That's correct. The transmission company report would be
B 15 W the first stage.
: ] ’
. E§ 3 ) ‘ ' s . .
¥ g e 18 Q In other words what you are saying then is that anything
% p ;
§ w
: :z,'o 19 that Warren reports on its €-111 would be considered firsg
& i3 o
$3 20 | stage gas?
S . o .
E 372" 21 A If they had a gas well allowable, right.
oo ' ~
} o r :
:: 2 ¢ you report no second stage gas on your 111?
R a+ . ’
i 1w
E ;5 23 A That's correct. Let me back up a minute on that, now.
32 ’
¢ E s 24 I would have to check to be sure on this.
25 Q I would be intarested in knowing the answer to this

api
m‘
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because it has been very difficult for me to--

A Just a second. Let me turn to--this is the same thing
they discovered in special rules Rule 34 under the second
paragraph™B.

(A discussiuu Qas ueid OLL the xrecord.)

MR, KASTLER: We offered ﬁhis Rule 26 as a copying
of continentalls proposed Rule 29 and we also believed that
from an operator's standpoint it would be a lot easier £o go
without measuring small of insigrnificant amounts of gas and
that it would be hard to allocate to the proper well. In the

interest of recovering further hydrocarbons and so forth, we

went along with this rule but we have no ax to grind and we

have no two staging that I know of and I think if Mr. Robertson
is willing that Gulf should withdraw its proposed Rule 26.
THE EXAMINER: Rule 26 coincides with Continental's

Rule 29, Mr. Kastler, but you have got another rule here. You

have got a Rule 12. Does that correspond with any rule of

Continental?s?

MR. KASTLER: That is the one that you asked in
cross examination, I believe, wasn’ﬁ it, as to whether he
intended to leave that rule in?

THE EXAMINER: Yes, sir.

MR, UTZ: He said he left it out intentionally. He

testified under my cross examination that he left it out

intentionally.
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THE EXAMINER: So continental proposes that the
second stage gas would be chargeable and the Commission
advertised for this hearing that they would consider on their

own motion the amendment of the rules to reguire that inter-

mediata nr low proecenve cae wonlAd he choayend senfast the 211510

yod ngninc the wells
allowable, so certainly this is within the call of the hearing.
There is no question about that ana Gulf's proposal is that
the gas would not be charged to the allowable,

Are there any further questions of Mr. Robertson?

He may be excused.

Dd you have any further testimony you are going to
offer, Mr. Kastler?

MR, KASTLER: o, sir, I haven't.

THE EXAMINER: Does anyone else have any testimony
they wish to offer in this case?

We will call for statements at this time.

MR. STEVENS: We do have some testimony. We had
pfesumed others would, too.

I am Donald G. Stevens, Santa Fe, representing
Northern Natural Gas. We have one witness to be sworn.

(Whereupon, Mr. Don O. Buterhaugh was called to the

sEand and sworn.,)
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MR. DON O. BUTERBAUGH

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath, .
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

UONALD G. STEVENS:

Q Wounld you state your name, residence and by whom are you

- employed and in what capacity?n_

A My name is Don O. Buterbaugh and I live in Midland. T am
employed by Northern Natural Gaé and am director of
contract operations in the Permian region.

Q Have you previously testified before the New Mexico Oil
consexrvation Comﬁission?

A No, I have not.

Q Would you briefly state your education, work background
and experience showing you are competenﬁ to testify in
this—ﬁattér before this hearing?

A I have a degree with the Lincoln Aeronautical Institute.
I retired from the Air Force. I have been with Northern
for‘eight years in field operations and in contract
operations.

Q In this connection were you concerned with éllowables in
fields and wells and their capacitiés theréto?

A Yes. I am concerned with administration of"gés puxchase

contracts and the wells that are behind the contracts.

Are the qualifications of the witness

MR. STEVENS:
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) 1| acceptable?
. 2 THE EXAMINER: Yes, they are.
ég 3 0 (By Mr. Stevens) Have you studied the application of
4 Continental and the proposal of Gulf 0il Company which is
| 5 the subject of this hearing?
#; 6| A Yes, I have, but not extensively due to the time aspect.
.Eg 7 Q Would you explain Exhibit 1 and its significance to the
Q
:g 8 Commission?
EE 9 A IQ:Exhibit Number/l Wé tried to present the current
,gg 0 ‘allowable in production of status in the Continental
Ei 11 /proposal and the Guif proposal. Our allowables are based
'gg.g ;2v= ' on 99 Darrels a day, so we did not use the 107. 1In fact,
g£§“§§ 13 " we rounded them off to 600 and 300. 1In 1971 the allowabld
%5 . .
Eg 14 ——daily ailowable daily production was five miilion or
w _
;% 15 ' 51,402,000 MCF. The ability of the wells to produce was 2
g , :
gé 16 152,000,335 cubic feet. The number of marginal yells was
o i
%g 17 27 and the number of ndh—marginal wells was onejéwenty—nine;ﬁ
:z :
%é 18 Under the continental proposal we have sort of a
2 ‘
g; 19 mixture of apples and oranges because we have 0il wells in
3
g% 20 the gas area and we are just talking about the gas area
§§ 21 for the Continental proposal. The allowable assigned
gé_ 22 '” would be 109,602 MCF. The ébility of wells to produce
S% 23 would be 129,509 MCF. The number of marginal wells would
§§ 24 be 127 and the non-marginals would be seven. Under the
25 Gulf préposal based on 300 MCF for 40 acres, the allowablg
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would be 102,809 MCF. The ability of wells to produce
would be 152,335 MCF. The number of marginal wells would
ke 73 and non—m;rginal wells would be 83,

As a result of your studies in this exhibit, the total
effect, then{>would be a greatly increased allowable for
the field; is that correct?

Yes, it wQuld.i it is éuite evident. It is doubled in
some cases and a little bit more ih others.

What would be the effect of fhe proposals of Gulf 6r
Continental upon Northern Natural Gas as a purchaser in
this field?

First it would destroy nominations which the latitude
that nominations give us to schedule purchasers and to
meet market requirements. Secondly the increases which
Northern must take will cause us to spend approximately
seven million dollars to increase capacity to take
proposed allowables from thevBlinebry pool alone. The
preliminary studies ?ade by our engineers in Omaha indi-
cafe that within a short period of time, which is appro-
ximately eighteen months to three years, that a rapid
decline in gas availability would ensue under the present
sYstem and under the proposed system this would accelerate
Then the effect here would be that you are spending séven

million dollars for gas that you presently have cohpractec

for with the producers in the field?
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PAGE

Yes. That's fight.

If the present allowable were maintained, you would be
able to obtain all this gas by contract without any
additional expeﬁditure of ménies?

Thal's wignl, |

But these two proposals would force you to spend seven
million dollars additional greater take with no increase
in reserves?

That's correct.

What would this do then with F.D.C. approvai tc build thes

What would that do to your application if you have to do

it?

Well, this expense and the sudden decline in ability would

probably be very hard to justify o the F.D.C. since we

‘already have the reserves in their contract.

Well, a fair summary of this would be that if either of

these proposals were enacted by the Ccommission, there

would be some seven million dollars of economic waste or
at least seven million dollars economic waste less than
the discounted dollar value perhaps?

I believe you could say ;hat, yes.

Does Northern Natur;l Gas want this additional gas?

We contracted for it and we want it, but we would prefer

to take it at a slower rate.

What is your understanding of the purpose of these

e?:
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proposals by continental and Gulf?
Well, my understanding is that they are trying to correct

18 years of imbalance and to protect the coxrelative

rights.

Lu you agree witn Citis purpuse 1f there is such a purpose?
certainly. We are not sure that Continental's proposal
does this since there is only 17 wells in the gas area
that would be non-marginal,

Would that, in your understanéing from your engineers,
constitute almost a deliverability formula?

vyes, I believe it woﬁld.

Except for those 17 wells?

Yes.

- In your opinion baséd upon, as I understand it, the

engineers in your company that have given you this informa

‘tion, would that protect correlative rights?

No, it wouldn’t.'

Baséd on this information as to the affect upon Northexrn
Natural Gas, do you have a recommeﬁaation ﬁo make to the
Commission as regards tc these two' proposals?

Yes. I have several recommegdations. We recommend that
the commission adopt a formula which, while inéreaéing
the gas to correct the historical imbalance between the

gas and the oil areas, will not greatly and immediately

increase the gas allowables. For instance, reducing the

i
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gas~oil ratio in the Gulf proposal from 3,000 to 2,000

to 1, one of the more common gas—oiipratios used in most
fields, resulﬁs in an allowable approximating 69 MCF per
day as opposed to the current allowable of 51 MCF per day.
If the continental proposal were adopted, the same
reduction in gas-oil ratio from 6,000 to 1 to 2,000 to 1
would have a similar effect.

Would this also affect the amount toafewer maréihal wells
if such a gas—oil ratio were reduced?

Yes, it would. |

In your marginal wells, then you would have a lessex
deliverability forrmumla?

No.

If you reduced the gas-oil ratio say from 3,000 as pro-
pdséa by Gulf tc 2,000, wouldn't ‘there be fever margiﬁal
wells?

Yes.

would the deliverability formula be less as opﬁOsed to
more with more marginal wells?

‘Certainly.

"Wwould you like to continue your recommendations?

On any formula that is adopted by the Commission, we would ¢

like to have Fetained a tolerance for over and under-
produdtion. This would give the purchasers the latitude

they need to fit the gas production to the actual pipeling
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need. We would also prefer that the 51 degree A.P.I.

provision be retained and lastly, in any formula adopted
which would result in a substantially greater gas allow-
able, allow the<purghasers one year in which to continue
cu nominate in order to have time for F.D:C. approval for
construction oﬁ additional facilities and two, to work
trade—outs with out-gas operators if it is possible.
Three, at the end of said one year period the gas purcha-
sers would be required to have nomiﬁations in 1ine-§ith
prOduétiOn required under tﬁe alloéétioh forﬁula.f

Is this the extent of your recommendations herein?

Yes, it is.

Is this Exhibit Number 1 prepared by you or under your

3

direction?

"Yes, it was.

MR. STEVENS: At this time I would like to introduce

into evidence Exhibit Number 1.

THE EXAMINER: Northern'®s Exhibit Number 1 will be

admitted into evidence.

MR. STEVENS: We have no further questions.
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©Q First of all you recommend that the GOR would be 2,000

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DANIEL S. NUTTER:
Q Mr. Buterbaugh, as I understand it, you have got how many
recommendations altogether? Was it about five?

A rout, yes.

rather than 3,0007?

A Yes.

Q YOufwould also_recémmend that we continue to have tolerang
for under and overproduction?

A ‘Right.

QJ'E»Theftolérance rules that are in there now which provide‘
for a one year make;up-on underprodﬁction and ‘a shutting-
in in overproduced wells that are six times. You-ﬁould
rédommend those same rules be retained?

A Yes.“

Q You would recommend the 51 degree gravity classification

" be retained?

A Yes.

Q What. did you mean by allow purchasers an additional one
yéar to nominate? You are saying that we should adopt
these rules but not put them into effect for .one yearé

A 'Well,“when we apply for tﬁis seven million dollars worth

of facilities it is not an immediate thing and we do not

have the capacity to take this volume of gas at this time

e
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: 1 so consequently we would have to have time to prepare

\i? 2| the exhibit for F.D.C. and get it approved and get the
gi 3 facilities in.
2? 4] Q  Assuming that-ﬁe went.to some new system as Céntinental's
g oystem oL Gull'as cysluin, Ss appareni from your exnibit
;; 6 here, this would result in a whole bunch of allowables
&
.EE 7 accum91ating on these gas 'wells not being produced?
(=] | ‘
8 8 A | That's corregt. |

P EE 9 Q We are almost in September and the next proration period

g‘ { .EE 10 starts January the lst, so presuming we got an order out

% E Eé 1 on this tomorrow, the first period would probably be the

; : 'E? 2 12| remaining three months of this period and the 12 ménths

Z f ;§§ §§ 13 of the following period, wouldn't it?

2k % ® :

é fg 14 ' MR, UTZ: Yes, sir.

23 ' :

s g; 15{ Q (By Mr. Nutter) So we would have a fifteen month period

[«

; " gg 16 under which you accrue underprodudtion?

PR R -

; : %g 17| a The underproduction that you have at the end of that

2

% 2 ‘ié 18 period would have one year past that to be made up.

~ < .

g gg 19 Q We are talking about 27 months there anyway?

% u %% 20 A T don't believe the wells would be able to make up that

? 32 21 : much underproduction.

i F 0o O :

% . ES 22 Q They couldn't make up that much underproduction in a

_ a - _

~§ i gg 23 12 month period?

a ze _

; ; gg 241 A I don't believe so.

§‘$ 25 o) So what you would propose then would be %hat if we went g
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Q

to a system that we would not put it on a GOR times bil
allowable times acreage factor allowable for a year and
we would take your nominations instead to determine gas
well allowables?

vnz, for the poriod of time I pointed out in that we
would have a slow increase of nominations up to the level

that we are talking about under these proposals.,

Well, actually what we would end up with then would be

Q
.everyﬁhing that is existing except we would reduce the
GOR from 6,000 to 2,000. Everything else, the status
guo, would femain the same?
A Thatts approximately so, yes, sir.
THE EXAMINER: Are thére any questions of Mr.
Buterbaugh?

CRbSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, CHRISTY: ‘ ‘

Mr. Buterbaugh; did I understand you to say it would take
about seven million dollars to increase your facilities
to take the gas proposed either by Continental or Gulf?
Yes, sir. .

Now, in one of £hosé, the proposal was abogt a é,OOOvto 1
GOR and the other was about a 3,000. Yéu ére proposing
2,0007?

Yes,
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_this is what we would be trying to get to by goin§ to

How much is it going to cost you to increase your capacity

to take that which I think you said was 69,000,0007?

The cost will be the same regardless of what method is
used.

But you are pr0posln§ then that you could-spend the same
seven million and‘take either the Gulf or the Continental
proposal. Is that whét you are saying?

That is what I am saying.

So that once you spend the seven million dollars it is
immaterial. You said you wanted the gas?

That's right. |

It would be immaterial to you of What the GOR was at that
point?

Well, our application to F.D.C. has to reflect a reserve

life that would not be considered as economic waste and

2,000.
What is your opinion as to the economic life of the Blinehfy$;
pool gas wells? ‘ E
As I pointed out in my testimoﬁy, thé Blinebry gas wells :

are falling off now and in 18 months to threé years they

-

will be well on the way to decline or well on the way to
depletién.

Do you agree with Mr. Viney that this is not a marginal

pool but that it is, I think he said, middle or late life?
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A ‘That's right.

Q what is your 18 months to three years based upon? What
kind of takes of gas is it? Is it the 51 million being
taken or is it the 69 that you want to take or is it the

1uZ that Gulf proposed? Which one are you talking about?

A I am talking about the present purchaseé}
0 It will only last 18 months to three years based on_presen
purchases?

A  That's right.
THE EXAMINER: Are there any other questions at this

time?

CROSS EXAMINATION.

BY MR. UTZ:

0. Are you recommending that the oil wells be curtailed or

that the limit be reduced to 2,000 for just the oil wells3

A I am not talking about the oil wells at all, Mr. Utz. I
am only talking about the gas wells.
Q So then you are recommending OX ydd are accepting, which-

ever way you want to put it, that the allowables or

assigning the allowables to gas wells be changed to 2,000]

to 17

A Right.

Q Then what good is your noninations going to do?

t

A Well, the nominations I have suggested are only for the
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per iod when we can get our facilities in operation.

Q It wouldn't affect your allowables then, would it? -

A That would be the reason for the nominations during this

period that we are putting the facilities in.

THE EXAM;mz&} 1 tiiink what you are proposing is
that we withhold instituting the system of allowables based on
GOR times 6il allowable times acréage and withhold placing
that in operation for one year and go on nominations for one
year. |

THE WITNESS: Right.

THE EXAMINER: And then at the end of the year go to
that allowable as determined as I stated.

THE WITNESS: Right. That's what I have prOposedov
Maybe it wasn't clear.

Q (By Mr. Utz) Then this is recommending é-change from the
manner in which we assign gas well allowables at the
present time;

We now set ailéwables not in accordance with nomina-

tions but in accordance with production from the pool.
Are you recommending a change from that?

A Yes. I would be recommending a change in that we would

nominate based on the production that %e féltlwe would be

able to run as our facilities are installed.

Q If you nominated say 25 per cent tookmuch, you want to

adjust it down to production?
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We have been trying to nominate production all along.
Yes, butlthe fact of the matter between the two of you,
you haven’t been doing it and I have been making adjust-
ments to production as close as possible._ Arxe you recom-
wonding that we Lhiange tlhiis procedure?
Yes, for this period of time.

MR. UTZ: That's all the guestions I have.

THE EXAMINER: Are there further questions?

BY MR. JASON KELLAHIN:

Q

Your Exhibit Number 1, just to clarify this, you show
Continental's proposal but the number of wells thgt is
involved felate only to the oil and gas wells in their
proposed gas area?

Yes.

so you can't make a fair comparison of that figurebﬁith

the figures in the Gulf proposal, can you?

"No, we can't,

Bécause they have no relation to each‘other?

Right,

How. many gas purchasers are there in the Blinebry pool?
1 amvtalking about dry gas or not casing head gas.

I am not sure. I think there is five or‘six.

They are all presently nominating, are they not?

<24

_
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3

Yes.,

Is the underage carried forward and reallocated?

Is the pnderage?

The underproduction under the present syétem.

You mean when it is’assigned?

Yes, sir. Not produced--when you have a balancing period
is it reallocated?

At a balancing period it is redistributed, yes, sir.

As you understand Gulf to say, they don’t_pr0pose to do
this anymore?

That's right.

Do you favor that system or not?

I favoxr that system.

How would you egualize the takes between the different

producers? Say there are five producérs and they don't
all take the same amount of gas per well assuming their
capability to produce, do they?

I imaginé tﬁey all attempt to take the allowables.

They all attempt to but do they?

I couldn't speak foxr them.

Do you?

As well as we can, yes.

But db you consistently take the allowable?
Consistentiy over a proration period?

Yes, sir.
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-You reallocate cancellation or cancelled production?

‘underage?

No. I go along with Gulf's proposal not to redistribute.

“ertainly.

Over the full period you have no overproduction and no
underproduction to go into the balancing period?

I think everybody has overproduction and uﬁderproduction.
1f you don't make any reallocation, then how are you
going to balance this production as between pipelines?

You reallocate cancellation.

Right.
Do you favor that system?
The redistribution of cancellation?

Yes, sir.

Well, T will ask you again, how do you balance the produc-
tion between the various pipelines?
Between the various pipelines?

Yés, sir. You are not going to redistribute the cancelled

can you answer my question or not?

I can't speak for the other pipelines.

I aﬁ not talking about.the other pipelines. How would
you balance production as against El Paso takes, for

example?

I would run the al;owable.
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We come back to my first question, do you?

Yes.

Always?

As our marketing reguires it.,

Well, with that q&élification T will accépt your answer.
On your cContinental Exhibit Number 1, you show or

Continental shows the number of non-marginal wells as

17. How did you determine what was a non-marginal well?

A non-marginal well is one that could not make or did not

make continentalls proposed allowable.

Dur ing what period of time?

What do you mean Qhat period of time? I believe our

figures were based on 1971 production and some '72

production.

Did they have that kind of allowable during that perica?

No, they didn't.

what were you comparing? You are comparing something

they didn’t have to ‘something they propose to give them;
is that what you are saying?
The marginal well is pretty obvious whether they can make

a higher allowable when they are marginal.

Were they marginal during the period that you were talking

about?
No, because the allowable wasn't that high. They were

marginal wells, as I pointed out. There was 27 marginal
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wells,

Since the allowables--a well that produces the allowable
might have the capacity to produce a great deal more; isn'
that correct?

Lwiz thdal by.

I say since the allowables were less during the period
you are using, what did you use the actual production?

For those wells that were already marginal it was obvious.

For those wells that were not marginal we used production

‘history based on a peak month.

But a peak month necessarily doeé not reflect the ability
of a non-nmarginal well to‘produce?

It Qill reflect it fairly closely when we are talking
about the volumes that we are talking about now.

You just took the one month that peaked out on any given
well?

We performed a study whereby we went to the peak month and
average for the year and probably about the same thing as
Mr. Viney made.

Wouldn'®t a non-marginal well;—it would not be produced at
its capacity, would it, when it makes its allowable it
quits?. | F

A non-marginal well during abpeak month would probably go

over as much as six times.

And go under during subsequent months?
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That's right.

But the peak month wouldn't necessarily reflect its

ability to produce?
Not necessarily, no.

. e an m rama UL S ] . e~ .
MR . KELLAIIIIN: Thoai’ls all, ithank you.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, BILL KASTLER:

Q

Mr . Buterbaugh, I believe you testified thét you calculate
there would be, ih opening up the gas production or the
gas wells to produce, a fixed allowable as proposed by
Gulf-and that there would be an eighteen month to three

year period before gas would be well on its way to deple-

tion; is that correct?

Oour engineers that projected that say that a decline or a’
severe decline will commence 18:months to threé years from
now based on present production.

This was under the Ghlf formula or the Gulf prOposai?

This was under present production rules.

Then, it would take one year fo; an F.D.C. permit:is that
correct?

Most likely.

You teéﬁified that it would také one year to construct the

facilities after they were permitted?

No. It would take one year for the F.D.C. approval and

jon)
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facility installation.

So then you are left with two years or a year and a half
to-two years remaining life to deplete those facilities?
No. This was a severe decline. This didn't deplate the
reservoir,

Isn't it a fact that those facilities are going to have

to be constructed and installed anyway for Northern to
take its gas eventually?

dnly if we go to the higher allowable.

if you don't go to a higher allowable and the wells are

depleted and have less well head pressure, I mean, it will

get its way into the pipeline without compression?

I believe this is sémething that our engineers should
answer, not me. :

If the allowables were fixed af the present time and you
had abyear within which to make up back allowables, do>
you believe that Northern Natural by redoubling its
effoéts could take an allowable based on the 3,000 MCF
producing ratio?

T dontt believe that Northern or anybody else can make up
a year's back allowable because I don't believe the wells
have the ability to run that muth

In effect, does your proposal or your counter-proposal

amount to Northern Natural asking all the producers in

the field to take up your reluctance to produce the gas
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you have under contract as gas well gas?
We haven't ever asked anybody to cut back on gas. We
have taken all the gas that has been assigned to us.
Weil, if this gas should be fixed on the allowable, you
dqon‘t foresee how it can be taken; is that correcﬁ?
Yes.

MR. KASTLER: I believe that's all. Thank you.

THE EXAMINER: Are there any further questions of

Mr. Buterbaugh? He may be excused.

MR, STEVENS: I have a couple more guestions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, DONALD G. STEVENS:

Q

Mr . Buterbaugh, is it a fair sﬁatement that the reascn
you would like to have a year of nominations continued
after any order might be entered by the Commission isyin
effect to phase in theramount of additional gas>so that
you can have the latitude to deal with the ®.D.C. to make
whatever trade-out contracts you might make, but at the
end of that period you would be required to be nominating
what the allowable had been'previouély set at?

That's fight. That is what I had proposed.

If the Commission, say they entexed an order tomorrow and

Mr. Nutter said you would have say maybe 27 months in

which to make up all this, though, when you get
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race 74 |
_' 1l considerably far behind, didn't you state ¥hat the wells |
2 might not have the ability to allow you to make up this
5< 3 : back allowable?
4| A That's right.

:: 5 o inierefore your nowinalion within the period of the one
4; 6 year would take into account the ability of wells to
)
= 7 produce and your ability to take the gas during that
=
Q : . . '
(= 8 interim period?
Q
E§ ol A That is what we would like, ves.
. ,
D 10 MR. STEVENS: No further guestions.
D ‘ i |
E% 11 THE EXAMINER: Are there further questions of the
e
) . :
— 12 witness? The witness may he excused.
— ,
m B
{g 13 Do you have anything further, Mr. Stevens?

14 Does anyone have anymore testimony they wish to Offeﬁ

15 in this case?

16 MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to recall Mr. Lyon for

17| rebuttal testimony.

18 THE EXAMINER: The record will show Mr. Lyon is still
19 under oath since July 26th.

20 _ (Whereupon, Mr. Victor Lyon was recalled to the

e T ey

21 stand.)

23
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MR. VICTOR LYON

having already been duly sworn according to law, upon his oath|
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

DY MR, JASON mobLLAIINT:

Q Mr. Lyon, you are the same Mr. Lyon who testified in the
previous hearing in this case and made your gualificationg
a matter of record?

A Yes,.I am.

0 Have you made any further studyvOf the affect cf your
proposed rules on the individual opefators in the
Blinebry gas pool and the o0il pools?

A Yeé, sir. At the time of the last hearing I had not had
an opportunity to evaluate each-well as to the affect

that our proposed rules would have on them and in" the

intervening period I have made such a study.

Q Is that in agreement with testimony you have heard here
today?

3 No, it is not.

Q Have you prepared an exhibit which shows the results of

your study?

A I have a tébulation which summarizes my study aﬁd the
details involve 16 pages.

Q Mr. Lyon, referring to what has been marked as Applicant

conocots Exhibit 13, would you identify that exhibit

.




pace /6
1 please? i
2] A Exhibit 13 is a tabulation of data on the Blinebry pool
3 listing each of the operators in the Blinebry oil and
4 Blinebry gas and/or Terry—Blinebry pools. The total wellT
€ Lhat they operacc and the eiteat of the reclassification-
o #z 6 and the changes in well status from 1971 to the current
| é 7 situation are there./
5 nder
»') b 8 8 Q The current meaning the combined pools under the present
b33 OEG 9 rules?
; t % 10 A Yes. I have treated all of the wells and taken the pro-
" ' S
£ i 11 duction and the projected production and actually thé
42 g 2 12 changes which have resulted from the reclassifications
; é §§ 13 of welils' primarily and this is on an annual basis. In
: x @ '
;[j §§ 14 other words, these figures represent a year's change in
;f‘; ;% 15 production. For instance, the first company which has a
b gg 16 change in the column oil is the Atlantic Richfield and
, bt i;:g 17 it suffereda loss of 1,230 barrels and the next column
}{a :é: 18 " shows a loss of gas of 26,901 MCF. This is the change
( : g; ' from 1971 annual figures to projected current figures
iﬂ :’.; 20 based on the facts that wells were reclassified and
23
lé §§ 21 consequently came under a different type of proration
X §§ 22 system. The next column shows wells which would normally
g g% 23 : have been reclassified to gas and consequently would have
2L
| i': 24 had their allowables x:educed except that the operator
25 appeéled to the Commission and were gi\}en a grace period
k

5
g
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' parenthesis. The next column shows the current situation

dur ing which the well remains classified as an o0il well

and then depending on how the weil has performed when the
commission reviews the wells again, they may or may not
suffer the additional loss which is shown in these
columns. Now, all of the figures to this point are

reductions and they are shown by being enclosed in

as compared to what we have proposed in Continental's
rules and in these cases there are some increases and
there are some decreases. These still are on annual

figures and I have shown the decreases by the parenthesis

and the increases by just the figures without parenthesig.

A part of the increases are due to wells wﬁich had been
reclassified from gas to oil in the oil areas and being
given back the allowable that they had in 1971, so that
this is actually a restoration of the allowable they
enjoyed in 1971. The third column‘undervoverall heading
Change Current to PfOposed, I have shown doubtful. In
reviewing these wells the marginal gas wells, i feel that
<thi§ is a measure of their producing capacity. The oil
wells which were reclassified to gas, 7 feel have demon-
strated their producing capacity. The wélls whicﬁ were
unknown as to whether,£hey could produce the inéreased
allowable are the wells which were gas wells in 1971 and

are still gas wells today and I did, as Mr. Viney did,
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review the 1¢71 data and picked the peak month for each
well during 1971 and established a daily average rate
for the well based on that month. Now, this does not
mean that that is the most that that well can produce,
but it does certainly say that the well did produce that

much during that month, so it tells me that the well has

‘demonstrated a capacity/to produce at least that volume

of gas. I then compared this producing rate to the
allowable which would be assigned under Continental's

proposed system and indicated the wells which were non-

" marginal or marginal and recorded the amount of the
" deficiency in the allowable as compared to indicated

~producing rate. This is kind of difficult to say, but

these wells, the non-marginal wells, have not indicated

~-w&éll, let me get my thinking straight-—they haven't

indicated their maximum producing capacities by these
figures so that I don't know that this is the maximum
they can produce, but they have at least indicated that
they can produce that volume, but in counting up the wells

which indiéated to be non-marginal, I total 54 wells as

- opposed to the 17 that Mr. Buterbaugh testified to, but

I am not sure what else he was talking about because I

\beliéve on his exhibit, if you will total the non—marginaﬁ

and marginal wells under the Continental proposal and the

marginal and non-marginal welle under the Gulf proposal,
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them. I am not sure they have been put to the test. I
' assigned them because they were producing against their
‘current allowable which is considerably less than the

that there are at least 54 non-marginal wells and perhaps

to one barrel of oil in value and reduced the figures ovey

you don't come up with the same number of wells, so I am
not sure what he is comparing, but at least I do not
agree with his evaluation of the number of»non-marginal
wells under our system. Now, the wells that I have
ndlcated to be mﬁzginal dxe>those, chat during tneix

peak nonth, failed to produce as much as we assigned

am not sure all these wells are marginal because there was

no particular reason for them to produce as much as I

allowable which we have proposed, so I feel confident

more,

Does that complete your testimony on Exhibit 13?2

No. There is some more. My company seemshto have some
difficulty in placing a value on hydrocarbons ﬁhat are
measured in MCF and to get ever?thing in perspective I
have attempted to reduce the changes in allowable to the
basis of barrels because it seems to get my company's
attention better and perhaps other companies are the same
way, but it is a little bit difficult to compafe values
of oil and gas when you are télking about one in barrels

and one in MCF, so I assumed that 20 MCF was equivalent
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=

1 : here in the cgnter column--change of current to proposed-+
2 multiplying or just taking the figures for the oil and
f 3 then changing the figures in gas to one barrel of oil per
4 20 MCF of gas and reducing or subtracting from that the
L © L e representced in the Iouliicl ccluwun. Su, Liaai Liiis is |
= ;; 6 gas th&t I determined the wells actually had the capacity
- -Eé 7 to produce and placed this eqguivalent barrels plus
=
_£§a 23 8 equivalent barrels in the next column and again I have
f.r: EE 9 shown increases by the numbers and decreases by the
;i_ .gg 10 numbers énclosed in parenthesis. Then, the next column
érz ‘ Ei 11 is headed--that PROB stands for probation wells. These -
?tz é% 2 12 are wells which during 1971 had produced at ratios or at
; ég §§ 13 least their reported production indicated ratios greater
k. x ® ,
égi §§ ‘14 than 32,000 to 1 so that they would have been classified
f.i ;% 15 to gas wells and they will be classified to gas wells |
I 3 o°
i gé i6 unless they can demonstrate that they can produce at
I "
?tg' gg 17 ratibs'less than ﬁhat. So, if I have made the chaﬁges
g[g §§ 18 of the barrels of oil plus the equivalent barrels of gas
L 4 <
; ; é; 19 for those wells which are under probation and then the
. S
;t? ég 20 ' last column is the total possible benefit which includes
2€i §§ 21 the second from the last column plus the next-to the last
i 3 65 , ‘ W
i ; \ EE 22 - column which is just the sum of those two columns in the
P 0
?{ iL’ gg 23 final column which would indicate the total maximum benefkt
i s z -
if §L3 gg 24 to each operator under Continental's prOposed system.
'ii §$§ 25] 0 Under Ccontinental's proposed system, would any appreciable
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1 nunber of oil wells be curtailed?
2 A Undexr Continental's system there would be five oil wells
£ 3 in the gas area--excuse me--I testified to the number at
4 the last hearing but I don't recall what that figure was.
: Q As shown on your exhibit, would any of the operators
;‘. % 6 suffer a loss?
- E 7 . Yes. There are two operators who would suffer a loss and
1 ::: 8 here again this is determined to some degree by the
r od 9 placement of the boundary between the o0il area and the
t ,
= :
' g.’! 10 gas area. These two losses are from two wells, both of
i’ i 11 which are very near the boundary of the oil between oil
r Qc: n 12 area and the gas area on the southeastérn extremity of
;FE A -~ g : .
: 3 ® 5. |
- % g2 13 the pool,
1 5o
AL i3 14 0 By changing the boundary as you originally proposed, would
- W W
s zZ3z
g e 15 that cure the situation?
) [ J
| « W
6 gé 16| A That could be cured to where these people would not be
i
2 curtailed at all.
) 33 - - , :
i ay, 18 THE EXAMINER: What could be done to cure it just.
o o o <€ .
. wt
&t §8‘ 19 moving the boundary a little bit?
Lil et a
- ¥4 p
, gz 20 THE WITNESS: Yes.
. x ®
; gJ; 21 THE EXAMINER: They are on the line then?
3 o 0 ’
o r :
5 2z 22 THE WITNESS: Very close to tke line, yes.
<4 D - o
; oL
" 2.5 23 0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, under your proposal the.gas wells
; S' 24 in the oil areas being given an equivalent allowable to
. 25 protect agaiist waste, how would that work? -
F v
L
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Well, as I testified before there are occurrences of gas
wells in agéas which are predominantly developed for oil -
and”"these wells have been undergoing drainage and are
subject to considerable withdrawals, some of them for a
number of years and some oOf them just fairly recently, but
I feel that it is essential that those wells be given an
equivalent gas allowable on those 0il wells that they are
surrounded by in order to protect them from any drainage
by the oil Qells.

When you say equivalent, you are not trying toAéive tliem
an advantage, are you? |

No. I am just trying to put them on the same basis as
£he oil wells.

How about gas wells in the gas area?

Well, the gas wells in the gas area are not sukject to
immediate drainage from immediate offset. They have been
subject to regional drainage over a number of years such
that there is a pressure differentiél that exists between
the oil areas and the gas area and our pr0poéal merely
tries to place the volumetric withdrawal from each of thes
areas on an eqﬁal basis,

You heard the testimony of the Northern Natural Gas
Company where it was stated that we were or Continental

was trying to correct an inequity of 18 years standing.

'Is Continental's proposal in any way designed to make up
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for this past inequity?
No. It is merely designed to provide for eqguivalent

volumetric withdrawal from the oil wells and the gas wells

Does your proposal provide for flexibility in the gas well
production to take. care of--

I think it does because you don't have the same allowable
assigned to the gas/ﬁells and the oil wells throughout the
pool, 1In gther words, the gas area--~the allowable is

determined by the withdrawal of gas from the oil area for

- the preVious six months and consequently it operates just

about like the nominations today. You can distribute that
among the wells. You can provide for overproduction‘and
underproductiOn whereas if you allocate the same gas
allowable to all wells in the pool, then you have got the
0il wells which have to produce their allowable eéb% montﬁ '
or it is‘lqst and the gas wells-have got to-~they have six
months oxr a year to produce theirs and in one respect this
gives the gas wells an advantage over oil wells because
the oil welis have to produce their allowable in a month
or it is lost and it also places the gas wells and the oil
wells in a competitive position that ‘if fhey don't take

7.

that allowable then it is deferred and the well may be

‘subjecﬁito drainage. I don't believe that it fosters the

flexibility of seasonal demands for gas areas that is

provided under my rules.
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Do you have anything to add?

I don't believe .so.

Was Exhibit 13 prepared by you or under your supervision?
Yes, it was,

MR. KELLAtLin: 4&C tinls time I would like to offer in

evidence Exhibit Number 13.

:fﬁngQXﬁfﬁER: continental's Exhibit 13 will be

adnitted into evidence.

Q

Are there any guestions of Mr. Lyon?

CROSS EXAMINATION

'BY MR. CHRISTY:

Mr. Lyon, you mentioned two éperators would be advgrsel?
affected accbrding to your Exhibit 13 but that that could
be remedied by chanée of your, I think you.said, the
southeast or east line of the oil-gas areas; is that
correCt?

That;s correct.

would that be a proposal to move approximately one-half
mile west of your east 1ine?

Well, it isn't quite that simple.

Tha£ ié what i am trying to find Out; What are ?ou
propdsiné?

Wwell, the two welle that I am referring to are John

Hendricts, I believe. it is, and the other is one of
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Hanson's wells. I don’t remember the name of it right
now.,

Are you just proposing to move those two wells intco the
oil area?

NU. What I woulu propose to do and incidentally I think
that the commission in administering rules such as-Eﬁié,
if they are adOpted, would and should use some discretion
as to situations which indicate that there might be some
hardship placed on somebody which can reasonably be
avoided by the way they administer the rules.

In this particular instance I find that if you
would inc¢lude the Soutﬁeast Quarter of Section 13 in’
Township 22 South, Range 37 East and the North Half and
the Southeasﬁ Quarter of the Northeast Quarter of Section
24, fThat is 128.

Give me the description again.

southeast Quarter of Section 13 and tﬁe'North Half and
I am talking about the Northeast Quarter of Sectién 24
and I would include the North Half and tﬁe Southeast
Quarter of that quarter section in the cil area as well
as all of Section 19 in Toﬁnship 22/38 and Northwest
Quarter of Section 30 and with those changes, Ivbelieve

that those operators--their hardship could be avoided

and there would not be any ineqhity by making that dhange.i

THE EXAMINER: Are you proposing that Exhibit Number
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? 1 8 offered July 26 then be amended to conform to that
- 2 descaription you just gave?
‘TA jp 3 - THE WITNESS: Yes. I would recommend that as a

4| means of avoiding a hardship to two of the better wells in the

kziffﬁ".:d

) 5 pOOL.
o 6 THE EXAMINER: Exhibit Number 8 in this case is so
; IQ s ‘
E 7 amended.
- S
g (&) 8 Q (By Mr. Christy) Isn't there an oil well in Section 1
e §§. 9 and I believe it is the Northwest Southeast? You didn't
I e . - .
D 10 mention your boundary line west to accommodate that well,
gecn [« ] :
E% 11 What township and range is that?
_ 1y _
Y — 12 A - I am down along the southeast line.
i = ' ’
4% 13 THE EXAMINER: It gces off my print. I think it is
] . )
+ 14 in 22 but I can’t tell.

1571 0 (By Mr. Christy) Is there an oil well in the Northwest

B e
———
LR

16 Southeast of 1?2

o
[T

17 A Yes.

;;;; 18 Q I notice you are not proposing to move your line over to ?
;f; 19 accommodate it? :
32; 2 A No.
%{f 21 Q What about the oil well in Section 12 that appears to
L ba
;;s 22 be in the Ndrtheast Ssoutheast?

b 23 A T haven't proposed any change on it either.

200 SIMMS BLDG.aP.O, BOX 10020 PHONE 24368910 ALBUQUERQUE, N!W MEXICO 87103
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24 Q What I am suggesting to YOu is that probably it might be

25 a little more equitable to move your whole east line over

1. - ' - -
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west one-half of a mile and accommodate all of these welld.
A Well, when I reviewed these I did not see any undue
hardship on those wells. I may have overlooked something
but I don't see anything from what I have looked at so
far to recommend that change.
Q On July 26 I asked you if you had considered a contouring
in this matter in order to draw your lines and your answex

at that time was no. I ask you that same guestion now.

A No.
Q You still haven't done anything on that?
A No.

MR. CHRISTY: Thank you, sir.

THE EXAMINER} nA;evthere further questions of Mr.
Lyon? He may be excuséd.

Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

MR;-KELLAHIN: That's all.

THE EXAMINER: Does anyone have any testimony they
wish to offer at this time?

We will call for statements in the case.

MR; LOPEZ: Mr. Examinexr, on behélf of Marathon
Oil corporation we support, as does almost: every Operator'of‘
record in this case, a change in the Blinebry pocl rules, Of
the two proposals submitted ohe by Gulf and one by Continental

Marathon 0il corporation prefers the Gulf proposal. However,

I wish to point out two areas of disagreement. The first
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involves Rule 4-aA., Marathon is not in agreoment with the
grandfather clause;' We wisn the classification of gas wolls
to remain at>ther32,000 to 1 ratio. Our reason for this is
that we feel that by changing tho gas woll classification you
continue the ineguities which have banafitod tho oil wells in
the past by allowing them to produce an inordinate amount of
casing head gas. )Turning to Rule 5 wo wish to say that we, in
the main, do support the Gulf proposal primarily for two reason
The first is that it involves the simplicity of operation for
operators because there would be no volumetric calculations
required nor would we be faced with the oil-gas boundary as
proposed by Continental. However, I might add a subnote that
the recént change in. the line suggested by Mr. Lyon is of
‘tenefit to us. However, we do disagree with cutting the
allowable from the limiting ga;~oil allowable on a ratib from
6,006 to 3,000.‘ We believe that the evidence introduced at
this hearing has in no way supported the position that a reducH

tion in the oil-gas ratio will preserve the reservoir. We
believe the testimony has shown that the matter of the gas and
oil reserves in this particular pool is very complicated and

a very time-consuming process and réally no studies have been
made to supp§r€ the position taken by Gulf in this matter. I
‘have nothing further. Thank you.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I believe an appearance

has been entered for me before. I am appearing on behalf of

S .
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- Company is not aware of the interlineation that has been made

Shell 0il Company. Generally shell supports the Gulf propcsed

rules in this area but as with Marathon we do object to the

change in the GOR from 6,000 to 1 to 3,000 to 1 and Shell 0il

L1 Rule 4 dealing witi: the gravities of the oil and so we
express no view on that at this time.

MR..HARBIN: I am KennethrHarbin with Texaco from
Midland, Texas and Texaco likewise sﬁpports Gulf's proposed
field rules with the exception that we also propose a limiting
GOR of e;ooo to 1 rather than 3,000 to 1. /

MR, SIMMONS: W. B. Simmons with Mobil 0il Corporatig

Mobil 0il Corporation recommends that the CommissiOnLaiSapprove

the Continental Oil Company request to divide the Blinebry
pool into gas areas and oil areas. Mobil believes that oil
wells and gas wells, as defined by the preseﬁt ruies; do
reasonably»exiSt in the Blihebry Pool regardiess of location
within the pool. Mobii_further believes that any attempt to
construct a line dividing the oil wells and gas wells in the
Blinebry Pool would be purely arbitrary, and subject to varied
interpretation and attack. | ’

2. Mobil recommends that the Commissign disapprove(
COntinentai's requested method of setting allowables in t@e
Blinebry Pool. We believe that thebproration order.in curfent

use is a valid order that, by use of the acreage formula,

allowed the Blinebry ool ‘£to meet the market demand without
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The use of existing Blinekry Rules will“curtail gas
production in the lower pressure areas, thereby, reducing the
movenent of oil and gas from the higher pressure aréas to the

iuwer pressure areas., ‘Tnis procedure will eventually tend to

‘correct the ineguities that may exist in a manner that will

protect correlative rights and prevent waste. A decrease in
the pfesent limiting gas-o0il ratio of 6C00 cf of gas per
barrel>of 0il would accelérate this correction.

3. Mobil has no objection to the prOposed rule
amendment to provide for annua} bottom-hole pressure, GOR énd
gas-liguid tests.

4. Mobil has no objection to the prbposed rule
amendment to extend the vertical limits of the Blinebry Pool
so thét the base of the Blinebry will coincide with the top
of the Tubb Pool.v | |

5. Mobil has no objection to Gulf 0il Corporation's

counter-proposal in New Mexico 0Oil Conservation commission

Case Number 4775 in that the gas wells and o0il wells can exisﬁ
anywhere in the field without the arbitrary élviding line
proposed by Continental 0il company.

Also, Gulf's proposal in their Rule 6 reéognizes

the need ﬁo maintain equify in the production of the oil wells

as compared to the actual takes of gas purchasers from the

- gas wells., Mobil believes this concept is worthy of further
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consideration by the Commission. Mobil also concurs with
Gulf's proposal to decrease the limiting ga;—oil ratio in the
Blinebry Pool to 3,000 cf of gas per barrel of oil.

MR, STEVENS: Northern Natural concurs with
Guli and Ccontinental that this pool probably needs a realloca-
tion to protect correlative rights. Obviously the big point
here is how much additional gas do we have to produce to proted
the. correlative rights and perhaps get the field in balance.
So far as Northern Natural alone is concerned, not considéring
the others in the field, the amount of money to be expended>

would be seven million dollars., This seven million dollars

would not have to be spent if the present rules were continuedy -~

We don't propose this. We agree with the contentions that
they should beAchanged. Northern Natural would like to see,
however, that this change be one made gradually at least
allowing them sufficient time to provide fér additional
facilities so that actual physical waste won't occur at the
surface and two that the change not go to the magnitude that
has been recommended by COntinental_and Gulf. In any case,

Northern Natural would propose that the Commission give a year

in which whatever change is adopted by the commission if any

that they could gear up for it and the other operators could:
gear up for it, too. The purpose then we understand at this

hearing is to correct these previous inequities. kProbably

these previous inequities aren't going to be corrected. You

o o8
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have a situation where it is a partial deliverability formula
which no engineer that I have heard testififhere or very few
anyhow Qould say protects correlative rights. The Gulf's
proposal to drop the GOR from 6,000 to 3,000 is based on two
things, as I understand it. One is to prevent waste of
resexvoir engineeriﬁé or in effect prevent physical waste with
a 3,000 as opposed to a 6,000. The other is, I don't know
whether it was stated or not, but I suspect to make the addi-
tional allowable at leaét more in line with what the éurchasers
miéht be able to take. We submit that making it 2,000 to 1 as
opposed to 3,000 or 6,000 would accomplish both these aims
even more so. You would have less physical waste and the testi
mony as Gulf established, you would have a more easily handled
additional amount of gas. In summary, we aré coﬁcerned with
spending seven million dollars té take care of additional
amount of gas which from testimony established, or at :least as
far as we are c5hcerned, is that this gas is going to start
falling off rather soon and that amount of e#pénditure is
economic waste and that is Northern Natural's alone.
Presumably other companies might have to spend the amount or a
greater amount.

THE EXAMINER: I would like t© ask Mr. Buterbaugh a
guestion, . please.

Wnhat is this seven million dollars for, Mr.

Buterbaugh? -
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MR. BUTERBAUGH: These are pipe change-outs, horse-
power at three different stations and additional treaters at
our main station.

- THE EXAMINER: How much of the seven million is

MR. BUTERBAUGH: About 570,000.

THE EXAMINER; How much in horsepower?

MR. BUTERBAUGH: About three and a half million.
Total horsepower is in the vicinity of five aﬁd a halfimillion
dollars.

THE EXAMINER: Five and a half miilion dollars for
horsepower and half a million dollaré for pipe change-out?

MR. BUTERBAUGH: Another half a million‘for treating
facilities at the plant. These are very preliminary numbers.

THE EXAMINER; Are there an? further statements?

-MR. SPEIGHT: I am carl Speight with Hunt Oil Company
and Hunt would like to support Gulf Oil cCorpcration's proposald

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy representing John H.

Hendricts an operator of several wells in the Blinebry pool.

_Wé would like to support Gulf's proposed rules for a six month

trial period but recommend the continuation of a 6,000 to 1

GOR during the test period. We suggest to the commission that
this later radical departure from a rule that has been in

effect for ten years is premature without further study and

more solid engineering basis for the advisability thereof. We
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1| would stress that Continental's proposed rules admittedly in

2 two different hearings are admittedly without any geological

—~ g
STy

3] Dbasis for oil-gas areas has been shown to potentially promote
4 a violation of correlative rights of several of the operators.

MR. KELLAHiN: iX thée Examiner please, I will be as

kaw

i 6| prief as possible. I think it is important to note that in

7 testimony offered by Continental 0il Company we discussed the

8 effect of eighteen years of prorationing system and favored

9 the 0il wells which has resulted in pressure differentials and

¥
Y. meier & mc cormic

10 | problems which have impaired@ correlative rights. Now, in no

u,_%
~.3
e

11 ; way is Continental proposing to turn back the clock and give

l:: é% g 12 an egual advantage to the gas wells. wWhat they are trying to

%ﬁa .§§'§§ 13 do here is create a system which will protect correlative

%‘5 §§ 14 rights today. We have a pool in which there afe adnittedly

éri ;% 18 different producing characteristics. Nobody has refuted ME . .
R o . :
gt@ gé 16 Lyon's testimony in connection with the basis upon which he %
iii %g lf makes his pf0ppsal for oil areas and gas areas, The charac- f
% adl ' 1
'?{: Eé 18 | teristics of the wells in those areas are different and nobody ¢
Sk 33 ;
; 5 §§ 19 has refuted this. f
3L§ é% 20 Now, in order to set up any kind of a prorationing ;
H ] : B
g{j gg 7?1 system which would give an equal opportunity to oil wells in

3114 .gg 22 what we choose to be dgnpminated the oil areas and wells in

j N g% 23 gas areas requires that the two areas bthféatéd differently

: : -

;Li éw 24 ana that is the basis of Mr. Lyon's proposal.

= - E 25 “If\we throw them all into one area and treat them

LR =
By
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1| all the same, we then carry forward the inequities that have
2| existed down through the years if for no other reason than
3 simply because the pressure differences have been created by

4 the past operations in this pool or in these two pools.

S Now in conneuiion with the GOR, we agree with Mr.

- 6 christy that a change at this time would not be indicated.

iCk:Y[

7 We don't feel that the testimony that has been offered here

P {

-

8 would justify such a thing. Northéern Natural says, in additior

o | that number of marginal wells that exist here were not in

—
Y, meier & mc corm

10| agreement in that they have one figure and we have another. .

- & -

11 We feel our figure is supported and I trust that the Commissior

é r’ '%% s 12 will examine the records to see who is cérrect.
B = 2 :
i . ,ég gé 13 " The effect of the rules proposed by Gulf as testified
i ;ig gg 14 by Mr. Viney would result in curtailment of 48 oil wells on
o) wu .
?Ej ;S 15| production. The proposal by Continental 0il Company would
g . gg 16 result in the curtailment of a couple of wells and, as he
%Eg 3% 17 pointed out in his testimony here today, that inequity can be
ég: »gz 18 cured simply by changing £he lines of his prdpoéed oil area,
33
;li %E 19 so we submit that the proposal by Continental 0il Company is
L 9 : : .
;‘1 é% 20 sound and should be seriously considered by the Commission and] i
é[: §§ 21 hopefully adopted. | '
L ¥ S o
gii é% 22 - Thank you.‘ |
?Eﬁ gf 23 THE EXAMINER: Is _here anything further in this cas%?
; E 55 24 . We will take the case under advisement.
‘ 25 Hearing is adjourned.

W
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BEFORE THE .
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
July 26, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

iN YHBE MATTER OF:

Applicatien of Continental

0il Company'for amendment

)

} -

) Case No. 4775
of special pool rules, Lea ) ’

)

)

)

County, New Mexico.
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July 26, 1972
Wednesday
2:00 P. M.,

PROCEEDINGS ({Continued)

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will coime to order, please. The
nexit case on the dockec this afternoon will be Case Number
4775.

MR. HATCH: Case 4775: Application of Continental 0il
Company for Amendment of Special Pool Rule, Lea County, New
Mexico. |

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner piease, Jason Kellahin,_

Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the applicant. We

will‘have one witness.

MR. NUTTER: We will call for appearances now for whoever-

MR. LOPEZ: Owen Lopez, Montgomery, Federici; Andrews,
Hannahs and Morris, for Marathon 0il Company.

MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler, representing Gulf 0il Corpora-
tion and Warren Petroledm Corpofétion both, and I don't wish to

make any formal motion, but simply appear by statement and to

‘make a request at the end of the presentation of Continental's

testimony that the case be held in abeyance for 30 or 60 days
preferably in order for the operators in the pool, principally
GUlf and the plant Operatof Warren, to have time to evaluate
fhe effects of this proposal more clearly.

MR, NUTTER: Other appearances.

MR. STEVENS: Don Stevens representing Northern Natural

T
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Gas. We will possibly have one witness to be sworn solely for
purposes of requesting a continuance to show that possibly the
proposed order is not properly considered at this point., We
would join éulf in requesting a continuance from 30vto 60 days.
MR, WHITE: ‘Charles White of White, Gilbert, Koch and
Kelly, appearin f/Texaco and we would like to make
a brief statement before the commencement of the hearing.

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy for John Hendricks an

operator in the Blinebry field. We would also join in with

ol 2
g

~1 £
[P

f=t

feguesiting & continuance of this case until the operators
in the field have had a chance to evaluate the proposal. Our
first notification of it was July 19 and I think that is about
three or four business days and that is not sufficient time.
We may have one or two short questions of the witness.

MR. SPEIGHT: Carl Speight withf‘Hunt 0il Company
represénting M. D. Hunt, and.weiwould like to join Gulf and the
others requesting a continuance at the completiéh of their
presentation.

MR. NUTTER: What is your address, Mr. Speight?
MR. SPEIGHT: Drawer 1350, Midland.

MR, NUTTER: That is Hunt 0il Compény?

MR, SPEIGHT: Hunt Oil Company.

MR, REAVIS: Harley Reavis with Humble. We want to

join Gulf in their request for a 30 to 60 day abeyance.

MR. CHASTEN: Dennis Chasten with Texas Pacific and
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I just have a brief statement to make before the end of the
hearing.

MR. SEEREY: John Seerey, Mobil 0il. We think we
would like to make a statement before the end of the hearing.
’ MR. MANNING: E. R; Manning with El1 Paso Natural Gas
and we may want to make a statement. It depends upon the
testimony.

MR. HUEY: Bob Huey with Sun Oil’Company. We would
join Guif in asking for a continuance aiso.

MR. NUFIER: 1 think I may have misintesrpretced what

you ‘stated, Bill. You want to hear the casge, but you want to

holad Off putting an order out? Do you want us to hear the case

and continué it for 60 days?

MR, KASTLER: I would like to have you hear the case
at this time,‘the principal case, but continue the Opportﬁnity
to Gulf and Warren, at least, and other operators I am sure,
to have the opportqnity to enter further'testimony pPro or con.

MR. NUTTER: You want to evaluate Continental'’s
proposed ruies. Is this it?

MR. KASTLER: Yes. That is it.

MR. PORTER: You do not know at this time what posi-
tion yoﬁ may take?

MR. KASTLER: That's correct.

MR, LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, I believe the position of

our client is a little different. They requested that I move
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for a continuance prior to putting on testimony in the event
that werdo not agree with the proposed rules and we still want
to have the opportunity to cross examine Continental's witness.
However, in the event m& motion is denied, we join with Gulf»in

e e Rt AT S S MRS S S e PR P
."-(\'_" UL e T UTTITNLE

sion Koy Lhie hwaring open Lo chwe
admissioh of additional testimony for either 60 days hence.
MR, WHITE: -Texaco, I guess, is perhaps betwixt and
between. They wanted me to make the following statement, that
Texaco has no objection to the consolidation of the Terry-
Blinébry and Blinebry‘pools. Hoﬁever, in view of the complex
nature of Continental's proposal, Texaco recommends that it be
set for separate hearipg or that a continuance of the hearing
be granted to allow time for additional study of Continental's

proposal.

MR, NUTTER: I think that the pools have already been

combined, Mr. White. However, the effective date of the combing—~

tion 1is yet to come., This was ordered back in May that the
pools would be consolidated effective August the lst.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we of course
would not agree to a continuance unless it is forced upon us
since we are here with our witness ready to present testimony.
Now, we do not have any serious ijection to holding the céase
open for some reasonable length of time, but in that connection
I would point out that the effective date of the consolidation

of these two pools is August the lst and we certainly do not
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should be done. .

want a situation we are in in the present rules in Blinebry and
Terry-Blinebry pool becéﬁse we feel that would be disastrous
to the interest of a11v0perators. If there was some way the

prorationing of these two pools could be kept in its present

- B N B [ T -~ N P O
ot Lnlal Lihls Ca :

c hay Locn conpleted and an ornder entered,

i

we would have no serious objéhtion, but if this cannot bhe done
and certainly the Examiner can’t suspend the operation of the

Commission's order, then we feel that this case should be heard

and an order be entered and that is the reason we feel that thaj

MR. NUTTER: Of course one of the reasons we post-
poned putting the combination of the pools into effect on June
the lst after that order was issued was to provide Continental
with time.tc come in with a case and we delayed thé effective
date of the order éwo months and here we are almost at the end
of the two month period.

'MR. KELLAHIN: This istrue, Mr. Nutter. Continental
perhaps is the major operator in the podi, but certainly any-
body else could have applied for the same thing.

MR. LOPEZ: In connection with what Mr. Kellahin said
Mr. Examiner, I join Mr. Chrigty in stating that the bperatofs
were only notified on July 19, a very short time ago. Again,
as is the case of Mr;‘White, we don't know that we are for it
or against it, but we have got to have more time to study it

and this is our problem. /////xd‘
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MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, a meeting was
called on July 19 to discuss this case, but the publication
notice and issuance of Commission's docket was long in advance
of that date,

MR, CHRISTY: I might add to thaﬁ, Mr, Examiner,
however, the reccord will show that Continental did not furnish
the proposed rules with the application and therefore knowing
that the case was coming up, we still didn't know what the

proposed rules were and didn't know until July 19,

‘MR. PORTER: Let’s go oft the record a minute.

(Discussions were held off the record.)

MR, KASTLER: On behalf of Gulf 0Oil Corporation, T
reguest that the Examiner reguest the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion to consider suspending the effect of its order which would
otherwise become effective August 1 until Septembef l. This ié
the order consolidating the Térry—Blinebry and the Blinebry
pool.

MR. NUTTER: Weé will hear Continental's testimony
at this time in Case 4775. Aftexr we have heard Continental's
testimony we will take Qhatever statements anyone wants to make
and we will continue the case to the examinér hear ing scheduled
to be held at the same time and place at 9:00 A, M, on
August 23rd at which time anyéne else interested may present
testimony. Also, the Sxaminer will make a recommendation to

a2 PR B P
< aua)}icuu.l. lg Clie

the Commission that an emergency oxder b

¢
3
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effective date of the consolidation of the Terry-Bliﬁebry and
the‘Blinebry oil pcols which effective date as of now is

August 1, 1972. An emergency order if issued would prevail forxr
15 days and at that time we will see if some othér means of
suspension of the consolidation can be made pending the outcome
of this hearing.

MR. CHRISTY: You are just speaking about the direct
to Mr. Lyon and not the cross?

MR. KELLAHIN: ‘I object to that. I want cross examin
tion to be todav.

MR.‘NUTTER: I think he should be open to cross
examination today and he<will'be available at our next hearing.

MR, LOPEZ: If that is how you are going to rule, I
am sort of at a stop. I must say that cross examination is
usually based on study and we haven't had that opportunity.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, c?oss examina-
tion normally follows immediately after the direct and is not
based on study. We submit that we are ready to préceed and
complete our case whiéh should include cross examination of our
witness, Now, we will have him here at the next hearing if thej

want to recall him for some purpose of their own. If they

, recall him, of course he will be their witness.

MR. NUTTER: I think we will proceed on those grounds

MR, KELLAHIN: Mr. White asked me if I would object

=t

i

25| to him making ‘his statement in advance of the hearing. I
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understand Mr. Buell made a statement this morning which I
haven't read as of yet.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. White, would you like to make a
statement?

.- -

MR, WHITE: I hiave already made mine. Thank you, six

VICTOR T. LYON

having been duly sworn, testified and was examined as

follows:

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q . Would you state your name, please?

A Victor T. Lyon.

0 By whom are you employed.and in what ‘position, Mr. Lyon?
A I am employed by Continental 0il Company as conservation

coorGinator in the Hobbs division in Hobbs, New Mexico.
Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation Cdmmission
Examiner and made your quaiifications a matter of record?
A Yes, I have,. |

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they aréf
Q {(By Mr. Kellahin) ﬁr. Lyoﬁ, are youvfamiliar with the

application of Continental 0il Company in the Case Number 4775

presently before the Examiner?
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“hydrocarbon withdrawal from the oil and gas areas and

Yes, I am.

What is proposed by the applicant in this case?
Case Number 4775 is the application of Continental 0il
Company for amendment of special pool rules for the

BiLinebry pool whicii would provide for annual bottom hole

~ releled =~
eggsurl, GUR, an

gas liguid surveys rather than the

L

je3s
multiple surveys presently required. We will divide the
pcol into a gas area and oil area, within each of which,
allowables would be eqqalized on a per acre basis and

ithidrawal formula to equalize

O
[
%)
<|
Q
}-l
g
)
ek
h,
I-l
a
£

extend the vertical limits of the Blinebry pool so that
the base of the Blinebry pool would coincide with the top”™

of the tub pool. : A

AN

N\

Was this application prompted b?ffhé recent order of the
Commission consolidating the Blinebry and the Terxy-
Blinebry pools?

i+ wn
1T wWas.

‘Yes,
Referring to what has been marked as the Applicant's
Exhibit Number.l,vwould you identify that exhibit, please?
Exhibit Number 1 is a map which, incidentally was supplied
by the Commission, and it shows the outlines of the

Blinébry and Terry-Blinebxy pools. The Blinebry pool is

shown by the dashed line. The Terry-Blinebry pool is shown

by the dotted line and, as you can sea, if voun can see
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10

these lines, it wraps around the noxrthern extremity of the
Blinebry pool and it lies along the east flank of the
northern edge of the Blinebry pcol. The pool is appro-
ximately 13 miles long and six or seven miles wide and
vi:@y show on the cxhilpit by the triangles, the oil wells
in the Terry-Rlinebry pocl, The ecnclosed circlies are
wells in the Blinebry oil field and the wells with the
conventional sunburst symbol are gas wells in the Blinebry
gas pool.

Thera are gas welle scattered throughout the Blinébxy“poolr
are there not?
Yes,»there are.

Are there any gas wells in the Terry-Blinebry pool?
No, sir.

For what reason are there none up there, do yoﬁ know?

The Terry-Blinebry pool rules do not provide a definitionv
for gas wells. Until the recently adopted state—widé

100, 000

.
R ¥ 2N
walls whic

[ e e L -t T -
VWaralla: A

definition of gas wells oduce OvVer

cubic feet per barrel, there was no provision for a gas
well in the Terxy-Blinebry pool. In effect; we have had
three systems operating in this reservoir and I might
mention that in 1954 or '55, whenever it was that the
original rules were adopted for the three pools, the
Terry-Blinebry was separate out here,

They were not

connected by drilling. There was some doubt at that time
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whether they were in effect two reservoirs or one reser-
voir. Because of this doubt, the Commission provided for
semiannual bottom hole pressure, GOR, gas ligquid surveys
and so forth which were intended to confirm the fact that
Lnie pools actualiy were separate. Within a few years aftey
the issuance of those orderé; the pools drilled togetherx.
That guestion was answered by the drill bit, but nothing

was ever done with the rules. They still were taking the

‘semiannual tests. They didn't need to answer the queStio? o

of whether they were separate, but the testing has con-
tinued to this day. So, we had one set of rules for the
Terry-Blinebry pool which provided for assigning ofEil
allowables in accordance Qith the Commission's oil prora-
tion system with a limiting gas-o0il ratio of 6,060 cubic
feet per barrel. We had a system for the Biinebry oil
pool which was identical to the Terry-Blinebry pool except
fhat there was a definition for a gas well, any well that
produced with a gas-oil ratio in excess of 32,000 or pro-
duéed gas liquids with the gravity--ABI gravity of the

51 degrees or higher was a gas well and any well that had
a ratio of less than 32,000 or produced liquids lower thaﬁ
51 degrees gravity rw'a‘s an oil well. If it produced with a
higher ratio than that or produced higher gravity liquid,

it was a gas well in the Blinebry gas pool. Now, the

Blinebry oil pool was governed just like the Terry-
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» T_rry—n'l inahryv S

Blinebry was for those wells which qualified as oil wells.
The wells that were in the Blinebry gas pooi, however, wer
prorated under what is now order number R1670. The
allowables assigned had no relationship at all to the
01l allowables ox the casing head gas permitted to produce
with the oil. consequently, it is not surprisin
there were inequiﬁies. There were disproportionate with-
drawals from one pool as compared to the other, but these
three systems have operated side by side. Of course, the
,,,,,,,, Yy jus
Blinebry oil and gas proration systems have operated side
by side throughqut the reservoir since 1954.
That would be on directly offsetting wells?
Yes, sir. In many cases it would.
Now, referring to what has been marked as Applicant‘s
Exhibit Number 2, would you identify that exhibit, please?
Exhibit Number 2 is a tabulation of data for comparison
purposes. The first column is for ~he Blinebry oil pool.
The second column is for the Terry-Blinebry pool which is
an oil pool. The third column ig'for the two oil pools
combined as they will be combined when the Commission's
order takes effect consolidating the two pools. The fourtl]
column éhows the data for the Blinebry gas. As you can

see, there are 350 wells in the combined oil pool, 139 gas

wells in the Blinebry gas pool. The acreage dedicated to

W
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oil wells is 14,000. The acreage dedicated to gas wells
is 17,424, 1t is a pretty gooé balance. The deal is just
about eqﬁally divided between oil and gas. I have shown
the 1971 production in barrels of oil, MCF, of gas, the
average GOR, the Gaily barrels of oil per day per well and
can sec th
of 8.29 barrels per day per well and this, I might add,
was the top allowable average for the year of 19 barrels
a da§. The Blinebry gas produced 2.58 barrels of 1iquids
per well per day. The Blinebry or the oil wells produced
159.3 MCF gas pexr well per day. The Blinebry gas wells
produced an average of 369.8 MCF of gas per day per well.
If you bring this down to an acreage basis, the Blinebry
gas wells broduced one~tenth as much per day per acre of

liquids as did the oil wells which is not surprising. You

‘would not expect the gas wells to produce large guantities

of liquid, but it produced%é.95 MCF per‘acfe per day per
well from the gas pool as compared to 3.98 MCF per day per
well per acre in the two oil areas. Then I show the top
Wéiié;éﬁle production. Of course there is no liguid allow-
able for Blinebry gas, but Blinebry and/Terry—Blinebry
poois had a tqp allowable of 99 barrels with 594 MCF casing
head gas allowable whereas the Blinebry gas pool, a 40

acre Blinebry gas well, was permitted to produce 126 MCF

per day. Going on down, I show the status of the well.

he conbined oil pools produced an averag%

y
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There are 105 wells in the Blinebry gas pool which are
non-marginal or top allowable., There are 24 wells in the
combined oil pools which did not produce their top oil
allowable, but they had the capability and did produce
auring 1971 the top casing head gas allowable, the daily
gas Limit. There were 110 wells which cculd not produce
this much;gas, but they did produce more gas per 40 acre
tract thaﬁ did a comparable 40 acre unit, non-marginal
Blinebry gas well. Now, in discussing these, I will try
to refer to thie ones that are penalized as penalized wells
These are wells which produced more than their daily gas
limit. The wells I show here as intermediate, I will try
to remember to refer to as limited capacity wells. These
are not wells that are not penaiized fof high gas oil
ratio, but produce more gas than a comparable Blinebry gas
well., Then, I cshow the bottom hole pressuré. The average
in the o0il areas is 789.8 based pn.éo wells in which
pressure was measured:and Blinebry gas pool 1150.7 based
on 18 well measurements. Then in the next section I show
the 1971 theoretical top allowaﬁle fof the oil wells,. all
the wells in the pool, and their theoretical gas allowable
and then below that the per cent of this top allowable
which was actually produced by the well, The two oil
pools produced 8.4 per cent of their theoretical top

allbwable of oil. "~ They prcduced 26.8 per cent of their
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top allowable for‘gas, whereas the Blinebry gas pool
produced 93.7 per cent of its theoretical top allowable,
Now, there are sevaral purposes for my setting up‘this
data. One is fhat we are no£ dealing with}a virgin

Leselvoll . wWe arv not dealing with a reservoir where the

pressures are common throughout. We are dealing with an

0il reservoir that is far along in depletion and we are
dealing with a situation where there are disproportionate
withdrawals of gas by the gas wells as compared to the

0il welis. None of the wells in these two pools are

7 curtailed on account of their liquid production. Any

restriction in this reservoir is on a basis of the gas

produced and not on the basis of the liquids.

Turning to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 3, wouldl:

you identify that exhibit please?

Exhibit Number 3 is a copy of the same map as Exhibit
Number 1 with some additional data information. I have
colored in blue all of the acreage which is allocated to
an o0il well and I have colored in yellow the acreage which
is allocated to gas wells, The marginal gas wells I have
shown by placing a large red M over the location of the
well. The wells which don't have the M over it are non-
marginal gas wells. The oil wells, as I have described
before, the circles in the Blinekbry pool and the triangles

in the Terry-Blinebry pool that have no other marking on

i
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them are marginal oil wellé. They do not have the
capécity to produce their top allowable o0il or as much
gas as a 40 acre non-marginal gas well., Actually, what I
used was a well that produced less than 137 MCF per day
Gverage during 1571, I did not mark in in any other way.
Now, a well that did produce 137 MCF.per day average but

léss than 550 MCF per day, I have shown by a red triangle

arocur:d the well and these are the wells that I will referxr

to as limited éapacity wells.
~.MR. NUTTER: What is 550 MCF a day?

THE WITNESS: That is right, at 200,000 MCF for the
year.

MR, NUTTER: What is that? Is that a top allowable
gas allowable?

THE’WiTNESS: Yes. It is just below that. I took
200,000 just as a means of identifying wells in that range.
Actually, the top gas allowable casing head allowable was some
216,000 MCF.

MR; NUTTER: I see,

THE WITNESS: The wells that produced more than 550
MCF a day, I have shown with a hexagon and I will refer to thos
as penalized wel}s. Thosce are large capacity casing head gas
préducers. I ha?e also shown some arrows 6n here leading from
one well to another. Reviewing the categories of wells, the

marginal oil well or a marginal gas well just can't be helped

W
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capacity oil wells. This is what I have shown by the

arrows. The green arrows indicate a non-marginal gas well

and if the arrow is red it is offset by a well which is

by the Commission's rules proration system and so forth.
They are producing all they can produce fight now,
conseqguently, I can't see that they are being inequitably
treatéd. This is a matter of the well itself. There is
no ineguity as far as aliowablééhare concerned between oil
wells because they are given the same oil allowable, the
same GOR limit, the same daily gas limit and so forth.

So, the only place that you can have an ineguity in there

is where there is a gas well offset by one of these higher

which is offset either directly or diagonally by a well.
If the arrow is green it is offset by a well which is a

limited capacity well orx one that is likely a triangle,

penalized, a large capacity well which I have shown with é
hexagon.

As you can see, because bf the fact that we do have
two syétems in operation in this reservoir, there are thesTA
arrows throughout the reservoir which indicates that there
are inequities which are 0ccurring and I might mention
have been occurriné for lo these many years because the
systems are not %ied.together in any way and have not been
tied together and it isn't that we have just recognized

this situation. We have known that the situation has
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1 existed for a number of years and we have rationalized
- 2 this because of the fact that when there is a differential
B | 3 in withdrawals, it has always been in favor of the oil
4 wells, ConseQuently, it brevénts gas from moving up
- e LLnClub e Gitd onlilid Voswas g o Litink s resulted in
) ~ 6 the recovery of oil that otherwise would not have been
.Eé 7 produced. I befieve that is all I have on that exhibic.
- §§ 8| O (By Mr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been marked as
L EE 9 Exhibit Number 4, would you identify that exhibit?‘
\; _g% 10| A Exhibit Number 4 is a copy of the same plat with other ' j
gff' Ei iii inférmation adéed to it. I have placed a number over the
1]
n {g s 12 location of wells which, if you will compare to Exhibit
. —
;i’ é§ gg 13 Number 3, is a well that has an arrow or arrows emanating
éff §§ 14 from it. This is a system that I devised réther arbitra=-
T wu
5 ;% 15 rily to try to compare the number and degreé of inequities
; §g 16 which occur from one system as compared to another. It is]| i
25@ i% 17 really guite simple. Take a well here that has a green
R hd '
g{ﬂ gé 18 arrow pointing to a diagonal offset and I just gave this a
n é;; gg» 19 value of 1. Then if you will go to a well which is offset
: p
zf% gé 20 directly where the green points té a direct offset which
N & 2 » ‘
. ‘ - ;:‘ §§ 21 goes from a gaé well to a well marked with a triangle, a
S0 A ] . Z . . .
€§§§ | ?ii %é 22 limited capacity well, I reasoned that this was twice as
: o
é{: %% 23 bad as a diagonal offset and consequently I gave it a
i Zo
- EE 24 value of 2. Now, if the well is offset by a well marked
;3 ) ‘ ;{é N 25 with a hexagon, a penalized well, and the offset is

Ltk e
" o
2

3 -
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diagonal, I consider this to be equally as bad as a direct
offsét where the arrow is green and so 1 gave it,g value
of 2 also. If the red arrow points to a direct offset,

I again reasoned that this is twice as bad as a diagonal
oriset and gave 1ii ahvaiue of 4. This 1is not intended to

indicate anything except some basis upon which to compare

\1°2

one situation to another. Then, I took the values of thes:
arrows on here from each well-and added up the sum of thes$
ratings and wrote that number on this exhibit. Summarizin?
the fﬁiﬁg,'it shows that ‘there are 47 caées!éf iﬁédéifiesr
with an average severity of 3.26. wa, we will be refer-
ring to this later.

Incidéntally, I would like to point out that Exhibit
3 and 4 reflect the situation which existed during 1971
pased on the total annual prdduction. -

Now, in January of 1972 under the Commission's new
provision classifying wells as to oil and gas on the-baéis
of their actual reported gas-oil ratios rather than test
ratios which had been reported and used for a nﬁmber of
years, there were a large number of wells which were
reclassified from oil to gas and a few that were reclas-
sified“from gas tc oil.

This is Exhibit Number 5 and I have shown the informa

tion on this exhibit just as I did on Exhibit Number 3.

The yellow indicates acreage which is dedicated to wells
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class;fied as gas wells under the reclassification and
the blue is acreage dedicated to oil wells. The catego-
ries of wells are the same with theé red triangle for the
limited capacity wells, the hexagons for the penalized
wells and the red M for the marginal gas wells. Again, I
have pointed out by the arrows situations where there are
ineguities which results because there are gés wells off-

set by o0il wells and not only just o0il wells but oil wells

that have capacity to produce more gas than that gas well

is permitied to produce. Now, L would like to call to your

attention particularly this area, the north half, the north
half of 15 in 2137 and theé north half of the northeast
Quarter of Section 16 in the same township, where there is
a row of gas wells which previously were o0il wells as shown
on Exhibit Number 3. -‘These wells have now been reduced in
their allowables by virtue of thé fact, and only by virtue
of the fact, that they have been reclassified as gas wells
Now, the well here in‘Uﬁit B of Section 15 is shown to be

a hexagon on here. This is a well that was penalized for

high gas oil ratio. It had the cépacity and did produce its °

daily gaslimit on an average basis during 1971. That
well?'s allowable has been reduced by 79 per cent from 594
MCF to 126 MCF per day. Also in this area I tried to

place the arrows on there large enough that you could see

them at some distance, but there were so many and
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1 extending in so many directions that I d’id not f::éavy up
- ' 2 " these arrows because I was afraid it would obscure every-
_ 3t thing else on the map.
41 O Turning to Exhibit Number 6, would you identify that
- 5 ' exnibit?
' e 6! A I would like to point out that Exhibit Number 5 was pre-
‘é 7 pared on the basis of the print-out that Mr. Ramey got
Roeme
L § 8 from the--I pelieve from the Santa Fe office showing the
5 9 annual- production for wells in the Blinebry oil, Terry-
l, q:) 10 Blinebry gas pools and reclassifving those wells on the
“"‘* qéi 11 - basis of the gas-~oil ratrio; during that one year period.
»;” %:>'-; . 12 Ekhibit Number 6 is a copy of the same map with data
3 — O ‘ :
s _§ gg 13 | added to it simiiar to Exhibit Number 4 showing, by the
i gg 14 same rating system, the number and the degree of inéﬁditie#
IR Wwu
. ;g 15 which resulted after these wells had been reclassified.
[” §§ 16 As you can see, if you can see ﬁhe bottom of this, there
s‘“ g?j:' 17 are 67 cases of inequities as compared to 47 during 1971
bt hd . :
H %E 18 as shown on Exhibit 4. The average severity is 3.78 on
’ H gg 19 Exhibit 6 as cbmpared to 3.26 on Exhibit Number 4. | I am
o ,
i §§ 20 merely trying to illustrate that the situation did not
R 2 )
li §§ 21 improve when we reclassified the wells. It got worse,
i . Z
i 2’2 22 I embarked on a study as did Mr. Ramey and probably
o .
!P’ %g 23 some other people to see if we couldn't reduce the impact
73 2o ‘
. §§ 24 on the wells in there which were subject to reclassificati¢n
Lﬁ 25 by changing the definition of a gas well frowr 32,000 to
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some other gas-o0il ratio. At a meeting’in Hobbs, Mr.

Ramey gave us the results of his study to the effect that

if he raised the definition ratio of a gas well it resulteq
in a number of wells being reclassifiéd from gas to oil.

. . . e . : S e - ] o .
Cunsequenitly, il meant Lhat those wells would be producing

casing head gas rather than dry gas. It would mean

in the gas being sold at less value degrading the value

of the gas and he considers this to be an undesirable
situation and I have no argument w{th t+hia conaluaion.

I agreed with him in his conclusions and I also observed
that no matter what gaé—oil ratio I used to define a gas
well, we still had the situation of one wéll'offsetting |
another well. One is a gas well by the Commission's
definition‘or whatever definitiOn you use and it is offset
by an oil well thét has a larger allowable than it does

and I could find no situation where this 4did not exist.

Now, tﬁgré‘was another feature about the reclassificat” :

tion which I show on the next exhibit.

Before we get to the next exhibit, on Exhibit 4 you showed|

47 wells with inequities. What is the number on this
exhibit?
The number on this exhibit is 67 wells.

what is the average severity based on your snumerical

changing gas purchasers probably. It woﬁld probably result

system?
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A The average severity or. Exhibit 6 which portrays the
reclassification and a classificatién of wells as depicted
on Exhibit 5 is 3.78 as compared to 3.26 on Exhibit 4
which illustrates the situation dufing 1971.

MR, NULLTER: id. yuil, may &1 ask, you talk apout a

_gas well as being drained because the*of§setting oil well has a

bigger gas allowable than the gas well does. Are you talking
about a well that was an o0il well and has onlv 40 acres dedica-

ted to it and is reclassified as a 40 acre gas well or are you

_talking about a 160 gas well?

THE WITNESS: Either one. The top allowable for gas
for a 160 acre non-marginal unit during *71 was 504 MCF. A 40

acre oil well had a top casing head gas allowable of 594, but

if you look at it on an acreage basis you know even if the gas ~

well had the larger allowable it still wouid be a disproportio-~
nate withdrawal.

MR. NUTTER: Then if you have an o0il well that is
reclassified as a gas well and can only have 40 acres dédiéated
to it, its top allowable would be a fourfh of 594, right?

THE WITNESS: Right. |

MR, NﬁTTER: So it is only getting a fourth of an oil
well!s gas allowable?

THE WITNESS: It gets 21 per cent of the allowable of

a 40 acre oil well.

0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, referring to what has been marked
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79 per cent as a result of being reclassified from oil well

- That amounts to a substantial reduction in revenue, does

as Exhibit Number 7, would you identify that éxhibit?
Exhibit Number 7 is the same map on which I have shown
situations where a well is being curtailed because it is
reclassified frorm an oil well to a gas well. I have
piaced a cross over the location of each well which was
subject to such reclassification on the basis of its
reported gas-oil ratio on the print-out which I obtained
from the Commission. The small cross is a limited capaé
city well, the same well that I showed on Exhibits 5 and

3 by the triangle and the 1arge crosses are the penalizedh‘
wells, the large capacity casing head gas producers that
were shown by the hexagons on Exhibits 5 and 3. There are
46 minoxr curtailmeﬁts, that is the: limited capécit& wells

and 16 major curtailments where the allowable was cut by
to gas well status.

it not?

It certainly does.

In many instances, does that afféét the price received for
the gas?

Well, it should result in increasing the price of the gas
if it can be sold under a dry gas cbntract. This would

help'ﬁo offset the loss in revenue from the reduced gas

allowable.

rcmrs
wr!
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that it occurred to me that there was no way that you

" Exhibit Number 5.

on the same basis as Exhibits 5 and 3. The yellow acreage

Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Numbex
8, would you identify that exhibit, please?

While we are putting up Exhibit Number 8, I might mention

could avoid the situation of disprOpoftionate gas allow-
ables so long as you have two proration systems operating
side by side. It occurred to me that if yoﬁ could divide
this up into areas where within an area you had a common
basis for allocating gas allowable, then you would elimi-

nate the ineqguities which occur like a case of measles on
Exhibit Number 8 is a copy of the same plat colored

is acreage allocated to gas wells. fhe blue acreage is
acreage dedicated to oil wells. I have continued with the
triangles, the hexagons and the big red M®s and so forth.
fhere is one additional symbol that I have-added»to this
and this is the green croséhatching that occurs on a number
of wells whose acreage is colored yellow. The pool rules
provide that a well which is reclassified is subject to
appeal by the dperator and in those cases the operator has
made an appeal cn the basis of a revised test or on the
pasis perhaps of asking for additional time to see if he.

cannot regulate his well to demonstrate that it can pro-

duce with the gas-oil ratio less than 32,000. For whatever
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the reason, the wells were not reclassified to gas, but
were maintained as oil wells and I undexrstand that these
wells are about to be reviewed again so that they may go
on the proration schedule in the near future depending on
whiat they have demonstrated during the first several

I have shown by heavy black lines a

months of 1972.

proposed boundary to separate the gas area, the predominan

tly yellow area in the center of the reservoir, from the
0il areas which is the predominantly blue area from the
north end of the pool, the northwest segment and the
extreme sdﬁtheast segment of the pool. Essentially what
I am trying to say is that if you allocate the allowables
to all the wells within a given area on the same basis,
then there should be no inequity beﬁween offset wells.
Now, the only place that you would have a poséibie inequity
would be where there are two wells offsetting each other
across a common boundary. I have shown on here in the
same mannér that I shbwed on Exhibits 3 and 5 those
situations where‘there are two wells which apparently have
adequé£e producing capacity to cause such an inequity and
are offset where one is governed by one system and‘thé
other is governed by the other system. In this cage, at

least initially, I can't say how long it would apply, but

the oil wells would receive a higher allowable than the

wells in the gas areas. Consequently, where you have an
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gas well in the other area. I have not indicated those

excess capacity well in the o0il areas directly or dia-
gonally offsetting a well with excess prcducing capacity
in the gas area, youvwould have an inequity. I might also
point out that now for the first time in-all of the cases
tnat I have discussed, you have the possibility of a gas

well draining--well, I shouldn't say draining--a gas well

having a larger allowable per acre than an oil well or a

situations, although there are several which do exist

)

because I have no uaL§'upoh witich to base what those‘gés
wells can produce. They have never had an allowable that
high, but those situations do exist and in the matter of
being objective about it, I wanted té point that out to thd
Examiner.

Now feferring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 9,
would you discuss that exhibit?

Exhibit 9 is another copy of the same map on which I have
portrayed the instances of ineduity and the degree Gf
ineguity in the same manner that I showed it on Exhibits

6 and 4. These are the inequities that would apply undex
the proPOSed procedures and boundaries that I have shown
on Exhibit Number 8. In this case we have nine caées of

inequity which occur across the commdn boundary between the

oil area or areas and the gas area. The average severity

is 2.67 whereas on Exhibit 8, excuse me, on Exhikit 6 we
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- of adopting the system which I have proposed on Exhibit

"cross. Again, the distinction between the major and the

show 67 cases of inequity with an average severity of
3.78. We haven't achieved perfection, but I think we have
made a considerable improvement.

Now referrin§ to Exhibit Number 10, would you discuss that
¢xnlbit please? |

Exhibit Number 10 is -a ccpy of the same map on which I

have shown the curtailments which would occur as a result

ﬁumber 8 and in the rules which will be introduced shortly
These are 0il wellg. Thev éere oil wells during 1971 wuicﬂ
are within the gas area and being within the gas area woul?
be able to prdduce less gas than would a well in the oil

areas. Again, I have shown the»minor curtailments by the‘

small cross and the major curtailments by the lafge red

minor is that a small cross .goes to the well which had been

—

designated with a triangle, a limited capacity weil,?where-
as the large éféss‘gOES with the hexagon, the well that
was penalized and héd the capacity to produce its full
daily gés limit. Now, I have also indicated on here by a
red circle the wells which were reclassified to gas. They
are gas wells at this time and consequently my proposal
isn't causing these wells to be curtailed. The cur£ailment

is as a result of their reclassification to gas under the

present rules. The crosses which I have circled in green
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10

" minor curtailments and 4 majo

. The total acreage in oil areas is 14,948 and in the gas

are wells which in 1971 indicated a gas-0il ratio in
excess of 32,000, but the reclassification was suspended
and at the present time they are oil wells so that they

are not curtailed, but when their performance is reviewed

agaln they may be gas wells. In this case we have 13

=

curtailments which compares
to Exhibit Number 7 which had 46 minor curtailments and
16 major curtailments. So here again I feel that we haven

achieved perfection but we have made an improvement.

Raferrin cen marked as Bxnibil Numper 11,

ing to what has b

would you discuss that exhibit please?

Exhibit Number 11 is another tabulation of data based on

1971 ‘-production again, only in this case I have divided ths

-

wells into the oil area or areas and the gas area. There~
are 36 Blinebry gas-oil wells. This inciudés, when I{say
Blinebry oil wells, this includes the Terry-Blinebry and
Blinebry wells which will be merged into the Blinebry pool
when the nools éfe consolidated. There are 36 gas“ells‘
and 311 oil wells which is a total 6f 347 wells in the

o0il area and we have 142 wells iﬁléhe gas érea, 39 from

the Blinebry oil wells and 163 from the Blinebry gas wells

areas is 16,476. Again, I have shown 1971 production.
This is total production of oil and gas liquids, dry gas,

casing head gas and then I have shown total liguids and

I
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1 " total gas. Then I have shown a daily average per well and
o - 2 a daily average per 40 acres. You can see that iﬁ}ﬁhe oil
- ;ﬁ 3 area there was 20,572,905 MCF. There was 18,535,600 MCF
4 gas produced from the gas érea. On an acreage basis, a
- 5 40 acre basis, this boils down to 7.19 parrels per day ‘
I _;’_4 6 nexr well ox per- 40 -acre tract and 1.55 Larrels from the 1
TEE 7 gas area, The other figure I gave'was the oil area. The |
-’” § 8 gas production was 150.8 MCF and 123.3 MCF for the gas
! EE 9 area. I have rearranged the bottom hole pressure informa- i
%;; :%%_ 10 : £icn and placcd the wells in the sil-area or the gag- are=a 3
E!“ SE 11 and we have revised average pressures. The oil area is
: - é? - 12 763.5 and the gas area is 1185.5, a-422 pound per sqguare
';i ég §§ 13 inch pressure differential. The éecondlpart of the exhibiy
‘ X = .
%gi §§ 14 is three bases of attempting to equalize on reservoir
gzm ;; 15 voidage the production from the gas area to set the gas
b 3"
) gi’, %é 16 allowable as compared tc the withdrawal from the oil area. :
H ow
%izv %g 17 T have three cases whiéh are designated volumetric formula,
gfa %é 18 acreage ratio and acreage bottom hole pressure ratio. I
' g ‘s '-
: éé 19 had received an’ indication from tbe Commission that they ;
_iij éél 26 desired a volumetric withdrawal formulayin the Blinebry f
: o : .
e §§ .2 pool when the pool rules were changed. I looked at a :
. E 6 g
iiﬂ EE 22 fornula which is being used in the Todd-San Andres i
iiz %% 23 reservoir which is an associated gas reservoir and there :
L o .
i ; Léﬁ 24 is a formula to provide volumetric withdrawal using a
i L‘ 25 bottom hole pressure sample analysis and extracting the

:’L: , x
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14

necessafy data from that and putting it into the formula
and eguating the gas, the voidage from the gas area to
that in the o0il areas, I came up with a total gas alloca-
tion of 22,066,905 MCF of gas. Then I subtracted the
amount allocated to marginal wells leaving a total alloca-
tion to non-marginal wells of 19,496,987 MCF which boils
down to allowable of 650 MCF for a 160 acre uhit and 162
MCF for a 40 acre unit. This is periday. In using this
formula I came to two conclusions. It occurred to me that
from the bottom hole pressire sample analysis that the
soiutiéﬁhgas shown at £he appropriate pressure occupied
alnost identically the same reservoir space as the equi-
valent in gas of“a barrel with its soiution gas and con-
sequently in the formula yo& subtract the solution ratio
and you add in the equivalent volume occuﬁied by é barrel
of o0il, so in effect if the numbers are egual, theh you
might just as well use the total gas prbduction rather than
to go through all the gyrations of the formula and £he datm'u}
thét you have to use.  So, the second column répresents
just merely an adjﬁétment of the total gas production ffom

the oil area multiplied by a ratio, the numerator of which

is the gas acreage, the acreage in the gas area and the
denominator of which is the acreage in the o0il area and yof

come up with 22,675,888 MCF gas which is within three per

cent of the volume that I calculated using the volumetric
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formula‘in use in the Todd-San Andres pool. This comes
down to a déily average allowable of 670 MCF for a 160
acre well and 168 MCF for a 40 acre well, The second
conclusion I came to in working with the volumetric
Lllhidrawal formulo oz that thic Jorauid was Jueiscd fox

a reservoir and an associated reservoir which is either
virgin or has had volumetric withdrawal from the oil and
gas from its inception. In other words, what I am saying
is that the pressure is‘equal in the oil'aiea and tﬁé gas
area and this consideration is essential to a volumetric
wif£&faﬁ%l formula because if the gas cap has a higher
pressure, then a cubic foot of reservoir space contains
more gas than a cubic foot of space in the oil area which‘
a lower pressure contains.

Is that the Situation in the Blinebry pool?

Yes, sir. As shown up in the first part of the exhibit at
the bottom of the first part, there is a 9422 pound per
square inch differenCe on an average basis. So, the third
column represents a manipulation which I performed by
taking the total gas produced from thé oil area and
multiplying it by two fractions, the first of which, the
denoﬁinator, is the acreage in the gas area. Excusé me.
The numeratoi is the acreagé in-the gas area. The
denominator is the acreage in the oil area. The second

fraction, the numerator, is the average pressure in the
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1 gas area. The denominator is the average pressure in the
- 2 oil area, 1In this instance, I came up with a total allocaft
¢l 3 tion of 35,208,094 MCF and subtracting the marginal wells,
4 it results in an allocation to a 160 acre proration unit of
- - 3 1,027 MCr and %o 2 A0 neore unit, 272 NCT.
& 6| & Do you have sufficient bottom hole pressure data to make
R _,
= v this computation?
—
- (& gl A I didn't have as much as I would like to have had,
X .
EE 9 particularly in the gas area. We do however have shut-in
P _§§ 10 pressures on virtually all, if not all, of the Blinebry
- s 1 ./ gas wells. I reviewed this data and it very closely
: > '
=2 ' approximated the same degree of difference or same diffe-
. E 2 12 pp 9 _ !
- B — E - /
' -ég o 13 rential pressure between the oil areas and the gas areas,
v
x ® i , .
e E% 14 so that it gave me a great deal more confidence in this
Y W W
- zZ 3z
uz 18 average pressure than I would have had without reviewing
I 32
a uw
Pt =3 16 that data.
- S
B §§ 17| O Now, turning to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 12,
2 oba s
: $: 18 ‘would you identify that exhibit, please?
s k. 2w
I & <
:?Ff 'gz ‘19| A Exhibit Number 12 is our proposed pool rules. The .introdug-
- iz
;?‘ 5; 2 | tory portion merely states the situation as it either is
] 24 .
_ =
81 g or as I think it should 'be in that the Blinebry oil pool,
b 8 | S
b Sk 22 the Blinebry gas pool and the Terry-Blinebry pool are
- o Z
o -
3 5% 23 hereby consolidated into the Blinebry pool. It refers to
4 o
z - .
2 Exhibit A which gives a description of the area of the
i 2
Ls | 25 pool which is essentially the area which is shown on‘all——J




pacE 36
1 of the large exhibits hanging on the wall. It further ]
- _ 2 points out that the vertical limits of the Blinebry pool
w ‘ 3 shall extepd from a point 75 feet above the Blinebry markex
4 to a point 100 feet above the Tubb marker, which inciden-
- 5 taliy is the top of the Tubb pool according to the pool
o~ 6 rules for that pool and esséntially this says £hat the
- [
E X Blinebry pool shall extend from the point that has always
= EE‘ 8 been indicated at the top of the pool to the top of the
- EE 9 Tubb pool so that the base of the Blinebry and the top of
;Eé .Eg | 10} the Tubb are coincident. It then providés,for the dividinq>f?
;~$ Ei 11 éf the pool into a gas area or areas and an oil area or
B
é?‘ '?% n 12 areas as described. on Exhibit B which describes the
iié _g; §§ 13 acreage as depicted on Exhibit 8. Incidentaily, the
> , 25 _
igf §§ 14 vertical iimits of the Terry-Blinebry and the‘élinebry oil
é‘; ,;% i5 pool are as we proposed in the first paragraph here by
I 3%
;" %g 16 virtue of Order Number R-2701. I don't believe that that
g{f gg 17 ~order specifically covers the Blinebry pool, but I think
;'a %g 18 that the Blinebry should be consistent as ﬁo the oil wells
E 3 e
i:Lﬁ %E 19 and gas wells., We should just have the Blinebry podl and
: 3 : ;
5%;» %g 20 then within the Blinebry pool, we will have oil wells and
iii gg 21| gas wells, oil areas and gas areas. Under the special
; 4 3% 22 - rules and regulations, the well location acreage require:
o+ _

gii ég 23 ments; I have tried to describe specifically for the
?Llé gg‘ 24 Blinebry pool the provisions in Order R-1670 that apply

K 25 on a general basis to all wells or all pools covered by
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that order. 1If there is a deviation from this, it was
not my intention to deviate from what I think applies.

At the present time it-pfovides that oil wells shall have
standard units of 40 acres and it provides for gas wells
to have standard units of 160 acres just és they are at
the present time. It provides for non-standard units as
the present rules provide with one exception, which I
recommend. This is paragraph six under Rule 3, and I

wonuld like ¢

O
[b]
"
4
p
o
+
by
b]
3
0]
1}

Blinebry pool is in many ways a unique pool and it has had|

a rather interesting history in that it was developed
initially primarily for gas and then in about, oh, the
middle 1960's there was a great deal of recompletion work

N

where other wells became exhausted and the well bore was

used in recompleting Blinebry in the Blinebry pool for oil

When this was done, sometimes there was gas acreagé which

PR SPEE, Jrmus Sapa- B . vy B
was isclatea £icm 1its ProGucing gas w

well becaise of the
fact that intervening oil wells were completed and the
rules provide-—-the present rules, and these rules also
provide that there shall not at any time be dual dedica-

tion of acreage for both oil and gas in the Blinebry pool

and they prohibit dual completions in the Blinebry. If

you will imagine a standard gas proration unit consisting
of a guarter section with the gas well located in the

southeast quarter and then you go in and drill or




PAGE 38
1 récomplete wells in the northeast gquarter and the south-
2 west guarter, the gas well is reduced to 40 acres because
3 the northwest guarter is no longer contiguous with its
4 40 scre tréét except at a point and consequently under the
5 present rules it camot be‘allocated to that gas well.
o %5 6 Conseguently this acreage is no longer considered devaloped.
b -gg 7 It received no allowable beéause it is cut off from the
o .
r: tg 8 gas well. It seems to me to be equitable and fair for the
pe Eg 9 standard unit to continue in existence and ﬁerely subtract
Lri’ ‘Eg 10 the acreage whicli is dedicated'to'thé”bil‘frbmziﬁét pro— ;
ﬁ Ei 1 ration unit so that the gas well can produce foxr all of
- i% 3 13‘ the remaining acreage and this is what I have intended to
e -g §§ 13 provide in this paragraph six.
x ® . .
w ﬁ §§ 4| ¢ The proposed rules do contain a proposed volumetric formul?,
'mﬁji ;% 15 do they not?
a %g i6] a Yes, they do.
)
: %g 171 o Is that the formula which you have already discussed?
z
?Fé gg L ves, si¥r. This is found in Riule 6-B. It sets out in
) b g; 19 | formula fashion what I have tried.to describe in my previors"
) Lg ég 20 testinony. | »
- g2z »
; ég 21 Q It also is contained in 6-A insofar as gas wells; is that
¥ 00 ‘
t’ 3; 22 not correct?
g g% 231 A ~ Yes, sir. Rule 6-A provides that there will be a balancinF 4
é éé 24 period for the gas areas. Now, as I eénvision this system, ‘
o h 28 all the wells in the oil areas would receive a gas allowable ?
5  §§ | ' ,
"
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which is equivalent to the casing head allowable for
~an oil well based on the oil proration system.
MR. NUTTER: Who would? Which wells would?

THE WITNESS: The wells in the oil area.

hLial ATTTMTIND lar-TaBR 52 B L Lo~
- G [

BN N N Y — .

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. NUPTER: Gas wells would get a casing head
allowable for oil wells?

THEVWITNESS: They would just be shown on a proration
schedﬁle as gas well, just as you do in any other pocl where the
well has a producing ratio in excess of 100,000 to 1.

MR. NUTTER: If‘they are on a 160, you would multiply

by four?
THE WITNESS: Right.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Do ydu have any further comments on the
proposal?
A Well, I would like to point out £hat on the gas areas we

have a very substantial gas pool here and I beiieve that
under the same rationale as applies to Order R-1670, the
gas purchaser needs more flexibility in meeting seasonal
demands than do the oil wells. Conseguently, I would
propose that the‘éllowable as determined be treated just
as they are under R-1670 with balancing periods and

carrying forward of overproduction and underproduction.

The only thing that would be changed would be that in lieu
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pressure gas-cil ratio gas liquid gravity suxrveys in lieu

of rominations by the purchasers, the volumetric with- ‘—T
drawal formula would be applied and you would equate the
last available six months or whatever your period is of
the gas produced from £he oil areas. Now, the remainder
Ci =h® Xrules i thiun 412 jJust exactly wha£ the present
rules provide. I have just copied them in order to make
this as complete as I know how to make-it. There are not
intended to be any changesiin this. Now, I might point
out that Rule 25 is some sort of a gfandfather clause. I
don®t know what the basis of it is or if the need for it
still exists. If it does, I recommend that it be retained
but if the néed does not exist anymore, I recommend thgt

it be deleted. Rule 28 calls for annual bottom hole

of the seﬁiannual surveys required at the present time:
Rule 29 has been amended to permit two stage separation
whereas the present rules require two stage.separation;
What is the reason for’that change?

Well, the producing pressures in the pool are such that
all wells don't need two stage separation. Some of tﬁém
produce direcﬁly into low pressure gathering systems.c
Were Ekhibits 1 through 12 prepared by you or under your
supervision?

Yes, they were.

At this time I would like to offer Exhibits 1 through 12
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inclusive.
MR. NUTTER: Conoco's Exhibits 1 through 12 will be
admitted into evidence.
MR. KELLAHYN: .That completes the examination of the»'
wilness, Mrl Examiner .
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Lyon, on Exhibit Number 11 you havé
got your three formulas here.
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: But it appears that there is still a big

discrepancy in the total allowable that is given to an oil well
he¥e in casing head allowable, 594 under. the acreage-bottom hold
pressure ratio formula as compared to 272 for gas wells
allowable.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR; NUTTER:  Can'®t you come up with a formula that

egquates or takes it a little closer than this yet? This is the

’best one on this page but it is still a long ways away.

THE WITNESS: I think this could be achieved, but it
would be at the expense of one of two things. One would be
that you wéuld severely curtail some of the oil wells' produc-
tion bringing their allowable down to the'gas well production
or you would allocate an amount of gas to the gas wells that I
have doubts the gas purchasing companies would or could take.

MR. NUTTER: Would the wells be able to produce it

though?
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THE WITNESS: I don't know. They never have bheen
permitted to produce.

MR. NUTTER: So you don't know what the gas wells
could actually make in that gas area?

THE WITN#isS: No. 1 nave no data on which to base
such a projection.

MR. NUTTER: But you agree there is a big discrepancy

here in the withdrawals even applying the pressure formula to

itO

THE WITNESS: True, but we have localized it.

Instead of it existing throughout the pool, we have concentrate

those differences into areés and the only place that you have’
got disparity withdrawals fromkoffsetrwells is across that
common line and‘you still-~

MR. NUTTER: Down here in the gas area you would stil
have these oil wells producing with a casihg hea@yallowable
for gas, wouldn 't you?

THE WITNESS: They would be ﬁﬁder ny proposal. They
would be given the same gas allowable as the gas wells in the
gas area.

MR. NUTTER: They wouldn't get a casing head allowabl
but they would get a fraction of a gas well allowable for a
casing head gas allowabie?

THE WITNESS: If you are going to limit cases of

i

W

inequities between offset wells, I feel that you need to have
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the system operate throughout that area. -

MR. NUTTER: Well, now what is the matter with
leaving out the black line and treating the whole pbol as a
uhit and then equalizing takes among gas wells and oil wells?

THE WITNESb: as I say, 1t would be at the expenée
of some of the better oil wells or it wouid result in the
allocation of gas allowables above what I think the capacity of
the lines to take it would be or it would be some point in
between in whichicase probably everybody would be mad.

MR. NUTTER: If it was equitable, it would be hard
to understand.

In your prdposed rules heie, Mr. Lyon, you have pro-
visions here for the balancing date to be January the lst of
each year so you have got one year balancing?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR,iﬁUTTER: But then you fix the allowable on a six
month basis?

THE WITNESS: This is my squeséion. It can work any
way you want it to work;

Mk. NUTTER: But then if you are going to put your

bottom hole pressure in your formula and work it on a six month

“basis, why do you propose bottom hcle pressure test to be taken

only Tnce a year?
THE WITNESS: I think that is often enough.

MR, NUTTER: Well, you would be using an old bottom
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hole pressure on the second time around when you worked your
formulas out.

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR.VNUTTERt To»derive your allowable.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have any guestions of

Mr. Lyon?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, STEVENS:

0 Mr. Lyon, what would be the effect upon the gas purchasers
here~-you would no longer have nominations by purxchasers; is
that correct?

A That's correct.

Q You would be locked intc whatever this allocatiOn formula
set out that had to be produced and the purchaser would no

longer have any latitude other than for a solid year as to how

much gas he would havce to take; is that correct?
A The Commission can only allocate gas allowables. They can

provide the opportunit? for you to préduce éhat gas and I think
that is about as far as they can’go.

Q But, don‘*t they presently now consider the gas nominations
to determine the market for this gas?

A Yes.

Q If you knock out the nominations, then no longer do the
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purchasers have a chance to regulate their market to some
degreea? | |

That*s true.

In effect this would be just like a casing head gas field
iV0 per cent as tar as the purchaser is concerned?

I don't think so. I think under what Mr. Nutter was
suggesting,»this would be so, but let me pdint out that
there is one large difference between ;hat preposal and
what I have proposed and that is that I am proposing a
continuation of balanciﬁg‘péfioas where you,qan carry
forward overproduction and underprbdqctidn and cancella-
tion of allowable and this sort of thing whereas you treat
it on a#casing head gas basis and you lose all fleXibilitf
On your Exhibit Number 11, I think your total gas for 1971
about a third of the way down the page, your totai’fOr gas
in the oil area and gas area totals approximately 38,000;0(

4

a day total gas and then when you go down to your volumetrwlu'

right-hand column, I would presume you totaled your gas
préduced from all areas in amcunt of 20,000,000 gas
allowable from gas areas in the amount of 35,000,000 and
55,000,000 under ?ogr formula. Am I reading this properly
to determine the total amount of‘gas that would be

produced under your formula?

That's right.
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That would amount to an increase f;om 38,000,000 to some
55,000,000 in the future;under yoﬁr'formula, approximately
50 per cent? ’ ‘ j

Yes, sir.

Have you made any studies to determine, with this increase4
gas production, the life of this field? Obviously it
would be shortened, but how long it would last under the
oil formula and how long it would last undér the new
formula?

I haven't made’thét iﬁvestigation-

Have you made any studies to determine the additional
amounts of money to be expended in equipment to handle
this increased gas which equipmen£ would naturaily——their
use would bé finished at a much earlier date under your
formula?

No.

On your same exhibit you show the present allowable gas
area'avefage daily pér well at present, 357,000\pér day
and down under your proposed formula I note that you shdw
1,087,000 per day.

Yes,‘sir.

Do yoﬁ know how many wells in this field will produce that
allowable? |

No.

Would you‘presume or do you know that some will not?
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o3l

I am sure that some will not.

Do you have any idea whether it would be a lot or maybe a

majority or--I realize that you don't know, but do you

have a feel for a figure?

Any figure I gave you would be strictly a qguess and I just
don't feel that it would be appropriate for me to guess
with you. All I can say is there will be more marginal
wells and few non-merginal wells,

These marginal wells, what happens to their unused allow-
able?

It goes back to the non-marginal wells.

Then after it goes back to the non-marginal wells, those
wells that won'®t use up ail that allbwable, you do the
whole thing agéin; is that correcﬁ?

That's right.

You would keep going until you either used up all the

unused allowable or you have excess allowable left; is

‘that correct?

That'!s fight.

ﬁhich could be a situation where these wells won't pro-
duce 55,000,000 or billion a day?

That®’s possiblé, and it comes to every gas pool that this
evéentually happens.

In that cacc, if you have that, then basically each well

is allowed to pfoduce whatever it will_prdduce; is that

,,,,,,,,,
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correct? TIf you have a greater allowable than you have
capacity.

There are two extremes of proration systems. One is that
you set the allowable at the capacity of the largest well
aind The othier eal.ome is Lo sel it at the capacity Of tine
lowest well and the situation that you are describing
would be the one situation where you in effect have all
marginal wells.

This in effect would be 100 per cent deliverability
formula, would it not, presuming you have a greater
allowable than the capacity to produce? |

Under your suppOsitibn, that would be true.

Which we don't know yet, but yoﬁr statement is that there
is a considerable nunmber of marginal wells?

There would be.

Does deliverability in your opinion as a petroleum
eﬁgineer protect correlative rights?

Well, this gets to be a pretty involved question and each
reservoir has got to stand on its own and just as a rule
of thumb, I would say that in most cases deliverability
of itself does not necessarily represent inequities.

Is it more so often a measure of permeability than reservek
This could be the case.

Therefore this proposed formula would not, as reéuired

by the statute, allow each tract owner to produce that
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\ 1 amount of reserves under each tract as it beaxrs the total |
: |
- 2] reserves in the pool; is that true?
i 3] A If I agree to all the things that you have been leading up
4 to, rthat's t;ue'. |
- LY Lo 1S all presumiin, fhel you hoave & hilgher allowabic than
. _?3 6 you have capacity to produce. All of this is basef;i upon
: E 7  that. If it ;/vere otherwise, of course it.wouldn't apply
w 8 8 tha{; way.
; Q
” OEG 9 Well, then your formula, doesn't it kind of try to
i g:; : 10 go back and correct past inequities in that previously
: i 11 - the o0il wells have used ‘up a greater amount of the yresier-
o % 2 12 _ voir energy and the gas’wells have used up less energy
“ g gg 13 "and this formula then will take more gas aé relates to the |
: x ©
| F T 0il-and tend to equalize it?
I Wy
» ;g 15| A No. I don't agree with that. I don't agree with that at
: o ° ,
b %g 16 all. It is true that in the past the gas wells have not
'.Eg 17 been pe'rmitted to void as much gas reservoir space as the
: P gé 18l 0il well, but this formula does not ti'ryxto compensate' foxr
;b %< ,
b %; 19 that past inequity. All it does is try to provide for
S
{;: é% 20 - eguivalent volumetric withdrawal today and using a method
(i §§ 21 wherein the gas produced is increased by 50 p"er cent from
£l 90 ’
W E;‘ 22 - the field. I think it is pretty obvious that they have
o~
{;‘ g% 23 \ béen discriminated to a much larger degree than that up.
\ gﬁ 24 to this time.
Lj"f" e _ Ls 251 Q But regardleés of past discriminations, the allocation

1
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s These wells that are top allowable now, would they actunally

formula you have now, will it increase the current gas
production by approximately SO pexr cent?

Yes. Undexr these figures applied as I have applied them,
that would be the result.

Tnis uses a 6,000 to 1 gas-oil ratic in the oil area?
Yes, sir.

What would be the effect, in your opinion, of dropping thaf

T

gas-oil ratio say down to 3,000 for an example?
It would result in Curtailment{of a considerable number of

the o0il wells.

'R

be affected in their oil production or would it only‘affec4
their gas production?

I don't produce them separately.

I realize that.

They come togethex and assuming that they Lave a constant
gas4oil ratio, then the oil production would be cut pro-
portionateiy’to the gas  production.

Your allowable now in most of 1971, did YOu state it was

99 barrels a day on an average?

Yes.
If you cut the gas-oil ratio in half, would that really

affect any of these wells? My question is do any of these

wells make more than 44 and a half barrels a day?

There are some that make more than 44 and a half barrels
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Some actually would be cut in their oil production?

Yes.

In your opinion, would that be--

Tuere would be a considerable nuwbexr that would have,

They wouldn't suffer a 50 per cent dut, hut they would
suffer somewhere between that and some smaller amount.
What I am trying £0jdetermine is if there might be a
better way of accomplishing your ends without increasing
the amoﬁnt of'gas when you consider the fact that to N
increase the amount of gas pfoaucéd daily by 50 per éent,
you are going to have to haﬁe increased the capacity
increased compressors. These have béen previously ordered
and we will presume for a period of time that the field
would last if we .could effect a formula whereby we kept
the same amount of gas, we might prevent some economic
waste., Could this be possible?

We have a qguestion of correlative righté. We have perhaps
another viewpoint of economic waste of gas reserves that

have been held back below the proportional withdrawal of

~casing head gas for the oil wells that:the operator might

like to keep his revenue up also or increase his revenue.
Gas prices are generally increasinyg, are they not?
That seems to be the trend.

If this gas were "held back” using your term, would there
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1 be a greater recovery by the gas owners including the
; 2 State royalty in the future as opposed to current income
3 increase?
4| A Well, Mr. Stevens, I am not going to spedhlate with you on
5 wiat gas prices are geing to bo.
N 6| Q Has Scott Little determined reser ves?
- [
— 7! A I am sure somebody in our organization did.
-
(=] :
P L 8| O vou didn't use those reserve estimates as a criterion for
OEO 9 YOu"'r’ determination of this formula, did you?
P
P - .
P D 10| A No, I did not.
: as : 7
’«” E_ 11! Q The equitable aspects of ycur formula which you assert to
T - 12 be at least more eguitable than it was, then, is not based
P _— O '
o @Q s, 3
L .g 3 13 on any determination of reserves?
; x ®°
A a u o
e ¢ 4| A  No.
P
\ X g;’ 3
. A 15 MR. STEVENS: I have no further qguestions.
E : 22z
: o,
s §§ 16 MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions for Mr.
E x
: D
Iopa 02
¢ 4 § 17 | Lyon?
1 : 3
o $e 18
: b 332 | ST .
= b te 19 CROSS EXAMINATION
5 ?;0
T
L* ¥ 29| BY MR. CHRISTY:
¥ °Z
: o
. §; 2l & Mr . Lyon, did you take any structural considerations into
o . . Z
£ F 990 = . .
! L' 'i'ii 22 account in determining your oil area and your gas area?
bl o
s o -
i ti 3'5 23 A Well, I took it into account as much as the present system
2 -
a 24 does, but the answer to your guestion is no, I did not.
1 % |
} L 251 Q Now, there have been several zoning analyses prepared by
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Continental., There are basically five zones in the
Blinebry. “ |

I am sure that‘anybody who studies- the reservoir has his
own approach to it and I would imagine that this zoning
lies been applied Ly siunoads .

You didn®!t take any of the zones into account, even

Continental's?

Again to the same degree that the present rules did or do,

I did, but the answer again is no, I did not take that
into consideration.
Now, I am a little like Mr. Nutter except my client has a

little more interest in it. I don't quite understand what

~my allowable is when I am in a gas area and I have got an

oil well. Céuld you explain, Qhat, 5-C, I believe‘it is,
of your proposed rule? We simply transferred that to a
gas allowable? 1Is that what you are saying?

Right.

So you are not penalizing the oil production?

It has the effect of penalizing the oil production if the
gas éllowable is reduced, it would have to.

But you afe not limiting to the 272 MCF showh on your
Exhibit 117

This is a calculation of what the allowable would be using
the data up here which, if and when, this system goes into

effect the data would be different and necessarily that
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allowable would be different.

Well, let me go along on Exhibit 11Asince it is the
information we have ﬁefore us. If we have a top allowable
oil well in an oil afea, then it is entitled tc produce

99 barrels énd 594 MCF based on 1971 data?

Yes.

What is the oil allowable for an oil well in the gas area?
Isnft it 272 MCF?

And whatever oil that comes with it.

Wwhich is about 45 barrels, if my calculations are corxrect.

If 99 BAFFE1lS ¢ome with 594 MCF, then I believe 45 barrels

cone with'272 MCF.

It would be a little bit more than that.

What you are saying' is you are reducing the oil allowable
for an oil well in a gas pool or in a gas area by virﬁue
of limiting what the MCF take is. You redgqe it--

fﬁat would be the effect, just as occurs now anywhere in
the pool where a well is reclassified from'oil to gas.
Yeé, but I want to stdyrwith oil wells in the gas area and
0il wells in the oil area. |

I am with you, but I just wanted to draw the comparison.
It isn't something that is new.

My next question is if in facﬁ you are limiting it to 272
MCF and that equates and you also can produce 45 or 46

barrels of o0il along with it, my gquestion is, would you
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——-@rill-a well that could only make that kind of produc-

tion? WOuld Coﬁﬁinental drill a well?

We used to drill them all the time.

Do you drill them now? Would yoﬁ recommend drilling é
well that make or produce 272 MCF and‘45 or 46 barrels of
0il in the Blinebry pool today? Can you economicall;rdo
it? _ |

I would just have to put the figures in a pay-out calcula-

tion. I haven't made that calculation.

I would suggest to you that it is economically unsound

and that you would not drill it and that therefore you

are going to curtail further development of oil'in the gas
area,

MR . KELLBHIN: Mr. Examiner, I object to the counsel
testifying. |

MR. CHRISTY: I am suggesting it to hinm.

TﬁE WITNESS: Well, it seems strange to me that you
couldntt drill for that kind of allowable now when we did

it a few years ago, but I have not made that calculation,

(By Mr. christy) Do you have any knowledge of what the

cost~--what it does cost Continental to drill wells in the

-Blinebry?

NOC

‘That is not in your field, sir?

No.
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A ’Right.
Q 1f you drill it in the gas well, yoﬁ have to step out 660
feet?
A I believe that is what the present rules provide.
0 Right, but the present rules provide frc 660 féet on a gas

Q Do I understand correctly that under your proposed rule,
if you drill a well in the oil area, you could drill it

330 feet from the line?

well and 330 feet on an oil well; is tﬁat correct?

A ‘Right.

Q Wﬁat IAwant to know is if I drill an oiiuwell in the gas
pool and I have to stay off 660 feet and you drill an oil
well in the oil area and you stay off 330 feet,ldQn't yoﬁ:
tend to violate my correlative rights?

A ¥ don't believe--perhaps I'd better read that rule again.

MR. NUTTER: You are probably talking about the well
tﬁat wouid4be drilled along the black line, I présume?

MR; CHRIéTY: I am taikiné exactly like that. We are
both talking about oil wells in each'instance, one in a gas area
set up 660 and one in an oil area which sets off 330.

THE WITNESS: That would be the effect.

Q (By Mrs Christy) Would you think that would tend to

'~ violate the correlative rights of the man that is in the

gas area?

A It might put him in a little bit of a tight--
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1] ¢ Particularly in a homogehous type of reservoir like this?
. 2| A Yes.
3 MR. CHRISTY: - Thank you very much. That is all.
4 MR. NUTTER: Are there any further guestions of Mr.
- S| Liyon?
R 6
L ,
E 7 CROSS EXAMINATION
. 8 8| BY MR. UTZ:
. od 9| @ Mr. Lyon, referring to the special rules, Rule 12, in the
; ‘ : o : ) i 2
b % : 10 0ld Blinebry pool rules of which I assume you are advised;
2 E; 12 is that correct?
o E 3 12 1" na I believe that's right.
S Q 5, |
-t B gz Bl g That rule, referring to-the chargeability of intermediate
x»O
- w o ’ ‘
f&* z2 14 or low pressure gas against the wells' allowable--now, in-
E S W ’ :
K zZ= )
s §§ 15 perusing your new rules, I can’t find that rule in there.
. o .
i @ u .
;b 53 16 Is it your intention to eliminate that rule?
o«
o
Yo a 2 . P
E {‘ 29 171 A It must have been an oversight because I had intended to
O 1 :3 -
i 2« .
b 2. 18 make this complete.
¥ : TR
3 %g 19| Q It would be just before your general rules, TIf it is your
P ]
‘o : L
L: gx 20 intention to eliminate that, we will eliminate my testlmony.-
S % S %
x @ ' '
L 2= 21| A If you are saying that you think that all gas produced from
A s 8 | , | -
$ C:E 22 Blinebry gas wells should be charged against the allowable
¢ .
¢z
2 4 J % ’ L
g o 22 then I am inclined to agree with you. I think it should b¢
e 3 o
: 25
g 3 24 too.
25 MR. NUTTER: Then you left out the exception so
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apparently under yodr proposed rules}it would be'chargeable?

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR. UTZ: That is all I have.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr,
Lyon? Lf there is no further guestions, does anyone wish to
preseht any testimony today? If not, we will continue the case
to.Examiner Hearing at 9:00 o‘cloék A. M. same place on
August 23rd.

~MR. HATCH: We have a couple of telég;ams"we‘might

read into the record. Rand 0Oil Producing and Drilling Corpora-

. tion and R. M. Moran strongly support rule changes recommended

by Continental 0il on Blinebry gas and‘oii pool, sincerely R. M
Moran. Attention A. O. Portexr, Jr. Gentleﬁen,'referring to
the Examiner Hearing Docket 16-72 Case 4775 application of
Continental.oil Company for Blinebry éool rules change, we
concur with applicafion with exception to use of pressure data
as a factor for allocation between oil and gas areas, If
pressure is to be & basis for allocation, then such data must
be détermined from each well in the pool and allocation be as
among wells instead of an area basis. J. R. Coné.

"Re case 4775. This is to advise that Getty 0il
Coﬁpany supﬁorts the spécial pool rules for the Blinebry pool

Lea County, New Mexico as proposed by Continental 0il Company,

R. J. Starrak, Midland, District Product Manager."

"Gentlemen, Amerada Hess Corporation operates both oil and gas
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‘E. R. Manning with El Paso Natural Gas and I have a brief full

‘pressuré and performance, a drainage condition exists from the

“allowable be established as a result of this application being.

wells in the Blinebry pbol and supports rules which would more
nearly equalize reservoir voidage per acre. Amerada Hess has ng
objection to the rules as proposed by continental 0il Company.
R. L. Hocker."

"MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Hatch.

MR. MANNING: If there is nothing further in the cased

I think I have decided that I will give a statement here. I am

of statements whichever way it went.

"ElvPaso'Nétural Gasw665§gh§wﬁag“ééﬁﬁrééts for the

purchase of gas from a portion of the Blinebry areas under

consideration. As we understand the testimony regarding

gas areas to the oil areas. Because of this, we believe that
the owners of interest in the gas area should be permitted to
take advantage of any opportunity in the future to minimize or

stop this drainage condition. Should a volumetric equivalent

-

considered, we recommend that it be considered as a floor and
not a ceiling and, that gas wells be pefmittéd to prodace the £y
market demand expressed by putchasers from those wells."

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Manning. If there are’no
other statements, we will continue fhe hééréng to August 23.

(Whereupon, the Hearing in Case 4775 was adjourned at

4:00 o'clock P. M., Wednesday, July 26, 1972.)

11°
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: GQOVERNOR
: . BRUCE KING
CiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMDIO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L. PORTER,JR.

P. 0. BOX 2083 - SANTA FE
8750}

May 22, 1973 : SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
Mr. Jason Kellahin Re: Cass No. 5775
Kellahin & Fox : Order No. R-4536
Attorneys at Law ,
Post Office Box 1769 Applicant:

Santa Fe, New Mexico Continental 0il Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of tha above-referenced
commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director £<-°

ALP/ir
Ccopy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Other Bill Simmons - Mobil; R, L. Hocker, Amexadaj Owen Lopes,

Sumner Buell, Earl E. Speight, N. B. Hunt; Don D. Dent,
Gulf Oil; Don Stevens, Vic Lyon, Continental; Sim Christy,
and Kenneth Harbin, Texaco.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THF MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4775
Order No. R-~4536

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL
COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE
BLINEBRY POOL RULES, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for heating at 9 a.m. on August 23,

1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter. {

NOW, on this 22nd day of May, 1973, the Commission, a
gquorum being present, having considered the testimony, the’
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being -
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having'heen given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, appeared
at said hearing and offered, for consideration of the Commis-
sion, several amendments to the rules governing the Blinebry
Gas Pool and the Blinebry 0il Pool, which amendments, if
adopted, would result in sweeping changes in said pool rules.

(3) That Gulf 0il Corporation also appeared at said
hearing and offered for consideration of the Commission,
several equally broad and sweeping amendments to the Blinebry
Pool Rules.

(4) That numerous other operators in the Blinebry Pool
offered support to the proposals of either one or the other
of the aforesaid companies, and further offered suggested

;. amendments to the proposed amendments,

(5) That the Blinebry Gas Pool and the Blinebry 01l
Pool have long been recognized as being a part of a complex
system of interrelated gas-bearing and/or oil-bearing stringers,
the administration of which both for the pravention of waste
and the protection of correlative rights is unusually compli-
cated.
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(6) That the complexity of protecting correlative
rights in the subject pools is furxther aggravated by the
differential between casinghead gas allowables assigned to
the oil wells in the Blinebxy 0Oil Pool and gas allowables
assigned to the gas wells in the Blinebry Gas Pool.

(7) That after diligent examination of the record in
the subject case, the Commission has determined that the
notice of the hearing and the record of the hearing are both
insufficient to the entry of an order which will adequately
prevent waste and yet afford the greatest protection to the

correlative rights of all operators.

£9Y A.Atu\— Case ROV QIID Snould bG dismiBBBd, and t}le

'Sécretary—Director of the Commission should appoint a committee

of interested operators in the Blinebry Gas Pool and the
Blinebry 0il Pool to make a study of the pools and to make
recommendations to the Commission at a hearing which should
be called by the Commission no later than six months after the

entry of this order.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: |
(1) That Case No. 4775 is hereby disnissged.

(2) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission appoint
a Blinebry Pool Study Committee, composed of no less than 15
operators in the Blinebry Gas Pool and the Blinebry 04{l Pool,
and no less than two major gas purchasers in saild pools; that
any operator not appointed to the Committee shall be permitted
to attend the meetings of the Committee and be permitted full
expression as though a member; that the District Supervisor
of the Commission'’s Hobbs District Cffice shall be appointed

- Chairman of the Committee; and that the Chairman of tha

Committee shall issue notice to Committee members and to all
other operators in the Blinebry Gas Pool and the Blinehxy 041l
Pool of the time of all meetings of the Committee, and the
place of all such meetings, which shall be the Commission's
District Office, 1000 West Broadway, Hobbs, New Mexico.

(3) That a case be called no later than November 20,
1973, to consider the amendment of the Blinebry Pool Rules.,

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem
necessary.
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONBERVATION COMMISSION

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Me & Secreatary

SEAL
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O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

P. 0. BOX 1980 - HOBBS
June 14, 1972

Mr. D. S. Nutter, Chief Engineer

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Dan:

This is a report made on the Blinebry and Tubb Pools due to
Shell's request for a new pool creation in the zone of no
nomenclature which exists between these two pools. Shell's
Argo "A" No. 5, located in Section 22, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, is the well in question,

A total of 59 bllnebry “wells were checked for completlons,

mostly at random in the pool, with a number clustered a-
round the well in question. A total of 19 wells (32%) out
of the 59 were found to be partly completed into the zone
of no nomenclature, and they are as follows:

Continental - Elliott "A" #5-P, 15-22-37, 24' into zone

Continental - Lockhart A #5-A, 27-21-37, SO' into zome

Continental - Hawk "B" $#4-L,, 9-21-37, 16' into zone

Continental - Hawk B #2-J, 9-21-37, 39' into zone

Continental - Hawk B-3 #13-X, 3-21-37, 60' into zone

Shell - Argo "A" #5-F, 22-21-37, gas well in zone

Shell - Argo A #7-E, 22-21-37, 71' into zone

Shell - Turmer #5-I, 22-21-37, 17' into zone

Shell - Turner #3-J, 22-21-37, 28' into zone

Shell - Turner #11-N, 22-21- 37 45' into zone

Gulf - Eubank #3-G, 22-21-37, 80‘ into zone

Shell - Turner #15-0, 22-21- 37 69' - all perf. in zone

J. R. Cone - Eubanks #1-M, 14- 21 37, 71' into zone

Cities Service - Owen #1-P, 35—21—37, 60' into zone .

Atlantic Richfield - Cone A #2-L, 26-21-37, 59' into zone

Atlantic Richfield - Sarkeys #1-J, 23-21-37, 12' into zone -

Atlantic Richfield - Barton #3-H, 23-21-37, this well is
completed in Blinebry across zone of no nomenclature
and 74' into Tubb Pool.

Amoco - State 'C" Tr. 12 #3-E, 16-21-37, 6' into zone

GOVEKNOR
BRUCE KING
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER
ALEX ). ARMIO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR




Findings:

1. The above wells are mostly Blinebry oil wells;
most have been recompleted in the last few years.

P ‘The total wells checked represent only about 25%

~& 'I'ﬂ-‘v‘o‘\v: n1" wn'\"q
s v

2. The Shell Argo #5 is not a new discovery by any
means .

3. The immediate offset well, Shell's Argo #7,
located in Unit E, is also completed 71' into
the zone of no nomenclature and is in area which
Shell asks to be dedicated to the No. 5 well,

4. All formation tops in the 59 wells were correlated
by logs.

”5, There were no Tubb Pool wello completgd wp into - j, e

of the Tubb completions.

6. The old Terry-Blinebry Pcol rules were such that
a zone of no nomenclature did not exist between
the Terry and the Tubb Pool. Some of the old
Terry wells are complete in this now existing
zone since the Terry-Blinebry Pool was extended
to the Blinebry Pool.

7. The zone of no nomenclature is not of a constant
thickness but ranges from 40' to 207' in thickness
depending on Blinebry and Tubb formation development.

Recommendations:

That the vertical limits of the Blinebry Pool be changed
from: 75' above the Blinebry marker to a point 300'
below marker
to: 75' above Blinebry marker to 100' above top of Tubb
marker; as found in the type log, the Humble State
"g" #20, located in Unit F, Section 2, Township 22
South, Range 37 East.

That the Sheli-~Argo #5 well be placed in the Blinebry
Gas Pool. -

Attached copies of C-123 and C-104.
Yours very truly,

01lg CONSERVATJAN COMMISSION

John W. Runyan
Geologist, District I
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REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL 4;».:&,
OR S
(-
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL
"TO: The Oil Conservation Commission ) | : Date..)ilyi ......... ,19.72.. -
" State af Nawe 20220
Thewesrororeo SBALL. LY COMPARY. .o oo B
' : Name of Operator L
- ..Located....1980........... feet from the
W:Il No R ’
f;o.rn the..................f..w.alf. ..................... line of..... 22 . e 21-3 : P .,31-8

.-

Name of Pmducmg Formation:...Cleaxfaxk........ Q _ : - ; ,:4
; : R E/UM ..... e ereiTa Re. FATAOR ...

Section T Towmhxp »' Range

is outside the bourdaries of ‘any pool producing from the same formation;" On the basis of the information submitted here-

" With on form C-105, We hereby 1eqUESt that the.......mremmresmssmimssessinee SRR SUETEI S |

pool be extended to include the following described area....coevvcrcnccrencnens bt sstsetssr s s enan s baen
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or that a new pool be created to include the following described area..160_scre tract, NW 1/4 of Section 22, ..
T=21~8, R=37-E, Lea County + vertical limits- (Blinebry and Tubb Pool Order Nos. R-1670. K.

Rule. 25) ..... 300! .below.Blinabry. Maxker.to. 100' above. :hs Tubh, MRZKAR ..ot irrrieisnonionnens
Suggested name: ............ Middle Clearfark '
eeereseresssmssensran Shall.0Al. nanpnny S
Operator

Representative
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SAN:"\S::'BUT 1on NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C-104
REQUEST FOR ALLOWABLE Superscdes Old C-106 ead Co110
FILE AND Effective 183
U.5.G.8, f ‘
~Chvo oFFicE AUTHORIZATION TO TRANSPORT OIL. AND NATURAL GAS
TRANSPORTER |2
GAS
OPERATOR
1.| PrORATION OFFICE
Operator .
Shell 0il Company
A«,"',',,, e e e - e e
P, 0, Box 1509, Midland, Texas 79701
Reoason(s) for filing (Check proper box) Other 192:55¢ explaing
New We!l L_} Chanqe in Transpotter of: :
Recomplelion @ o1l D Dty Gas D
Change in OwncuthD Casinghead Gas D Condensate D

If change of ownership give name
and eddress of previous owner

II. DESCRIPTION OF WELL A SE . '
Lease Nome ‘Well No. ; Pool Name, Inciuding Formallon Xind of Lease Lease Mo.
~Avgo A 5 Wildcat State, Federol ot Fes Fae -
_ Location ) ] i
‘ Unit Letter F . 1980 Feat From The _SOUth  Line and 2130 Feat From The West
E Line of Section 22 Township 2] S » Range 3 7wE » NMPM, i leg V County
) "} iii DESIGNATION OF TRANSPORTER OF OIL AND NATURAL GAS
[ Nar.e of Authorized Transporter of QI} [ or Condensate [an)] Address (Give address tc which approved cop5 of :.1;'377—“&’?' oe zeal)
f Neme of Author!zed Transporter of évk-lnqhaqd Gas{_) or Dry Gas [ Xj + Address ((;ive oddress to which approved copy of this form is to be sent)
El Pago Natural Gas Company P, 0. Box 1492, El Paso, Texas 79999
I well produces afl or liquids, I'Unll | Sec. T.Twp. :P.qo. 1s gas cclually cornected? : When ) . ;
§ qive locatton of tenks, : : : ! No !
; if this production is commingled with that from any other leaxe or pool, give cammingling order number: '
% IV. COMPLETION DATA
R . ! TON Well — TGas Well  TNew Well T Workover | Deepen ) Plug Back | Same Res'v.  DIIf, Hes'y,
Z Designate Type of Completion — (X) . ; VX i ' X ' ! ' ! X
£ 1 L 1 o~ 1 A
é Date Spudded Dale Compl. Reody (o Prod. Total Depth P.B.T.D.
l=15«50 bwllin72 6633 6440
; Etevatlons (DF, RKB, RT, GR, etc.; |Name of Producing Formation Top O!l/Gas Pay Tubtng Depth .
3427 DP Wildeat : . 5892 5880
2 Petforations ' - . Depth Casing Shoe
5892, 5901, 5905, 5910, 5914, 5920, 5936, 5937 6535
TUBING, CASI_NG, AND CEMENTING RECORD
HOLE SI1ZE CASING & TUBING SIZE DEPTH SET o SACKS CEMENT
: 1z7_1/2" 13 3/8" 230" 250 _ax
11" 8 5/8" 2920° _ : 2000 ax
7.7/8" ] S 1/ 6535 _ 500 _ax_
i -
. V. TEST DATA AND REQUEST FOR ALLOWABLE  (Teat must be after racovery of total volume of toad oll and must be agual to or excesd (op allows
; 0. WELL able for this depth or be for full 24 hours)
‘ Date First New Oil Run To Tanks Date of Test Producing Method (i-‘Tow, pump, gas ’Th. ate.)
‘ Length of Test Tubing Presaure Casing Presswe E Choke 8ize
Actual Prod, During Teel Oil-Bble, Water-Bbls, ; Gas-MCF
GAS WELL
m Actual Prod. Teat-MCF/D Length of Tes! Bble, Condansate/MMCF Gravity of Condensate
2:900 24 hrs
o . Testing Method (pitol, back pr.) Tubing Pressure {ghut-1in ) Casing Pressure (lhwt-inf Choke Size
k V1. CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
i 1 hefcby certify that the rutes and regulations of the Oil Conservation APPROVED o 19
Commission hsve been complisd with and that the information glven
sbove Is true end compleie to the hest of my knowledge and bellal. BY
. TITLE
N T
This form is to be [iled in complisnce with AULE 1104,
) M u It this is 8 raquest for eilowabte for & nowly drilled or deepensd
{Sigaatwe) well, this form mudt be sccompanied by s tabulstion of the devistion
\ \ teats taken on the well In sccordsnce with RULEK 111,
J.\R,\Farina, Senior Production Encineer Afl sections of this form must be fLiied out compietely for allowe
T NJ {Title) | wvle on new end recompleted wells. '
4u23w72 Filt out only Sections 1, II, 11l end VI for changes of owner,
. (Date) well name or number, or transporter, of other auch change of conditlon,
\” Sepsrate Forms C-104 must be filed for each pool In muiilply
aamnistad walls.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. C. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

May 3, 1973

i

K Mr. Paul Thompson )
S Continental 0il Company
"y P. O. Box 460 ,

o Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Dear Paul:

fjf o I certainly appraciate your concern with the
P situation as it existe in the Blinebry Pool, and I

regret very much that we have not already issued an

e~ Ko di Ved X

|
Ll o :
: ~ order in Case No. 4775 which was heard last August.

1 Paul, the staff and I have had numerous meetings
;5 i - in which the record in this case has been thorocughly
e reviewed but, as you point out, it is a very ‘complex
} problem. We hope that you will continue to bear with
i us and we will make every effort to get an order out
= within the very near futura.

N ’j‘l r-:.. . - o
\ /7 Sincarely,

U - " A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Diraeoctor

ALP/Ar
ce: Mr. Jason Kellahin
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L. P.Thompson ] Waestern Hemisphere Potroleum Division
Divisior: Manager v Continental Oil Company

Production Department - P.0.Box 460

Hobbs Division 1001 North Turner

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
{605} 393-4141

Hew llexico Ui Lonservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088 _ Ao
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 Oy '?g
Attention Hr. A. L. Porter, Jr. by
Secretary Director '&7::, FZO"'
Co
Gentlemen: ' ’ ' 4“&

Bl inebry Pool

Within the past year or so, the Commission has made some rather fédical
changes in the handling of the Blinebry Pool. Effective September 1, the
Terry-Blinebry Pool was abolished and the Blinebry Pool was extended to

.incorporate the area previously included in the Terry-Blinebry Pool. Also

the classification of wells has been made on the basis of reported GORs
rather than the results of well tests. In contemplation of the ¢onsiderable
impact on our operations as a result cf these changés, Continental made
application for amendment of the special pool rules for the Blinebry Pool,
which was heard as Case No. 4775. Hearings were held on our application

on July 26, and August 23, 1972,

Continental has attempted to minimize the impact on our operations by re--
assigning gas acreage or by securing a transfer of connection from a casing-
head gas gatherer to a dry gas purchaser in cases of reclassification. We
have been reasonably successful in making these changes, subject to delays
because of FPC regulations. These adjustments, however, do not alter the
numerous situations where gas wells with gas allowables of 131 MCFPD per
ho-acres (during 1372), were offset by oil wells with a casinghead gas allow-
able of 642 MCFPD.

Continental also has one situation which we have not, as yet, Been able
to resolve. This is our State JJ-36 wel''located in Unit G of Section 36,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East. This 40-acre lease 'Is Included in a
communitization agreement which has been effective as to the Tubb but has
been developed by the parties for oil in the Blinebry. We are in the pro-
cess of amending the communitization agreement to apply only to the Tubb
and not to the Blinebry.

We recognize that this is an fq;erhal problem but would lfke to point out
that the amendment, when completed, will permit us to contract this acreage
under a new gas contract. The problem is that the well, as a gas well,




NMOCC ‘
Page 2
April 18, 1973

is limited to allowables of approximately 130 MCFPD, which makes it less _
attractive to a prospective gas purchaser than If it could prcduce at capacity,
as do the offsetting ofl wells. The wel} has been shut-in since October 1,

1972.

Since It has been approximately elght months since the last hearing on this
matter, we are Iinterested In knowing whether we may expect an order which
might provide some relief to our problem or whether we should file an appli-
cation for a speclal allowable for our State JJ-36 No. 1 well.

Yours very truly,
AT
I'W ‘

Copy to:
RLA: GAD: JWK:




NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Hlobbr, Hew Mexico 33240 - -

DISTRICT OFFIGE

January Thruy
Apri 1973
vo._ 154G}

SUPPLEMENT TO THE OIL PRORATION SCHEDULE

DATE Apl‘il 9, 1973

ALLOWABLE ASSICNMENT ;?mm'mm—mm)

Effective April 1, 1973, casinghead gas allowable is hereby assigned

e v

ol
\

to the John #, Hendrix, Cossatat “2'%, 1-M, 13-22-37, Drinkard {011)

Pool. This is a gzas well in an oil pool,
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Mobil Oil Corporation AUG 25 1972 N
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
OlL CONSERVATION COMM.
Augieela B9, 1972
“New Hexiéd'Oi1”Cbﬁééfﬁéfibnmééﬁﬁfggiaﬁ""7 S I
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attention: Mr, D, S, Nutter
IN THE MATTER OF CONTINENTAL OIL
) COMPANY'S APPLICATION FOR AMEND~
— ‘ , MENT OF THE  BLINEBRY POOL RULES
,24.3 CASE NO, 4775
4 Gentlemen:
g ‘Attached is a finished copy of Mobil 0il Corporation's statement which
: was read into the hearing record cn August 23, 1972, This statement,
3 prepared from thé rough notes used at the hearing, does reflect Mobil's
§ position on the proposals presented at the hearing. S -
- - o 3,3 ] ) -
;ﬁ Since the hearing reporter requested a copy of Mobil's statement we are
g‘; forwarding a copy to their office. ,
&
Yours very truly,
J. A, Morris
53 Production Engineering Supervisor
Attachment
?ﬁ cc:
b Dearnly-Meier Reporting Service
g Post Office Box 1092
o Albuquerque, New Mexico 87101
" &
: i
3
% L]
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J
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STATEMENT

OF
MOBIL CIL CORPORATION .
FOR :
NMOCC HEARING, JULY 26 AND AUGUST 23, 1972 .
CASE 4775
1. Mobil 0Oil Corporation recommends that the Commission disapprove the . l

Continental 0il Co. request to divide the Blinebry Pool into gas areas
and éil areas., Mobil believes that oil wells and gas wells, as defined
? by the present rules, do reasonablylexist in the Blinebry Pool - _.regard-
less of location within the pool. Mobil furthér believés that any
attempt to coﬁsfruct # line dividing ﬁhe 0il wells and gas wells in the
Blinebry féol would be purely arbitrary, and_subject to varied’interpre-

tation and attack. .

2. Mobil recommends that the Commission disapprove Contineﬁiél's requested
method of setting allowables in the Blinebry Pool. We believe that the
proration order in current>use‘is a valid or&er that, by use of the |
acreage formula, allowed_the Blinebry Pool to meet the market demand

without waste.

I

‘The use of-existihg Blinebry Rules will curtail gas production in the

lower pressure areas,/thereby, reducing tﬁe movement of oil and gas from
. the highet pressure areas to the lower pressure areas. This proceﬁﬁre

-will eventually tend to correct the inequities that may exist in a

maﬁner that will protect correlative rights and prevent waste. A decrease

in the present limiting gas-oil ratio of 6000 cf of gas per bbl of oil

R N O T M A AR P A R, M

would accelerate this correction.

Al




CASE 4775
Page 2

3. Mobil has no objection to the proposed rule amendment to provide for

annual BHP, GOR and gas liquid tests.,

4. Mobil has no objection to the proposed rule amendwent to extend the
vertical limits of the Blinebry Pool so that the base of the Blinebry

will coincide with the top of the Tubb Pool.

5. Mobil has no objection to Gulf 0il Corporation's counter-proposal in
NMOCC Case No. 4775 in that theﬁgas wells and oil wells can exist anywhere
in the. field without the arbitrary dividing line proposed by Continental

| 011 Company.

Also, Gulf's proposal, in their Rule 6, recognizes the need to maintain
equity in the production of the o0il wells as compared to the actual takes
of gas purchasers from the gas wells. Mobil believes this concept is

worthy of further consideration by the Commission.

Mobil also concurs with Gulf's proposal to decrease the limiting gas-oil

ratio in the Blinebry Pool to 3000 cf of gas per bbl of oil,

Read into the record August 23, 1972
by W. B, Simmons, Jr. appearing for
MOBIL OIL CORPORATION



AUG 211972

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING N@gkg%}ﬁc o

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 Santa fo
P’RODUCT]ON DEPARTMENT ’ POST OFFICE BOX 1800
; MIDCONTINENT_DIVISION = August 18, 1972
Ry
N D
' ' \I” VVVVV
_,__HVAU G-y f[{' ' ) o o
s 777 'Y Res Amendment of Special Rules
[ A“‘\'AT‘I’\.:. -, RB1 ihPhT‘\l D(\(\l; T.on CnsthVV_

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Fo T New Mexico
Case No.<f:::§ %
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attention: Mr. A, I. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

At a hearing on July 26, 1972, Continental 0il Company proposed
amendment_of. special-pool-rules-for the Blinebry POO1l in ‘Lea
County, New Mexico. Humble 0il & Refining Company,.as an operator
of both 0il and gas wells in this pool, recommends the rules be
amended to allow the operator of each oil or gas well an oppor-
tunlty to recover their fair share of reserves under each tract.
In order to accomplish this, we suggest the allowables for the
entire field be equalized on a per-acre basis and that withdrawals

frcm both 0il and gas wells be volumetrically equlvalent

lYour consideration of our request will be appreciated.
\

[

{\Jl

Yours very truly,

M_,_.;Z\\

L. H. BYRD

Y
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(Case 4753 continued from page 1)

approval of an 80-acre non-standard oil proration unit in the East
Shoe Bar-Devonian Pool comprising the NW/4 SW/4 and the SW/4 NW/4

oo of Section 29, Township 15-South; Rangeé 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the
South line and 660 feet from the West line of said Section 29.

CASE 4769: Application of Gulf 04l Corporation for a dual completion, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
for the dual completion (conventional) of its J. R. Holt (NCT-A)
Well No. 4 to be located 1980 feet from the South line and 2080 feet
from the Eaat line of Section 16, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, ‘New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce 0il from the
Fowler-Upper Yeso and Fowler-Devonian Pools through parallel strings
of tubing.

CASE 4770: Apblication of Amoco Production Company for saX water disposal, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-atyled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Yates and Seven
Rivers formations in the open-hole 1nterval from 3484 feet to 3514
feot in ite Corman Pederal Well Wu. 1 located in Unit C of Section
35, Township 19 South, Range 33 East, East Gam Ystes-Seven Rivers
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4774: Application of Amoco Production Company for a pressure maintenance
project expansion, Chaves County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to expand its Cato Baskett
Pressure Maintenance Project; Cato-San Andres Pool, Chaves County,
New Mexico, by the conversion to water injection of four additional
wells located in’ Township 8 South, Range 30 East, as follows:

Bagkett '"D" Well No. 3 - Unit O - Section 11
Baskett "B" Well No. 2 ~ Unit C - Section 11
Wasley Well No. 1 - Unit C ~ Section 14
Wasley Well No. 3 - Unit A - Section 14

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional 1njection
wells and expansion of the project area may be approved without the
necesgity of notice and hearing.

.

CASE 4775: Application of Continental 011 Company for amendment of special pool
rules, Les County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks amendment of the special rules and regulations governing the
Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for annual bottom-
hole pressure, gas-oil ratio, and ‘gas-1iquid tests in tie pool.
Applicant further seeks the designation of oil areas and gas areas in
the pool with allowables ‘within each area equalized on a per-acre
basis and total withdrawals from the gas area to be volumetrically
equivalent to the total withdrawals from the oil area.
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(Case 4775 continued)

CASE 4778:

CASE 4719:

CASE 4739:

~Alge to be .considered by the Commission on {ts own motion will be

mile of Flora Viata-Mesaverde Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to

Applicant further seeks to extend the vertical limits of the
Blinebry Pool down to the top of the Tubb Pool,

amendment of the special rules and regulations to require that
intermediate-~ or low-pressure gas. be charged against a well's
allowable; elimination of the requirement to conduct bottom-=hole
pressure, gas-oil ratlo, and gas-liquid tests; and to require that
all gas production be reported on Form C-111.

Application of David Fasken for a dual completion and amendment

of Order No. R~4297, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-gtyled cause, seeks amendment of Order No. R~4297, to permit the
dual completion (conventional) of his-Arco "9" Morrigon Well No. 1
located in Unit B of Section 9, Township 19 South, Range 25 East,

Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to ptoduce gas from an
undesignated Cisco gas pool through the casing-tubing annulus and

gas from the Boyd-Morrow Gas Pool through tubing.

Application of Merrion & Bayless for a non-standard proration unit,

San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of a 160-acre non-standard gas prbration unit comprising
the SE/4 of Section 35, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, within one

be dedicated to 1ts Carnahan Well No. 1 located in Unit P of said
Section 35.

7

(Continued from the June 28, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4783:

Application of Texas Pacific 011 Company for rededication of acreage,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cauge, seeke
authority to dedicate the 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit in
the Jalmat Gas Pool comprising the NW/4 of Section 1, Township 23
South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, simultaneously to its
Emery King "NW" Wells Nos. 1 and 4 located, respectively, in Units B
and P of sald Section 1 and to produce the allowable for the unit
from either well in any propoition.

Application of Texas Pacific 011 Company, Inc., for three non-standard
proration units and rededication of acreage, Lea County, New Mexico.:
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of . the
following~described non-standard gas proration units in Township 23
South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County. New Mexico:

1. A 480-acre unit comprising the NE/4& NW/4, and
SW/4 of Section 11, to be dedicated to its State
"A" A/1 Wells Nos. 16, 29, and 34;




Docket No, 19-72

DOCKKET: EXAMINER HEARING-- WEDNESDAY -~ AUGUST 23, 1972

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE _LAND OFFICE BUILDING -- SANTA FE; NEW MEXICO

CASE 4775:

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

RN

.

o

CASE 4779:

———

{(Continuad from the July 2§):l972 Exaniner Hearing) 7 : ‘\\

Application of Continental 0il Company for amendment of special pool ‘
ruieu, Lea Lounty, how «exicc. Appidcant, iin tie above-styled cause, |
seeks amendment of the special rules and regulations governing the
Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for annual bottom-
hole pressure, gas-oil ratio, and gas=liquid tests in the pool.
Applicant further seeks the designation of oil areds and gas areas

in the pool with allowables within each area equaiized on a per-acre
basis and total withdrawals from the gas area to be volumetrically
equivalent to the total withdrawals from the oil area.

Applicant further seeks to extend the vertical limits of the Blinebry
Pool down to the top of the Tubb Pool.

"Also to be considered by the Commission on its own motion will be

amendment of the special rules and regulations to require that inter-
mediate~ or low-pressure gas be charged against a well's allowable;
elimination of the reaquirement to conduct hottom-hale pressure, gas-—
oil ratio, and gas-liquid tests; and to require that all gas produutio
be reported on Form C-111.

(Continued from the July 26, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4798:

CASE 4799:

- Application of Merrion & Bayless for a non~standard proration unit, .

Sam Juan County; New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of a 160~acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising
the 8B/4 of Section 35, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, within ome
mile of Flora Vista-Mesaverde Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to

be dedigated to its Carnahan Well No. 1 located in Unit P of said
Section 35.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Congervation Commission
on its own motion to consider revision of Rule 701 E of the Commission
Rules and Regulations to provide for unrestricted allowables for water-
flood projects and to eliminate the necessity of response for adminis-
trative approval of additional injection wells.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to amend Rule 306 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions to incorporate therein the provisions of Order No. R-4070 which
regulate the flaring or venting of caginghead gas.
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GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO . LAND COMMISSIONER
ALEX J. ARMUIIO
P. 0. BOX 2::5580; SANTA FE MEMBER
STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, JR.

July 27, 1972

Re: Case No.

Mr. Jason Kellahin

Kellahin & Fox

Attorneys at Law 5D
Post Office Box 1769 poriiif Mii®

Santa Fe, New Mexico
, ’ )72
W.Z“Z‘/")‘m

e o
T g 2 B(J
e g

Applicant:

A
+
s

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two ‘copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly~~~you_;3 .

G A AT 2

A. L. PORTER, Jr. o
Secretary-~-Director .7

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X DOCEET MARED
Artesgia OCC 2 3 | ﬂ '

Aztec occ M 79/ L}

Other Owen Lopez, Bill Kagstler, Don Stevens, Charlie White,
8im Christy, Carl Speight, Harley Reavis, Dennis Chastin,
John Seerey, Bob Manning, Bob Huey & Guy Buell

Order NO’-&neﬂencx Oxrder No. B=-26

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR |




BEFORE TIE OIL CONSERVATION.COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OY NEW MEXICO ’

IN THE MATTER CONCERNING THE SUSPENSION

OF THE PROVISIONS OF PARAGRAPHS (h) AND
(1) OF ORDER NO. R-4304, WHICH PARAGRAPHS
ABOLISH THE TERRY-BLINEBRY POOL AND EXTEND
THE HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF THE BLINEBRY OIL
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

EMERGENCY ORDER NO. E-26

BY THE COMMISSION'

NOW, on this 27th day.of July, 1972, the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, a quorum being present, &and being
fully advised in the premisges,

FINDS:

(1) That an emergency exists which requires the promulgation
of an order by the Commission without notice and hearing.

(2) That Paragraphs (h) and (i) of Order No. R-4304 provide
for the abolishment of the Terry-Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, and the extension of the horizontal limits of the Blinebry
0il Pool, Lea County, New Moxico, to include therein the acreage
previously comprising the Terry-Blinebry Pool, effective August 1/
1972.

(3) That the Commission is presently considerihg the applica-
tion of Continental 0il Company in Case 4775 for the amendment of
the Special Rules and Regulations governing the Blinebry Pool.

(4) That the above~described provisions of Paragraphs (h)
and (i) of Order No. R-4304 providing for the abolishment of the
Terry-~Blinebry Pool and the extension of the horizontal limits
of the Blinebry 0il Pool should be suspended pending Commission
determination of Case 4775. ,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the provisions of Paragraphs (h) and (i) providing
for the abolishment of the Terry-Blinebry Pool and the extension
of the vertical limits of the Blinebry 0il Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, are hereby suspended for a period of 15 days beginning
August 1, 1972.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. ‘
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EMERGENCY ORDER NO. E-=26

NONE a+ Santa Fa, Naw Mexico, on the day and vear herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

s

, A
BRUCE KING, Chairman

| gk

é{ L/Z&&éﬁfl
A. L PORTER, Jr'., Member & Secretary
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) kRE CASE 4775 THIS IS TO ADVISE THAT GETTY 0IL COe’
SUPPORTS THE SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR -THE BLiNEBERY POOL
LEA COUNTY NEW MEXICO AS PROPOSED BY CONTlNENTAL OoiL

‘ COe= : .
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= STATE OF NEW MEXICO SANTA FE NMEX 87501 = 9177(}

~

=ATTN A L PORTER JR

=GENTLEMEN REFERRING TO EXAMINER HEARING DOCKET 16=72
CASE =4775 APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL COG FOR
BLINEBRY POOL =RULES CHANGEe WE CONCUR WITH APPL|CATION

WITH EXCEPTION TO USE =OF PRESSURE DATA AS A FACTOR FOR

ALLOCATION BETWEEN OIL AND =GAS AREAS IF PRESSURE IS TO

BE A BASIS FOR ALLOCATION THEN SUCH =DATA MUST BE

C
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AMERADA HESS CORPORATION OPERATES BOTH OIL AND GAS
WELLS =IN THE BLINEBRY POOL AND SUPPORTS RULES WHICH
WOULD MORE =NEARLY EQUALIZE RESERVOIR VOIDAGE PER
ACREe AMERADA HESS HAS =NO OBJECTION TO THE RULES AS
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El Paso Natural Gas Company has contracts for the purchasc of gas from
a portion of the Blinebry areas under consideration. As we understand the

testimony regarding pressure and performance, a drainage condition exists

from the gas areas lo the oil areas. Because of this, we beliéve that the

owners of interest in the gas area should be permitted to take advantage of

any opportunity in the future to minimize or stop this drainage condition.

- Should a volumetric equivalent allowable be established as a result of this

S e ey

application being considered, we recommend that it be considered as a floor and
not a ceilirigand, that gas wells be permitted to produce the full market de-

maund expressed by purchasers from those wells.
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Gl Ol Cwranmauy « U, S,
EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

MIDLAND DISTRICY
w. B-‘Hopklns' P. O. Drawar 1ISO
LEIR LT Manese A Midtand, Texas 70701

AT S D Q@EERW

‘b‘;,;,‘.c[?::mu:'o‘l ‘ [\ MAY 18 1972

MANETD

H. EX Brauniq. Jr.

M.B. Mossioy . OIL CONSERVATION COMM.

COSTRILT SER A TES MANAGER

Santa Fe

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission .
P, O. Box 2088

Sania Fe, New Hexico 87501
“Attention: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

This is to advise that Guif 0il Corporation has been given
‘due notice that Shell 0il Company is making application for an un-
orthodox location in its Argo "A" Well No. 5, located 2130' FWL and
1980'FNL, Section 22, T-21-S, R-37-E, lea County, New Mexico. The
well was a Blinebry oil preducer in the Blinebry pool. The Blinebry
completion was abandoned and the well recompleted in an undesignated
gas zZone, )

We have no objection to the granting of this application.
Executed this 8th day of May, 1972,

Yours very truly,
GULF OIL CORPORATION

By: C(%@Jaﬂ/m

W. C. PAIMER
District Engineer
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICON
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

June 5, 1972

Shell O0il Company
P. O. Box 1509
Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr. Jack L. Mahaffey

Ra: Application for Unorthodox
Location, Argo "A" Well No. 5 =~
Location 213C feet from the
West line and 1980 feet from
the North line of Section 22,
Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlaemen:

As it appears that a number of wells are perforated
within the vertical limits of the Blinebry Pool and the
zone between the Blinebry Pool and the Tubb Pool, your
request for the above-deacribed unorthodox location in
an undesignated gas pool to be granted administratively
is denied.

S ———

It is anticipated that a case will be set shortly
to extend the vertical limits of the Blinebry Pool to
include the zone your wall is completed. in.

You have the right, of course, to ask for a hearing
upon the matter.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

ALP/GMH/4x

cc: 01l Conservation Commission - Hobbs




OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

May 8, 1972

(N " Shell 011 Company
9] P. O, Box 1509
Midland, Texas 79701

'kj} Attention: Mr. Jack L. Mahaffey

Re: Application for Unorthodox

N Location, Argo "A" Well No. 5 -
? Location 2130 feet from the

West line and 1980 feet from

the North line of Saection 22,

Township 21 South. Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexlco
=y Gentlemen:
ALJ} .

Please send logs of the above~described well
to the Santa Fe and Hobbs offices of the Commission.
Please mark all perforated intervals and the
Blinebxry and Tubb ‘“markers.”

Yours very truly,

| . GEORGE M. HATCH
- : Attorney

GMH/dx

cc: 01l Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
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SHELL OIL COMPANY

PETROLEUM BUILDING
P.O. BOX 1509
MIDIAND, TEXAS 79701

DE@EEaTWEﬂ _May 16,1972 e

SR 1.\ T
ﬂﬁ‘MY 18 1972 ”U
Subject’ Application for Unorthodox Location

Sin -v.‘n.wmioN COMM. argo YA" Well No. 5
Santa Fo 2130' FWL & 1980' FNL, Sec. 22

s ; T-21-5, R=-37-E
; lea County, New Mexico

Néw Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
> P. 0. Box 2088
5 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. G. M. Hatch

el Sy

4 Gentlemen:

Enclosed are logs of the subject well with all perforated
intervals and the Blinebry and Tubb '"markers’” shown as requested by your
letter dated May 8, 1972.

R T
i

T
\

in

SR

Also enclosed is a waiver from Gulf 0il Company, the off-set
operator, pertaining to this application.

0y
N,

If we can be of further help, please notify us.

ey
LSRR

Yours very truly,

. /4/

Jack 1. Mahaffey
ction Manager
BWB :NPK P Mid~Continent Division

cc - 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Enclosures (2)
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oo o (conoco)

L.P. Thompson Waestern Hemisphere Petroleum Division
Division Manager Continental Oil Company
Production Department P.0.460

Hobbs Division . 1001 North Turner
. Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
{505) 393-4141

-

., R —

June 23, 1972

New Mexlco 011 Conservation Commisslon
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

e R NI PRRIE I7 I

Attention Hr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary Director

SV

Gentlemen:

Application for Amended Pool Rules, Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexlco
“Attached, in tripiicate, is our appiication for amended pool rules for the’
Blinebry Pool, Lsa County, New Mexico. The proposed rules have not been
finalized at this time but brlefly are proposed to Include the fcllowing:

S TR o e

i. Provlde for annual bottom hole pressure GOR and gas Ilquld surveys
rother than the multiple surveys presently required.

2. Divide the pool into a gas area and oil areas, wlthin each of which
allowables would be equalized on a per-acre basls.

o
#
3
Z
S
G
g
?;%
€
b3
g
&

3. Provisions for total gas wilthdrarals from the designated gas area
equivalent to the hydrocarbon wlthdrawals from the deslignated oll
areas. _

A O SRR 9

5 k. Extension of the vertical 1Imits of the Blinebry Pool so that the
2 base of the Blinebry Pool will cofnclde with the top of the Tubb Pool.
The Terry Blinebry Pool Rules had been amended to correct this situation

? but those rules have been abollshed with the pool.

kS Our proposed rules will be forwarded to you as soon as they have been fina-
@ lized. It is respectfully fequested that this matter be set for hearing

g before an Examiner on July 26, 1972,

i Yours very truly,

- : s

é o AT AT Y
N gAY




New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
; Page 2
H June 23, 1972
77 "Ulopies tar T ) A B
i Alex Clarke, Jr.
; Amoco Production Company
: P. 0. Box 3092
. Houston, Texas 7700)
; E. 0. Price
2 Chevron 0il Company
i P. 0. Box 1660
é Midland, Texas 79701
% A. D. Kloxin - : ' ' e
2 Atlantic Richfield Company ’
: P. 0. Box 1978 :
3 Roswell, New Mexico 88201
: . V. E, staley
g Amoco Production Company
P. 0. Box 68 '
-Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
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~iN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

“provide for volumetric withdrawal of oil and gas and for the extension of

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE

STATE OF NEW MEX1CO

...“,,,.<?Eig;ggz/‘§//;7.;7LSf o

CONTINENTAL 0! CQOMPANY FOR RFVISION
OF THE POOL RULES FOR THE BLINEBRY
OiL AND GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEVW
MEXICO, INCLUDING PROVISIONS FOR
VOLUMETRIC WITHDRAWALS AND EXTEND-
ING THE VERTICAL LIMITS OF SAID

POOL SO THAT THE BASE OF THE POOL
EXTENDS TO THE TOP OF THE Tuad POOL.

APPLICATI1ION

Applicant, Coﬁtinental O!i‘Company, hereby requests that the pool .rules for

the Blinebry 0il and Gas Pool In Lea County, New Mexico, b2 amended so as to

the vertical limits of the pool such that the base of the pool coincides

with the top of‘the Tubb Pool, and In support thereof would show:

1. Applicant is owner and operator of substantial Interests in the Blline-

bry 0i} and Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

2. Order R-4L304 abolished the Terry Blinebry Pool and extended the Bline-
bry Pool to covér the area previously defined as the Terry Bllneb}y

Pool.

3. The application of the Blinebry Pool Rules tc wells previously included
in the Terry Blinebry Pool creates a considerable economic impact on
Qells affected by the change in gas well definition from one pool to

the other.

h, 0§l wells In the Blinebry Pool! are given oll and casinghead gas allow-
ables under the generai proration rules of the Commission and gas wells
in the Blinebry Pool are given allowables under the provisions of the

special pool rules for the Blinebry Pool Included In Order No. R-1670.

5. The allowables given oll wells are considerably greater, volumetrically,
than are the aliowables given gas wells In the pool such that there are
serious inequitles resulting from the two systems working co-extensively

throughout "the pool.




6. Applicant proposes pool rules which, in large measure, would eliminate
inequities between oll wells and gas wells through the ulitization of

a volumetric withdrawal formula.

7. There Is a vertlcal lnterval which Is currently undeslignated below
the vertical limits of the Blinebry Pool which should be included

within the Blinebry Pool timits.

8. That the granting of this application and the proposed pool rules
will result in the prevention of waste and will protect correlative

rights.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that thi's matter be set for
hearing before the Commission's duly appo!nted Examiner and that upon

hearing, an order be entered amending the Blinebry Pool Rules as described.

above.
Respectfully submitted,
CONTI TAL OIL COHPANY
é%m(
L. P. ThompSé
rw




SHELL OiL COMPANY

PETROLEUM BUILDING
P.O. 80X 1509
MIDIAND, TEXAS 7970t

May 2, 1972

Subject: Application for Unorthodox
Location « Argo "A" Well No, 5
Lea County, New Mexico

" Gulf 01l Corporation (3)
P. 0. Box 1150
Midland, Texas 79701

Attention New Mexico Gas Accounting Unit
Gentlemen:

This is a notification that Shell is applying for unorthodox
location in its Argo "A" No. 5 located 2130' FWL and 1980' FNL, Section
22, T-21S8, R~-37E, Lea County, New Mexico. The well was a Blinebry oil
producer in the Blinebry pool. The Blinebry was abandoned and the well
- recomplated-in-an-undesdgnated-gas zone. '

Your approval of this location will be signified by signing’
and returning cne copy of this letter,

Yours very truly,

BWB:BP For: Jack'L. Mahaff

Prcduction Manager
Mid-Continent Division

cc - New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
Box 2088 \
Santa Fe, NM 87501

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 1980
Hobbs, NM 88240

Approved

Company

By ~ o~
(Name) (Title)

Date
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RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage‘)

SENT 10

POSTIARK
R DATE

Gulf 0il Co.-U. S.
TSIRLET ANO RO,
___P. 0. Box 1150

" P.0,, STATE &ND 21P CODE
_._.Midland, 'Texas

oy Eiwertes wssast s
ROT FOR INTURNATIONAL T IZAIL

dland, 'T 79701 )
.. OFTIDNAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES I NN A
ELIURY 1. Skows to whom and date detivere 15¢ |t -"'\\‘;\-
RECENT V/ith detivery to addressze only . 65¢ P (FA
b {57 2. Shows lo wihom, date and where Celivered .. 35¢ vt
_SERVIGES 7T Wik delivety to addressee 0nly ..., B5¢
| UELIVER 20 ADDRESSEE ONtY - 8¢
SPECIAL DELIVERY (2 psunds or 12s5) .. A5¢ .
£0D form 3803 RO INSURAMCE COVERAGE PROVIDED— (See other side)
o July 1969 e MANY..FAn neawrsa # o e s e e e

® GPD: 1569 O—358-312
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DEIVEE:

PETROIEUM BUILDING MAY 5= 1972
P.O. BOX 1509
MIDLAND, TEXAs 7970t OIL CONSERVATION COMM.
Santa Fe

May 2, 1972 o

Subject: Application for Unorthodox Location
Argo "A" Well No. 5 ~ Location 2130'
FWL & 1980 FNL - Sec. 22, T-21S,
R-37E, Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commissisn (3)
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Dear Sir:

K Shell 011 Company respectfully réquests administrative approval

for an unorthodox well location for Argo "A" ¥~1l No. 5 ih an undesignateA
gas pool according“to Rule 104 F. The well is locaied on Shell's Argo "A"
Lease (160 acre tract) consisting of the NW/4 Section 22, T-21S, R-37E.

The well was a Blinebry oil producer in the Blinebry Pool. The
Blinebry Pool was sealed with 1,000 gallons gelled water and packers‘set
above and below the perforated interval. The well was then recompleted
from 5892' to 5937' in an _undesignated pool with limits 5884' to 5942
between the Blinebry and Tubb Pools, as specified in Blinzbry Gas Pool "
Order No. R-1670, H, Rule 25, and Tubb Gas Pool Order No. R-1670, H, Rule
25. These orders define the veriical 1imits of the Blinebry Pool (300 feet
below the "Blinebry Marker") and Tubb Pool (a point 100 feet above the
"Tubb Marker').

_ Enclosed is a copy of the registered notification sent to Gulf
0i1 Corporation (the only owner of 40-acre tract directly or diagonally
offsetting the 40-acre tract) of the unorthodox location.

Yours very truly,

Sl Lo

/A;~’Jack L. Mahaffey
Production Manager

" BWB:BP Mid-Continent Division

Enclosure

cc - New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission (2)
P. 0. Box 1980
Hobbs, NM 88240

i,
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

. nopucm’ood OF ronrmEMTm.

CASE No. 4775

oI ComPANY FOR AMEND MENT Order No. R- 4/3 3,
ur..s . :
OF THE BLINEBRY ::f: ,'fu U

Ler CounTy, NEW FIEZES

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for heafing at 9 a.m. on ﬂ'uqks'l:’ 23 , 1972 ;
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner__Veniel 5, INuther

NOW, on this day of __May » 1972, the Commission, .
a quorum being present, having considdred the testimony, the record, ;
and the racommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as tequired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
- matter thereof.
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SABE 47761 HOTION OF OCC TO AMEND
SPECTAL RULES GOVERNING CERTAIN

TABLISH 1~YR. PRORATION,




